## A Finding Aid to the Collection in the Library of Congress



# Manuscript Division, Library of Congress Washington, D.C. 2000

Contact information: <a href="http://hdl.loc.gov/loc.mss/mss.contact">http://hdl.loc.gov/loc.mss/mss.contact</a>

Catalog Record: <a href="https://lccn.loc.gov/mm82052258">https://lccn.loc.gov/mm82052258</a>

Additional search options available at: <a href="https://hdl.loc.gov/loc.mss/eadmss.ms000012">https://hdl.loc.gov/loc.mss/eadmss.ms000012</a>

Prepared by Allan J. Teichroew Revised by Melinda K. Friend

Finding aid encoded by Library of Congress Manuscript Division, 2000 Revised 2010 April

## **Collection Summary**

**Title:** Earl Warren Papers **Span Dates:** 1864-1974 **Bulk Dates:** (bulk 1953-1974)

**ID No.:** MSS52258

Creator: Warren, Earl, 1891-1974

**Extent:** 250,000 items

Extent: 846 containers plus 12 oversize plus 1 classified

Extent: 340.4 linear feet

Language: Collection material in English

Location: Manuscript Division, Library of Congress, Washington, D.C.

LC Catalog record: <a href="https://lccn.loc.gov/mm82052258">https://lccn.loc.gov/mm82052258</a>

**Summary:** Chief Justice of the United States Supreme Court. Papers dating chiefly from Warren's appointment as chief justice and relating principally to his activities with the Supreme Court and to the various landmark decisions identified with his tenure (1953-1969) in such areas as civil rights, race relations, criminal procedure, legislative reapportionment, freedom of speech and press, and church-state relations. Includes personal, family, and official correspondence; speeches and writings; Supreme Court files consisting of calendars, docket books, conference lists, bench memoranda, notes, opinions, and correspondence with associate justices; records relating to lower courts; and organizational files, scrapbooks, and other papers.

#### **Selected Search Terms**

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the LC Catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically.

#### People

Biggs, John, Jr., 1895-1979, -- Correspondence.

Black, Hugo LaFavette, 1886-1971--Correspondence.

Brennan, William J. (William Joseph), 1906-1997--Correspondence.

Brown, Edmund G. (Edmund Gerald), 1905-1996--Correspondence.

Burger, Warren E., 1907-1995--Correspondence.

Burton, Harold H. (Harold Hitz), 1888-1964--Correspondence.

Carty, Edwin L.--Correspondence.

Clark, Charles Edward, 1889-1963--Correspondence.

Clark, Tom C. (Tom Campbell), 1899-1977--Correspondence.

Douglas, William O. (William Orville), 1898-1980--Correspondence.

Eisenhower, Dwight D. (Dwight David), 1890-1969--Correspondence.

Finkelstein, Louis, 1895-1991--Correspondence.

Fortas, Abe, 1910-1982--Correspondence.

Frankfurter, Felix, 1882-1965--Correspondence.

Freund, Paul Abraham, 1908- -- Correspondence.

Goldberg, Arthur J., 1908-1990--Correspondence.

Harlan, John M. (John Marshall), 1899-1971--Correspondence.

Jackson, Robert H., 1892-1954--Correspondence.

Johnson, Lyndon B. (Lyndon Baines), 1908-1973--Correspondence.

Jones, Walter P. (Walter Parker), 1894-1974--Correspondence.

Kaufman, Irving R. (Irving Robert), 1910-1992--Correspondence.

Kennedy, John F. (John Fitzgerald), 1917-1963--Correspondence.

Knight, Goodwin, 1896-1970--Correspondence.

Kuchel, Thomas H.--Correspondence.

Marshall, Thurgood, 1908-1993--Correspondence.

Minton, Sherman A., 1890-1965--Correspondence.

Nixon, Richard M. (Richard Milhous), 1913-1994--Correspondence.

Olney, Warren, 1904-1978--Correspondence.

Parker, John Johnston, 1885-1958--Correspondence.

Phillips, Orie Leon, 1885- -- Correspondence.

Prettyman, E. Barrett, (Elijah Barrett), 1891-1971--Correspondence.

Reed, Stanley Forman, 1884-1980--Correspondence.

Stewart, Potter, 1915-1985--Correspondence.

Storke, Thomas M. (Thomas More), 1876-1971--Correspondence.

Swig, Benjamin Harrison, 1893-1980--Correspondence.

Truman, Harry S., 1884-1972--Correspondence.

Warren, Earl, 1891-1974.

White, Byron R., 1917-2002--Correspondence.

Whittaker, Charles Evans, 1901-1973--Correspondence.

#### **Organizations**

Harry S. Truman Library.

Smithsonian Institution.

United States. Supreme Court.

United States. Warren Commission.

#### **Subjects**

Apportionment (Election law)

Church and state.

Civil rights.

Constitutional law--United States.

Criminal procedure.

Freedom of speech.

Freedom of the press.

Law--United States.

Presidents--United States--Election--1948.

Presidents--United States--Election--1952.

Race relations.

#### **Occupations**

Justices, U.S. Supreme Court.

#### **Provenance**

The papers of Earl Warren, lawyer, attorney general and governor of California, and chief justice of the United States, were given to the Library of Congress by Warren in 1974.

## **Processing History**

The papers of Earl Warren were arranged and described in 1984; an earlier version of this register was published in 1985, *Earl Warren: A Register of His Papers in the Library of Congress*. Washington, D.C.: Manuscript Division, Library of Congress. This description was revised in 2000.

### **Related Material**

Other papers of Earl Warren which relate chiefly to his early years and public service in California are held by the California State Archives in Sacramento.

## **Copyright Status**

Copyright in the unpublished writings of Earl Warren in these papers and in other collections of papers in the custody of the Library of Congress has been dedicated to the public.

### **Access and Restrictions**

The papers of Earl Warren are open to research. Researchers are advised to contact the Manuscript Reading Room prior to visiting. Many collections are stored off-site and advance notice is needed to retrieve these items for research use.

## **Security Classified Documents**

Government regulations control the use of security classified material in this collection. Manuscript Division staff can furnish information concerning access to and use of classified items.

## **Preferred Citation**

Researchers wishing to cite this collection should include the following information: Container number, Earl Warren Papers, Manuscript Division, Library of Congress, Washington, D.C.

## **Biographical Note**

Date	Event
1891, May 19	Born, Los Angeles, Calif.
1912	B.A., University of California, Berkeley, Calif.
1914	J.D., University of California, Berkeley, Calif.
	Admitted to the California bar
1914-1917	Law practice, San Francisco and Oakland, Calif.
1917-1918	United States Army
1919	Clerk, Assembly Judiciary Committee, California legislature
1919-1920	Deputy city attorney, Oakland, Calif.
1920-1925	Deputy and chief deputy district attorney, Alameda County, Calif.
1925	Married Nina Palmquist Meyers
1925-1939	District attorney, Alameda County, Calif.
1939-1943	Attorney general of California
1943-1953	Governor of California
1948	Republican candidate, vice president of the United States
1953-1969	Chief justice of the United States
1963-1964	Chairman, Warren Commission (President's Commission on the Assassination of President John F.
	Kennedy)
1974, July 9	Died, Washington, D.C.

## **Scope and Content Note**

The papers of Earl Warren (1891-1974) span the years 1864 to 1974, with the bulk of the items concentrated in the period after 1953, when Warren became chief justice of the United States. The collection relates to private and public matters and includes six series. The <u>Supreme Court File</u> and the <u>Lower Courts File</u> series are further divided into subseries of various legal and functional categories containing Supreme Court opinions, <u>docket books</u>, <u>conference lists</u> and <u>bench</u> memoranda, <u>Judicial Conference records</u>, and <u>correspondence</u> with associate justices and federal district judges, plus

numerous other records and papers concerning Warren's sixteen years on the Court. The <u>Speeches and Writings</u> series dates from 1942 when Warren ran for governor of California. Additional series include a <u>Personal File</u>, an <u>Organizations File</u> treating Warren's professional associations outside the Court, and an <u>Oversize</u> series containing scrapbooks documenting his Supreme Court years.

Warren rose from prosecutor in Alameda County, California, to state attorney general and then governor of California before attaining national recognition as Thomas E. Dewey's running mate in the presidential election of 1948. Four years later he sought nomination on the Republican ticket for president. That campaign, bitterly contested in the primaries between front-runners Dwight D. Eisenhower and Robert A. Taft, positioned Warren to succeed Chief Justice Fred M. Vinson. His first achievement was guiding the Supreme Court towards the unanimous *Brown v. Board of Education* desegregation decision. Thereafter came the sweeping changes augured by other "Warren Court" opinions, not only in the controversial area of race relations and civil rights but also in the realms of criminal procedure, the rights of indigent defendants, legislative reapportionment, freedom of speech and unpopular political affiliation, pornography, and religious expression in public schools.

The Personal File contains private and public correspondence as well as subject files and office records. Dating from the nineteenth century only because of a lone ancestral item sent to Warren by a distant relative, this series, like virtually the entire collection, begins basically in 1953. There is much personal material such as dinner invitations, family exchanges, holiday greetings, and political reminiscences and musings, but the focus is principally on Warren's service as chief justice. Various files treat his many trips abroad, daily calendars of his scheduled activities on and off the Court, correspondence regarding social occasions with foreign dignitaries, personal correspondence with the four presidents during whose terms he served, and photographs of Warren, his family, and his associates. Warren received numerous communications from politicians, journalists, legal scholars, entertainment leaders, and ordinary people across the country writing about decisions of the Court or important national and international events. Some of these letters are classified according to such topical categories as congratulations or regrets on eventful personal developments, but the majority can be found in alphabetical files under the writer's name.

The <u>Supreme Court File</u> covers nearly every operational and administrative aspect of the Warren Court, from the chief justice's jurisdiction over the offices of the <u>clerk</u>, the <u>marshal</u>, and the <u>reporter</u> to his recommendations about air-conditioning in the courtroom. Similar materials exist for the <u>lower federal courts</u>, with these files being generally intact from the mid-1940s and especially rich in <u>Judicial Conference</u> holdings. Located in the latter subseries are the basic data of the federal legal structure for the period. There are committee deliberations on appropriations, administrative procedure, legal ethics, personnel, habeas corpus, retirement of judges, bankruptcy rules, and congressional legislation as it affected the court system. Another subseries in the <u>Lower Courts File</u> consists of Warren's papers and records pertaining to <u>judges</u>. In this section are assignment folders, topical files, and correspondence which Warren exchanged with district court judges and others between 1953 and 1970. Among those whose correspondence appears frequently are Judges John Biggs, Jr., Charles Edward Clark, Irving R. Kaufman, John Johnston Parker, Orie Leon Phillips, and E. Barrett Prettyman.

The Supreme Court opinion files are organized as Warren's office arranged them according to whether an opinion was written by <u>Warren</u> or an <u>associate justice</u> or decided <u>per curiam</u> without an elaborate opinion. Warren's opinions include drafts from the first handwritten one through the final printed version. The opinion files as a whole contain memoranda exchanged between Warren and the other justices, briefs they circulated, background material they used or shared, and an occasional outside letter of comment about the cases. Also important is the separate <u>correspondence</u> file of letters between Warren and the associate justices. Supplemental to the justices' notes in the case files themselves, this subseries mixes everything from personal news and office trivia with discussions about the legal issues of the day and is an invaluable guide to the Court's collective mind and makeup, amounting when combined with the annotated <u>conference lists</u>, <u>docket books</u>, and <u>bench memoranda</u>, to a comprehensive account of Warren Court developments.

The <u>Speeches and Writings file</u> is the only segment of these papers to deal firsthand with Warren's career as governor and politician. Consisting mostly of transcripts or carbons rather than drafts or actual presentation copies, the speeches before 1953 feature three California gubernatorial campaigns and Warren's unsuccessful attempt to be vice president in 1948 and the Republican nominee for president in 1952. Those after 1953 include a greater variety of public appearances and contain manuscripts of talks in every stage of preparation as well as correspondence about the event and its impact.

Another series with information about Warren's public and professional activities outside the courtroom is the <u>Organizations File</u>, which documents his connections with law schools, legal societies, philanthropic agencies, his service as an ex officio member on the boards of the Smithsonian Institution, and the Harry S. Truman Library, and the President's

Commission on the Assassination of President John F. Kennedy, which became known as the Warren Commission. The latter file consists mainly of correspondence reflecting the public's response to the findings of the Warren Commission.

Prominent and frequent correspondents include Warren's fellow justices on the Supreme Court: Hugo LaFayette Black, William J. Brennan, Harold H. Burton, Tom C. Clark, William O. Douglas, Abe Fortas, Felix Frankfurter, Arthur J. Goldberg, John M. Harlan, Robert Houghwout Jackson, Thurgood Marshall, Sherman A. Minton, Stanley Forman Reed, Potter Stewart, Byron R. White, and Charles Evans Whittaker. Important also are letters he received from presidents Harry S. Truman, Dwight D. Eisenhower, John F. Kennedy, Lyndon B. Johnson, and Richard M. Nixon. Other individuals whose names appear frequently in the collection are Edmund G. (Pat) Brown, Warren E. Burger, Edwin L. Carty, Louis Finkelstein, Paul Abraham Freund, Walter P. Jones, Goodwin Knight, Thomas H. Kuchel, Warren Olney III, Thomas M. Storke, and Benjamin Harrison Swig.

## **Organization of the Papers**

The collection is arranged in seven series:

- Personal File, 1864-1974
- Supreme Court File, 1930-1974
- Lower Courts File, 1942-1974
- Organizations File, 1939-1974
- Speeches and Writings, 1942-1974
- Oversize, 1953-1969
- Classified, 1959-1967

## **Description of Series**

#### **Container** Series

BOX 1-124 <u>Personal File, 1864-1974</u>

Correspondence with friends, acquaintances, family, and the general public, including clippings, pamphlets, and photographs.

Arranged alphabetically by name of person, institution, or topic. Letters to and from presidents are organized chronologically under the title "Presidents." The series also contains a daily office calendar of scheduled personal and official activities.

#### **Supreme Court File, 1930-1974**

#### BOX 125-127 Agendas and Assignments, 1952-1969

Agendas and assignment charts and books.

Organized chronologically by term, with the assignment books separated by conference date and by justice and therein chronologically.

#### BOX 128-138 Arguments, 1968-1969

Transcripts of arguments before the Court during the October 1968 term.

Arranged alphabetically by case.

#### 

Conference lists in typed, carbon, or other duplicated form with annotations and occasional notes by Warren or his law clerks.

Arranged chronologically by term.

#### **Conference Memoranda**, 1953-1969

Bench memoranda prepared by clerks with annotations and emendations by Warren and his law clerks.

Organized chronologically by term and within the term in numerical order under four designations: appellate, miscellaneous, original, and sundry cases.

#### BOX 347-366 <u>Correspondence</u>, 1953-1974

Incoming and outgoing letters with Warren E. Burger and other associate justices during Warren's tenure as chief justice and in retirement, with appended and related matter.

Arranged alphabetically by name of associate justice. Also, subgroups of sundry memoranda to the Court, general correspondence with the public regarding Court operations and general conduct, and correspondence outside the Court with respect to its decisions. The latter subgroups are organized chronologically.

#### BOX 367-386 <u>Dockets, 1953-1969</u>

Court dockets.

Arranged chronologically by term and therein according to three principal categories: opinions handed down which cite cases by the name of the justice rendering the opinion; appellate, which cite them strictly by case number; and miscellaneous-original-sundry, also by case number.

#### BOX 387-398 Law Clerks, 1953-1974

Correspondence, applications and other miscellaneous material relating to the clerks, their responsibilities, and personal ties to Warren.

Arranged alphabetically by type of material, with the applications arranged by term, and the correspondence by name of clerk.

#### BOX 399-411 Office of the Clerk, 1930-1970

Administrative and financial matter regarding the operation of the clerk's office, including applications, memoranda and orders, fiscal reports, and personnel data.

Arranged alphabetically by subject or type of activity.

#### BOX 412-416 Office of the Marshal, 1953-1974

Administrative and financial matter.

Arranged alphabetically according to subject or type of activity.

#### **Office of the Reporter, 1953-1973**

Administrative files.

Arranged alphabetically according to subject, person, or type of activity.

#### BOX 419-569 Opinions--Associate Justice, 1953-1969

Case files of opinions written by associate justices, including circulated and annotated briefs in various stages of deliberation, memoranda and notes exchanged between Warren and other justices, and miscellaneous printed and other background material regarding the case.

Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case.

#### **Opinions--Chief Justice**, 1952-1969

Case files of opinions written by Warren, including holograph versions up to the final printed copy, with additional circulated briefs, memoranda and notes exchanged among the justices, and miscellaneous background material.

Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case.

#### BOX 631-654 Opinions--Per Curiam, 1953-1969

Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.

Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.

#### BOX 655-656 Rules, 1952-1968

Topical files of reports, memoranda, committee records, and miscellaneous data regarding amendments to judicial rules.

Arranged alphabetically by court or subject.

#### **Subject File, 1940-1974**

Miscellaneous subject files of reports, correspondence, lists, charts, printed matter of all sorts, and other documents.

Arranged alphabetically by topic.

#### **Lower Courts File, 1942-1974**

#### BOX 668-671 Administrative Office, 1946-1968

Subject and operational files including correspondence, memoranda, budget materials, personnel data, and other documents.

Arranged alphabetically by subject, person, or type of material.

#### **BOX** 671-673 **Circuit Conferences**, **1953-1974**

Correspondence, memoranda, and related material concerning the planning and holding of Circuit Judicial Conferences.

Arranged according to specific circuit court and therein chronologically.

#### BOX 674-675 Federal Judicial Center, 1967-1970

Correspondence, reports, and other committee records pertaining to the creation of the Federal Judicial Center.

Arranged alphabetically by subject or type of material.

#### BOX 676-693 <u>Judges, 1945-1970</u>

Assignment correspondence, conference reports, general correspondence between Warren and lower court judges with miscellaneous subject files concerning the federal courts. Arranged alphabetically by topic or type of material.

#### **BOX** 694-753 **Judicial Conference, 1942-1974**

Correspondence, memoranda, reports, minutes, subject files, printed matter, committee records, and other documents relating to the operations and policies of the United States Judicial Conference.

Arranged alphabetically by committee, subject, or type of material.

#### **Organizations File, 1939-1974**

Correspondence, memoranda, reports, minutes, printed matter, and miscellaneous items concerning professional organizations and institutions of which Warren was a member or participant, including his chairmanship of the commission to investigate the death of John F. Kennedy.

Organized alphabetically by name of organization or institution.

#### BOX 787-846 Speeches and Writings, 1942-1974

Drafts of speeches, remarks, statements, and writings along with related correspondence, background material, scheduling material, and printed matter.

Speeches given as governor of California, as chief justice, or in retirement arranged under those headings and therein chronologically. Press statements and writings arranged chronologically.

#### BOX 847-858 Oversize, 1953-1969

Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff.

Arranged in approximate chronological order.

#### BOX CL 1 <u>Classified</u>, 1959-1967

Classified material consisting mostly of memoranda, letters, and speeches.

Organized and described according to the series, folders, and boxes from which the items were removed.

## **Container List**

Container	Contents
вох 1-124	Personal File, 1864-1974
	Correspondence with friends, acquaintances, family, and the general public, including
	clippings, pamphlets, and photographs.
	Arranged alphabetically by name of person, institution, or topic. Letters to and from presidents are organized chronologically under the title "Presidents." The series also contains a daily office calendar of scheduled personal and official activities.
BOX 1	"A" miscellaneous, 1953-1974
	(6 folders)
BOX 2	Alaska trip, 1969
	Ambassadors and ministers, thank-you letters
	American Red Cross
	Appointments
	1955-1958
	(2 folders)
BOX 3	1959-1962
	(4 folders)
BOX 4	1963-1966
	(4 folders)
BOX 5	1967-1971
	(5 folders)
BOX 6	1972-1974
	(2 folders)
	Articles
	About Warren
	Agronsky, Martin
	Christian Science Monitor, 1957
	Collier's, 1956
	Holiday (John D. Weaver), 1964-1968
	Newsweek, 1964
	Pearson, Drew, 1968 (not published)
	Received from others
	1954-1955
	(2 folders)
вох 7	1956-1962
	(7 folders)
вох 8	1963-1970
	(8 folders)
	Autographs
	Declined
вох 9	Pending
-	Sent

	A-D
	(2 folders)
BOX 10	E-N
	(3 folders)
BOX 11	O-Z
	(3 folders)
BOX 12	Awards
	Declined, 1954-1969
	Received, 1969-1973
	"B" miscellaneous
	1953-1957
	(2 folders)
BOX 13	1958-1967
	(3 folders)
BOX 14	1968-1974
	(2 folders)
	Biographical information
	General
	1942-1953
BOX 15	1954-1973
	(3 folders)
	Warren family, 1864-1960
	Warren, Nina Palmquist
	Birthday greetings
nov 16	1954-1955
BOX 16	1956-1958
вох 17	(4 folders) 1959-1960
BOA 1 /	(2 folders)
	1961
	A-L
BOX 18	M-Z
	1962-1963
	(2 folders)
BOX 19	1964-1965
	(2 folders)
	1966
	"A-C" miscellaneous
	(2 folders)
BOX 20	Carmichael
	"D-O" miscellaneous
	(4 folders)
BOX 21	"P-Z" miscellaneous
	(2 folders)
	1967
	A-R (2 folders)
	(3 folders)

Container	Contents	
22		
BOX 22	S-Z	
	1968	
	(3 folders)	
	1969	
	A-K	
вох 23	L-Z	
	1970	
	(2 folders)	
	1971	
- 0 × 0 4	A-C	
BOX 24	D-Si	
7.02.25	(5 folders)	
BOX 25	SI-Z	
	1972-1973	
nov 26	(4 folders)	
вох 26	1974	
	(2 folders)	
	Bust of Warren, by Eleanor Platt	
	"C" miscellaneous	
	1953-1955 G- Gl-	
7.02.07	Ca-Cla	
BOX 27	Cle-Cu	
	1956-1963	
nov 20	(4 folders)	
вох 28	1964-1972	
вох 29	(4 folders) Calendar	
DUA 29	1954-1955	
	(4 folders)	
	1956	
	JanJune	
вох 30	July-Dec.	
<b>BOX</b> 30	1957	
	(2 folders)	
	1958	
	JanJune	
вох 31	July-Dec.	
BOX 31	1959	
	(2 folders)	
	1960	
	JanJune	
вох 32	July-Dec.	
DOA 32	1961	
	(2 folders)	
	1962	
	JanJune	
вох 33	July-Dec.	
DOA 33	oury Doc.	

```
1963
                              (2 folders)
                            1964
                              Jan.-June
BOX 34
                              July-Dec.
                            1965
                              (2 folders)
                            1966
                              Jan.-June
BOX 35
                              July-Dec.
                            1967
                              (2 folders)
                            1968
                              Jan.-June
BOX 36
                              July-Dec.
                            1969-1971
                              (3 folders)
BOX 37
                            1972-1974
                              (3 folders)
BOX 38
                          Calling cards returned, 1953-1954, 1961
                            (2 folders)
                          Christmas gifts received
                            A-R
                              (3 folders)
BOX 39
                            S-Z
                          Christmas greetings
                            (2 folders)
                          Churches
                          Clubs and organizations
                            American Philosophical Society, 1956-1968
                            Bohemian Club, 1953-1974
BOX 40
                              (4 folders)
BOX 41
                            Freemasons, 1953-1973
                              (4 folders)
                            Hall of Fame for Great Americans
                              Endorsements, 1959-1970
                                 A-G
BOX 42
                                 I-Z
                                   (3 folders)
                              General, 1959-1973
                                 (2 folders)
BOX 43
                            Legal, 1953-1974
                              (2 folders)
                            National Geographic Society
                              1954-1965
                                 (3 folders)
```

Container	Contents	
BOX 44	1966-1974	
	(4 folders)	
BOX 45	Save-the-Redwoods League, 1968-1974	
	Miscellaneous	
	1953-1958	
	(3 folders)	
	1959-1967	
	A-M	
BOX 46	N-Z	
	1968-1974	
	(2 folders)	
	Confirmation as chief justice, 1954	
	Congratulatory letters, 1953-54	
	A-Be	
	(4 folders)	
BOX 47	Bi-F	
	(12 folders)	
BOX 48	G-Ma	
	(11 folders)	
BOX 49	Mc-Sc	
	(11 folders)	
BOX 50	Se-Z	
	(11 folders)	
	Contributions given, 1953-1974	
BOX 51	"D" miscellaneous	
	1953-1969	
	(4 folders)	
BOX 52	1970-1974	
	Decorations	
	Doctorates	
	Accepted	
	(3 folders)	
	Declined	
BOX 53	"E" miscellaneous, 1953-1974	
	(3 folders)	
	"F" miscellaneous	
	1953-1955	
BOX 54	1956-1974	
	(4 folders)	
BOX 55	Foreign file	
	1955, European trip	
	(9 folders)	
BOX 56	1956	
	India, 1956-1958	
	(2 folders)	
	Switzerland	
	1957	

	England, Ireland, Scotland
BOX 57	Ireland, 1957-1959
	London, England, American Bar Association annual meeting
	1959
	Germany
	(2 folders)
	Russia
BOX 58	1961
	Australia, 1961-1962
	(3 folders)
	Denmark, Italy, The Netherlands
	New Zealand
	Norway
BOX 59	1962
	Greece, 1962-1963
	Israel
	1963
	Cyprus
	Ethiopia
	Europe, Middle East, Africa
	Greece, 1963-1964
вох 60	Iran
	Italy
	Kenya
	Lebanon
	Russia
	Spain, Mallorca, 1963-1965
BOX 61	Turkey
	United Arab Republic, 1963-1964
	Miscellaneous
	1964
	Mexico, 1964-1965
	Norway
	1966, Israel, Mediterranean cruise, 1966-1967
вох 62	1967
	South America, 1967-1972
	South Korea
	Miscellaneous
	1969
	Europe and Near East, 1969-1970
	Hawaii, Japan, Lebanon, Singapore, and Thailand
	1971, Mediterranean cruise, 1971-1972
	Fraternities
вох 63	"G" miscellaneous
	1953-1969
	(5 folders)
BOX 64	1970-1973

**Contents** 

```
Gifts received
                            1953-1956
                               (4 folders)
BOX 65
                             1957-1963
                               (7 folders)
                             1964-1969
BOX 66
                               (6 folders)
BOX 67
                             1970-1974
                               (2 folders)
                          Gifts sent, 1953-1974
                            (2 folders)
                          Greetings on tenth anniversary on the Supreme Court, 1963
                          "H" miscellaneous
                            1953-1955
                               Ha-Hi
                                 (2 folders)
BOX 68
                               Но-Ну
                             1956-1965
                               (4 folders)
                            1966-1974
BOX 69
                               (3 folders)
                          "I" miscellaneous, 1953-1972
                            (2 folders)
                          Infantile paralysis drives, 1954-1960
BOX 70
                          Invitations accepted
                            1953-1954
                               (4 folders)
                            1955
                               Jan.-Mar.
BOX 71
                               Apr.-Dec.
                            1956
                               (2 folders)
                             1957
                               Jan.-Feb.
BOX 72
                               Mar.-Dec.
                                 (2 folders)
                            1958
                               Jan.-June
                                 (2 folders)
BOX 73
                               July-Dec.
                            1959
                               (3 folders)
BOX 74
                             1960
                               (3 folders)
                             1961
                               Jan.-Mar.
```

Container	Contents	
вох 75	AprDec.	
	(2 folders)	
	1962	
	JanJune	
вох 76	July-Dec.	
BOA 70	1963	
	JanJune	
	(2 folders)	
вох 77	July-Dec.	
BOX //	1964	
	JanJune	
вох 78	(2 folders)	
BUX / 8	July-Dec.	
	1965	
nov 70	(3 folders)	
вох 79	1966	
	(4 folders)	
	1967	
00	JanMar.	
BOX 80	AprDec.	
	(2 folders)	
	1968	
	JanMar.	
BOX 81	AprDec.	
	(3 folders)	
	1969	
	JanJune	
	(2 folders)	
BOX 82	July-Dec.	
	1970-1971	
	(5 folders)	
	1972	
	JanJune	
BOX 83	July-Dec.	
	1973-1974	
	(3 folders)	
	"J" miscellaneous	
	1953-1965	
	(2 folders)	
BOX 84	1966-1974	
	(2 folders)	
	"K" miscellaneous	
	1953-1963	
	(2 folders)	
BOX 85	1964-1974	
	(2 folders)	
	Kennedy Health Security Act, 1970	

Container	Contents	
BOX 86	"L" miscellaneous	
	1953-1963	
	(4 folders)	
<b>BOX</b> 87	1964-1974	
	(3 folders)	
	Library, 1956-1972	
	Lizzie Stover College Fund, 1957-1958	
BOX 88	"M" miscellaneous	
	1953-1962	
	(4 folders)	
BOX 89	1963-1974	
	(4 folders)	
<b>BOX</b> 90	"Mc" miscellaneous, 1953-1974	
	(4 folders)	
	"N" miscellaneous	
	1953-1955	
BOX 91	1956-1974	
	(2 folders)	
	"O" miscellaneous	
	1953-1970	
	(3 folders)	
BOX 92	1971-1974	
	"P" miscellaneous	
	1953-1965	
	(3 folders)	
BOX 93	1966-1974	
	(2 folders)	
	Photographs	
	Autographed	
	А-На	
	(4 folders)	
BOX 94	He-T	
	(5 folders)	
BOX 95	U-Z	
	General	
	1950-1954	
	(2 folders)	
BOX 96	1955-1956	
	(3 folders)	
BOX 97	1957-1959	
	(4 folders)	
BOX 98	1960-1962	
	(3 folders)	
<b>BOX</b> 99	1963	
	(3 folders)	
<b>BOX</b> 100	1964-1965	
	(4 folders)	

Container	Contents
BOX 101	1966-1968
	(3 folders)
BOX 102	1969-1971
	(3 folders)
BOX 103	1972-1974, undated
	(4 folders)
	Portraits
	General
<b>BOX</b> 104	Los Angeles County Courthouse, Los Angeles, Calif.
	Occidental College, Los Angeles, Calif.
	State of California
	University of California, Berkeley, Calif.
	Presidential ambitions disavowed, 1955-1956
	Presidents
	Condolence messages from foreign countries on death of John F. Kennedy, 1963
	Correspondence
	1953-1963
BOX 105	1964-1974
	Speeches and statements
	"Q" miscellaneous, 1953-1967
	"R" miscellaneous
	1953-1960
	(2 folders)
вох 106	1961-1974
BOX 100	(4 folders)
вох 107	Real estate
DOM 107	Recipes
	Retirement mail
	1968
	Favorable
	A-K
вох 108	(3 folders) L-Y
BUX 106	
	(3 folders) Friends and associates
	Unfavorable
- arv 100	A-C
<b>BOX</b> 109	D-W
	(4 folders)
	1969
	Favorable
	A-D
<b>BOX</b> 110	E-Z
	(5 folders)
	Unfavorable
BOX 111	"S" miscellaneous

	1953-1957
	(3 folders)
BOX 112	1958-1964
110	(3 folders)
BOX 113	1965-1972
nov 114	(3 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 114	1973-1974
	Social engagements
	(3 folders) Special occasions
	_
вох 115	Bradley, Tom, swearing-in, 1973 Dinners
BUX 113	Birthdays, 1963-1971
	(3 folders)
	Court, 1955-1956, 1967-1970
	(4 folders)
	Eisenhower, Dwight D. and Mamie, 1957
	Fyfe, David and Sylvia, Viscount and Viscountess Kilmuir, 1960
	Judicial Conference dinner for chief justice, 1969
	Nehru, Jawaharlal, prime minister of India, 1956
	Nixon, Richard M., dinner for chief justice, 1969
вох 116	Radhakrishnan, S. (Sarvepalli), vice president of India, 1958
	Luncheons and dinners given by Chief Justice and Mrs. Warren, 1958-1969
	(3 folders)
	Luncheons
	Bhumibol Adulyadej and Sirikit, King and Queen of Thailand, 1960
	Muhammad V, King of Morocco, 1957
	President and Mrs. Sean O'Kelly, president of Ireland, 1959
	Haile Selassie I, Emperor of Ethiopia, 1967
	United Nations Day, 1971-1972
<b>BOX</b> 117	Receptions
	Burger, Chief Justice and Mrs. Warren E., 1969
	Fyfe, David and Sylvia, Viscount and Viscountess Kilmuir, 1959
	Reunions
	Bakersfield, Calif., high school class of 1908, 1958-1973
	University of California, Berkeley, Calif., class of 1912, 1962, 1972
	Sponsorships accepted
	1954-1961
	(3 folders)
	1962-1967
	A-I
BOX 118	J-Y
	Sponsorships declined
	1953-1967
nov 110	(3 folders)
BOX 119	1968-1974 (2 foldors)
	(3 folders)

```
Swig, Benjamin Harrison, 1955-1974
                            (2 folders)
BOX 120
                          "T" miscellaneous, 1953-1973
                            (4 folders)
                          Tenth anniversary on the Supreme Court, 1963
BOX 121
                          "U" miscellaneous, 1954-1974
                            (2 folders)
                          University of California, Berkeley, Calif.
                            1953-1964
                              (2 folders)
BOX 122
                            1965-1974
                              (3 folders)
                          "V" miscellaneous
                            1953-1955
BOX 123
                            1956-1974
                              (2 folders)
                          "W" miscellaneous
                            1953-1966
                              (3 folders)
BOX 124
                            1967-1974
                              (2 folders)
                          Washington Post, 1966-1971
                          "X-Z" miscellaneous, 1953-1973
                            (2 folders)
BOX 125-667
                       Supreme Court File, 1930-1974
BOX 125-127
                          Agendas and Assignments, 1952-1969
                            Agendas and assignment charts and books.
                            Organized chronologically by term, with the assignment books separated by conference date
                               and by justice and therein chronologically.
BOX 125
                            Agendas for the Court, October terms, 1956-1968
                              (3 folders)
                            Assignment charts, October terms, 1952-1968
BOX 126
                            Assignment books
                              By conference date, October terms, 1953-1968
                                 (3 folders)
                              By justice
                                 October terms
                                   1953-1958
                                     (2 vols.)
BOX 127
                                   1959-1968
                                     (2 vols.)
BOX 128-138
                          Arguments, 1968-1969
                            Transcripts of arguments before the Court during the October 1968 term.
                            Arranged alphabetically by case.
```

вох 128	October term, 1968
	Alderman v. United States
	Allen v. State Bd. of Elections
	Baltimore & Ohio R.R. v. Aberdeen & Rockfish R.R.
	Banks v. California
	Benton v. Maryland
	Bingler v. Johnson
	Boulden v. Holman
	Boykin v. Alabama
	Boyle v. Landry
BOX 129	Bradenburg v. Ohio
	Brotherhood of Locomotive Firemen & Enginemen v. Chicago, Rock Island & Pac. R.R.
	Brotherhood of R.R. Trainmen v. Jacksonville Terminal Co.
	Butenko v. United States
	Cardinale v. Louisiana
	Carroll v. President & Comm'rs of Princess Anne
	Chimel v. California
	Cipriana v. City of Houma
	Citizen Publishing Co. v. United States
	Commonwealth Coatings Corp. v. Continental Casualty Co.
	Crane v. Cedar Rapids & Iowa City Ry.
	Daniel v. Paul
	Davis v. Mississippi
	Desist v. United States
вох 130	Dirks v. Birkholz
	Dunbar-Stanley Studios v. Alabama
	DuVernay v. United States
	Epperson v. Arkansas
	Fairley v. Patterson
	Federal Marine Terminals v. Burnside Shipping Co.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. United States Steel Corp.
	Fortner Enters. v. United States Steel Corp.
	Foster v. California
	Frank v. United States
	Frazier v. Cupp
BOX 131	Gardner v. California
	Gas Serv. Co. v. Coburn
	Gaston County v. United States
	Glover v. St. Louis-San Francisco Ry.
	Golden v. Zwickler
	Gregg v. United States
	Gregory v. City of Chicago
	Gruenthal v. Long Island R.R.
	Gunn v. University Comm. to End the War in Vietnam
	Hadnott v. Amos

	Harrington v. California
BOX 132	Immigration & Naturalization Serv. v. Stanisic
	Ivanov v. United States
	Jenkins v. Delaware
	Jenkins v. McKeithen
	Johnson v. Auery
	Johnson v. Bennett
	Kaiser v. New York
	Kaufman v. United States
	Kirkpatrick v. Preisler
вох 133	Kramer v. Caribbean Mills
BOX 133	Kramer v. Union Free School Dist.
	Lear v. Adkins
	Leary v. United States
	Mattiello v. Connecticut
	Maxwell v. Bishop
	McCarthy v. United States
	McDonald v. Board of Election Comm'rs
	McKart v. United States
	Moore v. Shapiro
	Nacirema Operating Co. v. Johnson
	National Bd. of Young Men's Christian Ass'ns v. United States
BOX 134	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Gissel Packing Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Strong
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Wyman-Gordon Co.
	North Carolina v. Pearce
	Noyd v. Bond
	O'Callahan v. Parker
	Oestereich v. Selective Serv. Sys. Local Bd. 11
	Ohio <i>ex rel</i> . Hunter v. Erickson
	Orozco v. Texas
	Palmieri v. Florida
	Perez v. California
	Perkins v. Standard Oil Co.
	Powell v. McCormack
вох 135	Presbyterian Church v. Mary Elizabeth Blue Hull Memorial Presbyterian Church
	Red Lion Broadcasting Co. v. Federal Communications Comm'n
	Rodrigue v. Aetna Casualty & Surety Co.
	Rodriquez v. United States
	Samuels v. Mackell
	Scofield v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Securities & Exchange Comm'n v. National Secs.
	Shapiro v. Thompson
	Shuttlesworth v. City of Birmingham
	Simpson v. Rice
	Sinclair Co. v. National Labor Relations Bd.

_				
$C_0$	n	ta	in	er

Contents

вох 136	Skinner v. Louisiana
	Smith v. Hooey
	Sniadach v. Family Fin. Corp.
	Snyder v. Harris
	Spinelli v. United States
	Stanley v. Georgia
	Stiles v. United States
	Street v. New York
	Sullivan v. United States
	Thorpe v. Housing Auth.
	Tinker v. Des Moines Indep. Community School Dist.
	United States v. Augenblick
	United States v. Bacto-Unidisk
вох 137	United States v. Concentrated Phosphate Export Ass'n
	United States v. Container Corp. of Am.
	United States v. Covington
	United States v. Donruss Co.
	United States v. Estate of Grace King
	United States v. Louisiana
	United States v. Montgomery County Bd. of Educ.
	United States v. Nardello
	Untied States v. Radio Television News Directors Ass'n
	United States v. Skelly Oil Co.
	United States v. United States Coin & Currency
BOX 138	Universal Interpretive Shuttle Corp. v. Washington Metro. Area Transit Comm'n
	Utah Pub. Serv. Comm'n v. El Paso Natural Gas Co.
	Wells v. Rockefeller
	WHYY v. Borough of Glassboro
	Williams v. City of Oklahoma City
	Williams v. Rhodes
	Willingham v. Morgan
	Younger v. Marris
	Zenith Radio Corp. v. Hazeltine Research
вох 139-151	Conference Lists, 1946-1949
	Conference lists in typed, carbon, or other duplicated form with annotations and occasional notes by Warren or his law clerks.
	Arranged chronologically by term.
вох 139	October terms
	1946-1948
	(5 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 140	1948-1951
	(6 folders)
BOX 141	1951-1952
	(8 folders)

Container	Contents
BOX 142	1952-1954
1 10	(5 folders)
BOX 143	1955-1957
nov 144	(6 folders)
BOX 144	1957-1959
BOX 145	(7 folders) 1959-1960
BUX 143	
BOX 146	(6 folders) 1961-1962
BUA 140	(8 folders)
BOX 147	1962-1963
BOX 147	(5 folders)
вох 148	1964-1965
BOX 140	(5 folders)
BOX 149	1965-1966
BOA 11)	(7 folders)
BOX 150	1966-1967
<b>DOM</b> 150	(7 folders)
BOX 151	1967-1968
	(7 folders)
BOX 152-346	Conference Memoranda, 1953-1969
BON 102 3 10	Bench memoranda prepared by clerks with annotations and emendations by Warren and his
	law clerks.
	Organized chronologically by term and within the term in numerical order under four designations: appellate, miscellaneous, original, and sundry cases.
вох 152	October terms
	1953
	Appellate
	Nos. 1-190
	(5 folders)
BOX 153	Nos. 191-400
	(6 folders)
BOX 154	Nos. 401-575
	(7 folders)
BOX 155	Nos. 576-797
	(6 folders)
	Miscellaneous
	Nos. 1-200
	(2 folders)
BOX 156	Nos. 201-621
	(4 folders)
	1954
	Appellate
	Nos. 1-10
вох 157	Nos. 1-10 Nos. 11-79

Container	Contents	
BOX 158	Nos. 80-200	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 159	Nos. 201-370	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 160	Nos. 371-500	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 161	Nos. 501-685	
	(11 folders)	
BOX 162	Nos. 686-840	
	(5 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-150	
	(4 folders)	
BOX 163	Nos. 151-500	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 164	Nos. 501-708	
	(3 folders)	
	Original	
	Sundry	
	1955	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-20	
	(3 folders)	
вох 165	Nos. 21-80	
BOX 105	(7 folders)	
BOX 166	Nos. 81-210	
<b>BOX</b> 100	(8 folders)	
вох 167	Nos. 211-375	
BOX 107	(9 folders)	
вох 168	Nos. 376-550	
BOX 100	(7 folders)	
вох 169	Nos. 551-800	
BOX 10)	(7 folders)	
вох 170	Nos. 801-994	
BOX 170	(3 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-250	
	(6 folders)	
вох 171	Nos. 251-799	
<b>DUX</b> 1 / 1		
	(6 folders)	
	Original	
n ov. 170	Sundry	
BOX 172	1956	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-45	
	(6 folders)	
BOX 173	Nos. 46-125	
	(7 folders)	

Container	Contents	
вох 174	Nos. 126-280	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 175	Nos. 281-450	
	(8 folders)	
<b>BOX</b> 176	Nos. 451-700	
	(8 folders)	
вох 177	Nos. 701-1000	
	(8 folders)	
вох 178	Nos. 1001-1108	
2011 1 7 0	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-500	
nov 170	(9 folders)	
BOX 179	Nos. 501-827	
	(3 folders)	
	Original	
	Sundry	
	1957	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-15	
	(3 folders)	
<b>BOX</b> 180	Nos. 16-65	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 181	Nos. 66-130	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 182	Nos. 131-275	
	(6 folders)	
BOX 183	Nos. 276-441	
	(8 folders)	
<b>BOX</b> 184	Nos. 442-650	
	(8 folders)	
вох 185	Nos. 651-950	
	(6 folders)	
вох 186	Nos. 951-1095	
	(2 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-300	
	(6 folders)	
вох 187	Nos. 301-874	
BOX 107	(6 folders)	
	Original	
100	Sundry	
вох 188	1958	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-60	
	(6 folders)	
BOX 189	Nos. 61-200	
	(7 folders)	

Container	Contents	
BOX 190	Nos. 201-390	
	(8 folders)	
вох 191	Nos. 391-575	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 192	Nos. 576-830	
	(6 folders)	
вох 193	Nos. 831-1009	
	(3 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-200	
	(5 folders)	
BOX 194	Nos. 201-700	
	(10 folders)	
вох 195	Nos. 701-989	
2011170	(5 folders)	
	Original	
	Sundry	
	1959	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-15	
nov 10/	(3 folders)	
вох 196	Nos. 16-55	
mary 107	(6 folders)	
вох 197	Nos. 56-135	
100	(7 folders)	
вох 198	Nos. 136-250	
100	(6 folders)	
вох 199	Nos. 251-370	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 200	Nos. 371-485	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 201	Nos. 486-675	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 202	Nos. 676-880	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 203	Nos. 881-991	
	(2 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-140	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 204	Nos. 141-450	
	(9 folders)	
BOX 205	Nos. 451-850	
	(12 folders)	
BOX 206	Nos. 851-1058	
	(4 folders)	
	Original	
	Sundry	

	1960
	Appellate
	Nos. 1-22
	(4 folders)
BOX 207	Nos. 23-55
	(7 folders)
BOX 208	Nos. 56-110
	(6 folders)
BOX 209	Nos. 111-187
mary 210	(6 folders)
BOX 210	Nos. 188-290
вох 211	(7 folders) Nos. 291-400
BUX 211	(7 folders)
BOX 212	Nos. 401-535
BOA 212	(8 folders)
BOX 213	Nos. 536-700
2011210	(7 folders)
BOX 214	Nos. 701-900
	(8 folders)
BOX 215	Nos. 901-1037
	(3 folders)
	Miscellaneous
	Nos. 1-100
	(5 folders)
BOX 216	Nos. 101-450
	(7 folders)
BOX 217	Nos. 451-850
210	(8 folders)
BOX 218	Nos. 851-1207
	(5 folders)
	Original
	Sundry
	1961 Appellate
	Nos. 1-10
	(3 folders)
BOX 219	Nos. 11-50
	(6 folders)
BOX 220	Nos. 51-115
	(7 folders)
BOX 221	Nos. 116-215
	(6 folders)
BOX 222	Nos. 216-305
	(6 folders)
BOX 223	Nos. 306-430
	(7 folders)

Container	Contents	
BOX 224	Nos. 431-535	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 225	Nos. 536-675	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 226	Nos. 676-840	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 227	Nos . 841-1028	
	(6 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-50	
	(2 folders)	
BOX 228	Nos. 51-300	
	(9 folders)	
BOX 229	Nos. 301-600	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 230	Nos. 601-900	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 231	Nos. 901-1300	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 232	Nos. 1301-1458	
	Original	
	Sundry	
	1962	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-28	
	(5 folders)	
вох 233	Nos. 29-69	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 234	Nos. 70-132	
	(7 folders)	
вох 235	Nos. 133-236	
201200	(7 folders)	
вох 236	Nos. 237-375	
	(9 folders)	
вох 237	Nos. 376-490	
	(8 folders)	
вох 238	Nos. 491-635	
	(8 folders)	
вох 239	Nos. 636-825	
	(8 folders)	
<b>BOX</b> 240	Nos. 826-1020	
	(8 folders)	
вох 241	Nos. 1021-1121	
	(2 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-150	
	(8 folders)	
	(6 1010015)	

Container	Contents	
2.42	N. 151 150	
BOX 242	Nos. 151-450	
	(11 folders)	
BOX 243	Nos. 451-750	
	(10 folders)	
BOX 244	Nos. 751-1100	
	(11 folders)	
BOX 245	Nos. 1101-1559	
	(8 folders)	
	Original	
	Sundry	
	1963	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-6	
вох 246	Nos. 7-38	
3011210	(7 folders)	
вох 247	Nos. 39-82	
BOA 24/	(8 folders)	
вох 248	Nos. 83-125	
BUX 240		
240	(7 folders)	
BOX 249	Nos. 126-240	
250	(8 folders)	
BOX 250	Nos. 241-350	
051	(8 folders)	
BOX 251	Nos. 351-475	
	(9 folders)	
BOX 252	Nos. 476-595	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 253	Nos. 596-730	
	(9 folders)	
BOX 254	Nos. 731-930	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 255	Nos. 931-1214	
	(7 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-20	
	(2 folders)	
BOX 256	Nos. 21-230	
	(11 folders)	
BOX 257	Nos. 231-530	
	(9 folders)	
BOX 258	Nos. 531-835	
	(10 folders)	
BOX 259	Nos. 836-1075	
	(9 folders)	
вох 260	Nos. 1076-1468	
2011 200	(9 folders)	
	Original	
вох 261	Sundry	
DUA 201	Sullary	

	1964
	Appellate
	Nos. 1-31
	(7 folders)
BOX 262	Nos. 32-74
	(8 folders)
BOX 263	Nos. 75-170
	(7 folders)
BOX 264	Nos. 171-280
	(7 folders)
BOX 265	Nos. 281-365
	(7 folders)
BOX 266	Nos. 366-485
	(8 folders)
BOX 267	Nos. 486-590
	(7 folders)
BOX 268	Nos. 591-740
260	(7 folders)
BOX 269	Nos. 741-895
270	(8 folders)
BOX 270	Nos. 896-1060
mary 271	(8 folders)
BOX 271	Nos. 1061-1218
	(2 folders)
	Miscellaneous Nos. 1-100
BOX 272	(7 folders) Nos. 101-300
BOX 2/2	(9 folders)
BOX 273	Nos. 301-525
BOA 2/3	(9 folders)
BOX 274	Nos. 526-750
BOA 2 / 4	(10 folders)
BOX 275	Nos. 751-1050
2012/3	(9 folders)
вох 276	Nos. 1051-1330
2011 2 / 0	(4 folders)
	Original
	Sundry
	1965
	Appellate
	Nos. 1-10
	(3 folders)
вох 277	Nos. 11-48
	(8 folders)
вох 278	Nos. 49-130
	(8 folders)
	·

Contents	
Nos. 131-260	
(9 folders)	
Nos. 261-400	
(9 folders)	
Nos. 401-530	
(7 folders)	
Nos. 531-660	
(8 folders)	
Nos. 661-800	
(8 folders)	
Nos. 801-1000	
(9 folders)	
Nos. 1001-1270	
(9 folders)	
Nos. 1271-1435	
Miscellaneous	
Escobedo cases	
Recidivist cases	
Nos. 1-100	
(6 folders)	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
(9 folders)	
Nos. 551-775	
(8 folders)	
Miscellaneous	
Nos. 776-1060	
(9 folders)	
Nos. 1061-1370	
(10 folders)	
Nos. 1371-1737	
(4 folders)	
Original	
Sundry	
1966	
Appellate	
Nos. 16-60	
(7 folders)	
Nos. 61-125	
Nos. 126-250	
Nos. 251-394	
	Nos. 131-260 (9 folders) Nos. 261-400 (9 folders) Nos. 401-530 (7 folders) Nos. 531-660 (8 folders) Nos. 661-800 (8 folders) Nos. 801-1000 (9 folders) Nos. 1001-1270 (9 folders) Nos. 1271-1435 Miscellaneous Escobedo cases Recidivist cases Nos. 1-100 (6 folders) Nos. 101-325 (9 folders) Nos. 326-550 (9 folders) Nos. 551-775 (8 folders) Miscellaneous Nos. 776-1060 (9 folders) Nos. 1061-1370 (10 folders) Nos. 1371-1737 (4 folders) Original Sundry 1966 Appellate Nos. 1-15 (3 folders) Nos. 16-60 (7 folders) Nos. 61-125 (8 folders)

Container	Contents	
вох 297	Nos. 395-520	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 298	Nos. 521-725	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 299	Nos. 726-950	
	(9 folders)	
вох 300	Nos. 951-1220	
	(9 folders)	
вох 301	Nos. 1221-1435	
	(3 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-100	
	(7 folders)	
вох 302	Nos. 101-375	
	(10 folders)	
вох 303	Nos. 376-600	
	(8 folders)	
вох 304	Nos. 601-900	
	(9 folders)	
вох 305	Nos. 901-1250	
	(7 folders)	
вох 306	Nos. 1251-1824	
	(9 folders)	
	Sundry	
вох 307	1967	
BOX 507	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-36	
	(8 folders)	
вох 308	Nos. 37-73	
BUX 300		
nov 200	(8 folders)	
вох 309	Nos. 74-175	
nov 210	(9 folders) Nos. 176-300	
вох 310		
nov 211	(8 folders)	
вох 311	Nos. 301-410	
nov 212	(8 folders)	
вох 312	Nos. 411-525	
212	(8 folders)	
вох 313	Nos. 526-645	
	(7 folders)	
BOX 314	Nos. 646-750	
	(7 folders)	
вох 315	Nos. 751-865	
	(8 folders)	
BOX 316	Nos. 866-1000	
	(7 folders)	
вох 317	Nos. 1001-1150	
	(7 folders)	

Container	Contents	
nov 210	Nos. 1151-1350	
BOX 318		
вох 319	(8 folders) Nos. 1351-1452	
	(2 folders) Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-150	
вох 320	(7 folders)	
	Nos. 151-400	
nov 221	(10 folders)	
BOX 321	Nos. 401-625	
	(9 folders)	
BOX 322	Nos. 626-900	
	(9 folders)	
BOX 323	Nos. 901-1150	
	(10 folders)	
BOX 324	Nos. 1151-1500	
	(8 folders)	
вох 325	Nos. 1501-1875	
	(5 folders)	
	Original	
	Sundry	
	1968	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-8	
	(2 folders)	
вох 326	Nos. 9-43	
	(7 folders)	
вох 327	Nos. 44-76	
	(7 folders)	
вох 328	Nos. 77-172	
	(6 folders)	
вох 329	Nos. 173-278	
	(8 folders)	
вох 330	Nos. 279-400	
	(8 folders)	
вох 331	Nos. 401-500	
	(7 folders)	
вох 332	Nos. 501-615	
	(9 folders)	
вох 333	Nos. 616-715	
	(8 folders)	
вох 334	Nos. 716-830	
	(7 folders)	
вох 335	Nos. 831-965	
	(7 folders)	
вох 336	Nos. 966-1132	

Container	Contents
вох 337	Nos. 1133-1300
	(7 folders)
вох 338	Nos. 1301-1670
	(2 folders)
	Miscellaneous
	Nos. 1-75
	(6 folders)
вох 339	Nos. 76-310
	(8 folders)
вох 340	Nos. 311-550
	(8 folders)
вох 341	Nos. 551-760
BUA 341	(8 folders)
pov 242	Nos. 761-965
BOX 342	(7 folders)
вох 343	Nos. 966-1205
BUX 343	
nov 244	(7 folders)
BOX 344	Nos. 1206-1485
вох 345	(8 folders)
	Nos. 1486-1750
	(7 folders)
вох 346	Nos. 1751-2199
	(5 folders)
	Original
	Sundry
	(2 folders)
вох 347-366	Correspondence, 1953-1974
	Incoming and outgoing letters with Warren E. Burger and other associate justices during Warren's tenure as chief justice and in retirement, with appended and related matter.
	Arranged alphabetically by name of associate justice. Also, subgroups of sundry memoranda
	to the Court, general correspondence with the public regarding Court operations and
	general conduct, and correspondence outside the Court with respect to its decisions. The
	latter subgroups are organized chronologically.
вох 347	Chief justice, Warren E. Burger, 1969-1974
	(2 folders)
	Associate justices
	Black, Hugo LaFayette, 1953-1974
	(3 folders)
вох 348	Blackmun, Harry A., 1970-1973
	Brennan, William J., 1956-1974
	(4 folders)
вох 349	Burton, Harold H., 1953-1970
	(2 folders)
	Clark, Tom C.
nov 250	1953-1961
BOX 350	1962-1971

	Douglas, William O.
	1953-1958
	(2 folders)
BOX 351	1959-1965
2.52	(3 folders)
BOX 352	1966-1974
	(2 folders) Fortas, Abe
	1965-1968
BOX 353	1969-1973
Bonsos	Frankfurter, Felix
	1953-1957
вох 354	1958-1974
	(2 folders)
	Goldberg, Arthur J.
	1962-1963
вох 355	1964-1973
	(2 folders)
	Harlan, John M. 1955-1959
вох 356	1933-1939 1960-1972
BOA 330	(2 folders)
	Jackson, Robert Houghwout, 1953-1956
	Marshall, Thurgood, 1967-1973
вох 357	Minton, Sherman A., 1954-1970
	Powell, Louis F., Jr., 1973-1974
	Reed, Stanley Forman
	1954-1973
	(2 folders)
	Assignment to other courts, 1957-1969
nov 250	Rehnquist, William H., 1972-1973
BOX 358	Stewart, Potter, 1958-1974
	(2 folders) White, Byron R., 1962-1974
	Whittaker, Charles Evans, 1957-1973
вох 359	Sundry memoranda to the Court, 1953-1969
	(4 folders)
вох 360	General
	1953-1959
	(3 folders)
BOX 361	1960-1963
nov 262	(4 folders)
BOX 362	1964-1965 (3 folders)
	(3 folders) 1966
	JanJune
вох 363	July-Dec.

	1967-1968
	(3 folders)
вох 364	1969-1972
	(3 folders)
вох 365	1973-1974
	(2 folders)
	On cases
	1953-1962
вох 366	1963-1973
	(4 folders)
вох 367-386	Dockets, 1953-1969
	Court dockets.
	Arranged chronologically by term and therein according to three principal categories: opinions handed down which cite cases by the name of the justice rendering the opinion; appellate, which cite them strictly by case number; and miscellaneous-original-sundry, also by case number.
вох 367	October terms
	1953
	Opinions handed down
	Appellate
	(4 folders)
	Miscellaneous-Original-Sundry
	1954
	Index and opinions handed down
	Appellate
	Nos. 1-100
BOX 368	Nos. 101-843
	(3 folders)
	Miscellaneous-Sundry
	1955
	Index and opinions handed down
	Appellate
2.60	Nos. 1-201
вох 369	Nos. 202-1020
	(3 folders)
nov 270	Miscellaneous-Original-Sundry
вох 370	1956
	Index and opinions handed down
	Appellate (( faldow)
вох 371	(6 folders) Miscellaneous-Original-Sundry
BOA 3/1	1957
	Index
	Appellate
	(5 folders)
вох 372	Miscellaneous-Original-Sundry
BUA J / L	17115conditional Original Sandry

```
1958
                                Index
                                Appellate
                                   (4 folders)
BOX 373
                                Miscellaneous-Original-Sundry
                              1959
                                Index
                                Appellate
                                   Nos. 1-900
                                     (3 folders)
                                   Nos. 901-1047
BOX 374
                                Miscellaneous
                                Original-Sundry
                              1960
                                Index
                                Appellate
                                   Nos. 1-750
BOX 375
                                   Nos. 751-1046
                                Miscellaneous
                                   (2 folders)
                                Sundry
                              1961
                                Index
                                Appellate, Nos. 1-776
                                   (3 folders)
BOX 376
                                Miscellaneous
                                   (2 folders)
                                Original
                              1962
                                Index
                                Appellate
                                   Nos. 1-250
BOX 377
                                   Nos. 251-1182
                                     (4 folders)
                                Miscellaneous
                                   (2 folders)
BOX 378
                                Original-Sundry
                              1963
                                Appellate
                                   (5 folders)
BOX 379
                                Miscellaneous
                                   (3 folders)
                                Original-Sundry
                              1964
                                Index
                                Appellate
                                   Nos. 1-750
```

$\sim$			•	
$C_0$	n	tя	ın	er

вох 380	Nos. 751-1247	
BUA 300	(2 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	(3 folders)	
	Original-Sundry	
	1965	
	Index	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-250	
<b>BOX</b> 381	Nos. 251-1436	
	(5 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-1176	
	(2 folders)	
BOX 382	Nos. 1177-1831	
	Original-Sundry	
	1966	
	Index	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-1000	
	(4 folders)	
вох 383	Nos. 1001-1469	
	Miscellaneous	
	(3 folders)	
	Original-Sundry	
	1967	
	Index	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-250	
BOX 384	Nos. 251-1540	
	(5 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	Nos. 1-600	
вох 385	Nos. 601-2036	
	(2 folders)	
	Original-Sundry	
	1968	
	Appellate	
	Nos. 1-1000	
207	(4 folders)	
вох 386	Nos. 1001-1559	
	(2 folders)	
	Miscellaneous	
	(3 folders)	
	Original-Sundry	

вох 387-398	Law Clerks, 1953-1974
	Correspondence, applications and other miscellaneous material relating to the clerks, their
	responsibilities, and personal ties to Warren.
	Arranged alphabetically by type of material, with the applications arranged by term, and the correspondence by name of clerk.
вох 387	Applications
	October terms
	1953-1958
	(4 folders)
BOX 388	1959-1962
	(4 folders)
BOX 389	1963-1965
	(3 folders)
BOX 390	1966
	(2 folders)
	1967
	A-H
BOX 391	I-Y
	1968
	(2 folders)
BOX 392	1969-1973
	(3 folders)
	Appointments by other justices, 1955-1969
	(2 folders)
	Brunches
	1963
BOX 393	1964-1968
	(5 folders)
BOX 394	1969-1972
	(4 folders)
вох 395	1973-1974
	(2 folders)
	Correspondence, 1953-1974
	A-B
вох 396	С-Н
	(3 folders)
вох 397	J-R
	(4 folders)
вох 398	S-Z
	(3 folders)
	Dinners, 1958-1967
	(2 folders)
	Duties (Dempsey memo), undated
	Selection of clerks, 1954-1963

```
Office of the Clerk, 1930-1970
BOX 399-411
                            Administrative and financial matter regarding the operation of the clerk's office, including
                                applications, memoranda and orders, fiscal reports, and personnel data.
                            Arranged alphabetically by subject or type of activity.
BOX 399
                            Clerk
                               Applications, 1958, 1961
                                 (2 folders)
                               Appointments
                                 Browning, James R. (1958)
                                 Davis, John F. (1961)
                                 Fey, John T. (1956)
                                 Willey, Harold B. (1952)
                               Archives, 1959-1968
                               Briefs and records, distribution, 1930-1967
                               Cropley, Charles Elmore, 1946-1954
                               Federal Records Council, 1953-1959
                               Lincoln Sesquicentennial Commission, 1959
                               Memoranda, orders
                                 1943-1958
                                    (2 folders)
BOX 400
                                 1959-1966
                                    (4 folders)
BOX 401
                                 1967-1969
                                    (2 folders)
                               Salary, 1944-1956
                            Docket
                               Accumulative statistics, 1945-1956
                               Cases set for argument
                                 1946-1955
BOX 402
                                 1956-1970
                                    (3 folders)
                               Miscellaneous lists on work of the Court
                                 1946-1965
                                    (2 folders)
BOX 403
                                 1966-1970
                               Sundry
                               Weekly reports on state of the docket
                                 1946-1965
                                    (3 folders)
BOX 404
                                 1966-1974
                                    (2 folders)
                            Fiscal
                               Accounts
                               Annual reports
                                 1940-1957
                                    (2 folders)
```

Supreme	C
Container	
вох 405	
вох 406	
вох 407	
вох 408	
вох 409	
вох 410	

**Contents** 1958-1964 Memoranda, Stanley Forman Reed, 1947-1954 General Audited statements 1941-1950 (3 folders) 1951-1962 (2 folders) Fees, 1943-1950 Fees for the clerk's office, 1962-1963 Paid bills 1947-1948 1949-1954 (3 folders) 1955-1958 (3 folders) 1959-1963 (5 folders) Recommendations, salary structure, 1950 Returns to the Court, 1947-1964 Motions, extension of time, stays, 1959-1968 Personnel Duties of deputy clerks, 1951 Ernst & Ernst survey, 1949-1956 General, 1956-1964 Leaves of absence Printing Judd & Detweiler contracts, 1946-1957 Printing of Court's opinions, 1946-1958 Record Press, 1957-1961 Proposed salary increases, 1958, 1964 Raises effective 1962 **BOX** 411 Rehearings, survey by the clerk, 1947 Rules, Supreme Court internal rules, 1967-1968 Salaries, 1953-1969 (2 folders) Salary increases approved, 1956-1957 BOX 412-416 Office of the Marshal, 1953-1974 Administrative and financial matter. Arranged alphabetically according to subject or type of activity. **BOX** 412 Barber, 1956, 1970 Budget 1955-1959 (3 folders)

Container	Contents
BOX 413	1960-1966
	(3 folders)
BOX 414	1967-1970
	Civil defense, 1959-1968 See also Classified
	Ernst & Ernst survey, 1956
	First aid room, 1957-1970
	Floating secretaries, 1956-1959, 1971
	General
	1953-1966
	(2 folders)
BOX 415	1967-1974
	Guards, 1955-1974
	Messengers
	Salaries, 1956-1969
	Seniority, 1955-1956
	Pages, 1958-1972
	(2 folders)
	Parking lot, 1961-1968
BOX 416	Personnel, 1953-1972
	(2 folders)
	Secretarial pool, 1961
	Switchboard, 1960-1964
	Visitors to the Court, 1953-1972
	(2 folders)
вох 417-418	Office of the Reporter, 1953-1973
	Administrative files.
	Arranged alphabetically according to subject, person, or type of activity.
вох 417	Gayaut, Philip U., 1957-1964
	General, 1953-1973
	Opinions
	1953-1966
	(2 folders)
BOX 418	1967-1969
	Personnel, 1953-1968
	(2 folders)
	Putzel, Henry, Jr., appointment as reporter, 1963-1964
	Reporting of per curiams
	Wyatt, Walter
	Extension of retirement, 1963
	Suggestions for successor, 1963-1965
BOX 419-569	OpinionsAssociate Justice, 1953-1969
	Case files of opinions written by associate justices, including circulated and annotated briefs
	in various stages of deliberation, memoranda and notes exchanged between Warren and other justices, and miscellaneous printed and other background material regarding the
	case.

Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case.

**BOX** 419 October term, 1953

Adams v. Maryland

Allen v. Grand Cent. Aircraft Co.

Arkansas v. Texas

Atchison, Topeka & Santa Fe Ry. v. Public Utils. Comm'n

Bankers Life & Casualty Co. v. Holland

Barsky v. Board of Regents Braniff Airways v. Nebraska Bd.

Capital Serv. v. National Labor Relations Bd. Chicago, Rock Island & Pac. R.R. v. Stude Civil Aeronautics Bd. v. Summerfield

Dickinson v. United States Emspak v. United States

**BOX** 420 Federal Power Comm'n v. Niagara Mohawk Power Corp.

Franklin Nat'l Bank v. New York

Galvan v. Press

Garner v. Teamsters Local 776

Howell Chevrolet Co. v. National Labor Relations Bd.

International Longshoremen's Union v. Boyd

Irvine v. California

Kern-Limerick v. Scurlock

Levra v. Denno Lober v. United States Madruga v. Superior Court

Maryland Casualty Co. v. Cushing

Mazer v. Stein

Michigan-Wisconsin Pipe Line Co. v. Calvert

**BOX** 421 Miller Bros. Co. v. Maryland

National Labor Relations Bd. v. Local 1229, Int'l Bhd. of Elec. Workers

Olberding v. Illinois Cent. R.R.

Partmar Corp. v. Paramount Pictures Theatres Corp.

Phillips Petroleum Co. v. Wisconsin Pope & Talbot v. Hawn & Haenn Corp.

Protective Comm. v. Securities & Exch. Comm'n Radio Officers' Union v. National Labor Relations Bd.

Railway Express Agency v. Virginia

Remmer v. United States

St. Joe Paper Co. v. Atlantic Coast Line R.R.

**BOX** 422 Salsburg v. Maryland

> Secretary of Agric. v. Interstate Commerce Comm'n Theatre Enters. v. Paramount Film Distrib. Corp.

Thompson v. Lawson

United Constr. Workers v. Laburnum Constr. Corp.

United States v. Borden Co.

United States v. City of New Britain

United States v. Debrow

United States v. Dixon

United States v. Employing Lathers Ass'n United States v. Five Gambling Devices

United States v. Gilman United States v. Lindsay

United States v. Morgan

United States ex rel. Accardi v. Shaughnessy

Walder v. United States Walters v. City of St. Louis

Wilko v. Swan

**BOX** 423 October term, 1954

Amalgamated Clothing Workers v. Richman Bros.

Baltimore Contractors v. Bodinger

Bell v. United States Berman v. Parker

Bisso v. Inland Waterways Corp.

Boston Metals Co. v. S.S. Winding Gulf

Boudin v. Lykes Bros. S.S. Co.

Brooks v. National Labor Relations Bd.

Carroll v. Lanza

Castle v. Hayes Freight Lines Clothing Workers v. Richman Bros.

Commissioner v. Sternberger

Cox v. Roth Ellis v. Dixon

Employees v. Westinghouse Elec. Corp.

Federal Communications Comm'n v. Allentown Broadcasting Corp.

Federal Power Comm'n v. Colorado Interstate Gas Co.

Federal Power Comm'n v. Oregon

Gonzales v. United States

Granville-Smith v. Granville-Smith

Lewis v. United States

Lewyt Corp. v. Commissioner Maneja v. Waialua Agric. Co.

Marcello v. Bonds Massey v. Moore

Mitchell v. C. W. Vollmer & Co. Moore v. Mead's Fine Bread Co.

In re Murchison & White

McAllister v. United States

National City Bank v. Republic of China National Union of Marine Cooks v. Arnold

Net worth cases

Norwood v. Kirkpatrick Offutt v. United States

**Earl Warren Papers** 46

**BOX** 424

**BOX** 425

**BOX** 426

Opper v. United States Regan v. New York

Rice v. Sioux City Cemetery

Securities & Exch. Comm'n v. Drexel & Co.

Shaughnessy v. Pedreiro

Shaughnessy v. United States ex rel. Accardi

Shomberg v. United States Sicurella v. United States

Simmons v. United States Society for Sav. v. Bowers Sullivan v. United States

Tee-Hit-Ton Indians v. United States

United States v. Acri United States v. Bramblett United States v. Brown

United States v. California E. Line United States v. Guy W. Capps, Inc.

United States v. Koppers Co. United States v. Menasche United States v. Nielson

United States v. Olympic Radio & Television

United States ex rel. Toth v. Talbott

Watson v. Employers Liab. Assurance Corp.

Weber v. Anheuser-Busch

Whitehouse v. Illinois Cent. R.R.

Wilburn Boat Co. v. Fireman's Fund Ins. Co.

Williams v. Georgia Williamson v. Lee Optical Witmer v. United States

October term, 1955

Affronti v. United States

American Airlines v. North Am. Airlines

Archawski v. Hanioti Armstrong v. Armstrong Bernhardt v. Polygraphic Co.

Berra v. United States

Black v. Cutter Laboratories Cammer v. United States

Cold Metal Process Co. v. United Eng'g & Foundry Co.

Cole v. Young

Collins v. American Buslines Commissioner v. LoBue

Commissioner v. Southwest Exploration Co.

Communist Party v. Subversive Activities Control Bd.

Corn Prods. Ref. Co. v. Commissioner

Costello v. United States

**BOX** 427

**BOX** 428

**Earl Warren Papers** 

47

	Covert and Kinsella cases
BOX 429	Czaplicki v. S.S. Hoegh Silvercloud
	Denver & Rio Grande W. R.R. cases
	De Sylva v. Ballentine
	Dixie Carriers v. United States
	Doud v. Hodge
	Durley v. Mayo
	Federal Power Comm'n v. Sierra Pac. Power Co.
	Frozen Food Express cases
	General Box Co. v. United States
	General Stores Corp. v. Shlensky
	Greenwood v. United States
	Griffin v. Illinois
	Hatahley v. United States
	Indian Towing Co. v. United States
BOX 430	International Harvester Credit Corp. v. Goodrich
	Jay v. Boyd
	Johnston v. United States
	Konigsberg v. State Bar
	Local 25, Int'l Bhd. of Teamsters v. New York, New Haven & Hartford R.R.
	Mastro Plastics Corp. v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Michel v. Louisiana
	Millinery Center Bldg. Corp. v. Commissioner
	Mitchell v. Budd
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Babcock & Wilcox Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Coca-Cola Bottling Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Truitt Mfg. Co.
	Offutt Hous. Co. v. County of Sarpy
	Parr v. United States
	Pennsylvania ex rel. Herman v. Claudy
	Railway Employees' Dep't v. Hanson
BOX 431	Rea v. United States
	Reece v. Georgia
	Reed v. Pennsylvania R.R.
	Remmer v. United States
	Rex Trailer Co. v. United States
	Ryan Stevedoring Co. v. Pan-Atl. S.S. Corp.
	Schulz v. Pennsylvania R.R.
	Sears, Roebuck & Co. v. Mackey
	Secretary of Agric. v. Interstate Commerce Comm'n
	Shields v. Atlantic Coast Line R.R.
	Slochower v. Board of Higher Educ.
	Southern Pac. Co. v. Gileo
	Ullmann v. United States
nov 422	United Auto. Workers v. Wisconsin Employment Relations Bd.
BOX 432	United Gas Pipe Line Co. v. Mobile Gas Serv. Corp.

United Mine Workers v. Arkansas Flooring Co.

United States v. Anderson, Clayton & Co.

United States v. E. I. du Pont de Nemours & Co.

United States v. Green

United States v. Leslie Salt Co.

United States v. Minker

United States v. Ryan

United States v. Storer Broadcasting Co.

United States v. Twin City Power Co.

United States v. White Bear Brewing Co.

United States ex rel. Darcy v. Handy

United States ex rel. Toth v. Quarles

BOX 433 October term, 1956

Achilli v. United States

Alleghany Corp. v. Breswick & Co.

Amalgamated Meat Cutters v. National Labor Relations Bd.

Automobile Club v. Commissioner

Baltimore & Ohio Ry. v. Jackson

Bank of Am. Nat'l Trust & Sav. Ass'n v. Parnell

Benz v. Compania Naviera Hidalgo

Breithaupt v. Abram

British Trans. Comm'n v. United States

Brownell v. Chase Nat'l Bank

Brownell v. Tom We Shung

Butler v. Michigan

California v. Taylor

Ceballos v. Shaughnessy

Chessman v. Teets

Civil Aeronautics Bd. v. Hermann

Covert and Krueger cases

(2 folders)

Curcio v. United States

Federal Trade Comm'n v. National Lead Co.

Ferguson v. Moore-McCormack Lines

Fourco Glass Co. v. Transmirra Prods. Corp.

Fowler v. Wilkinson

In re Groban

Grunewald v. United States

Haynes v. United States

Herdman v. Pennsylvania R.R.

International Bhd. of Teamsters Local 695 v. Vogt

Jackson v. Taylor

Jencks v. United States

Kingsley Books v. Brown

Konigsberg v. State Bar

Kremen v. United States

Earl Warren Papers 49

**BOX** 434

вох 435

вох 436	La Buy v. Howes Leather Co.
	Lake Tankers Corp. v. Henn
	Leedom v. International Union of Mine Workers
	Lehmann v. United States ex rel. Carson
	Leither Minerals v. United States
	Libson Shops v. Koehler
	Mallory v. United States
	Massachusetts Bonding & Ins. Co. v. United States
	Morey v. Doud
	Mulcahey v. Catalanotte
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Truck Drivers Local Union 449
	National Lead Co. v. Commissioner
	Nilva v. United States
	Office Employees Int'l Union Local 11 v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Pan-Atlantic S.S. Corp. v. Atlantic Coast Line R.R.
	Paoli v. United States
BOX 437	Peak v. United States
	Pennsylvania R.R. v. Rychlik
	Pollard v. United States
	Putnam v. Commissioner
	Rabang v. Boyd
	Radovich v. National Football League
	Rayonier v. United States
	Rogers v. Missouri Pac. R.R.
	Roth v. United States
BOX 438	Roviaro v. United States
	Schware v. Board of Examiners
	Senko v. LaCrosse Dredging Corp.
	Service v. Dulles
	Smith v. Sperling
	Soriano v. United States
	Swanson v. Traer
	Textile Workers Union v. Lincoln Mills
	(2 folders)
BOX 439	Theard v. United States
	United States v. Allen-Bradley Co.
	United States v. Bergh
	United States v. Calamaro
	United States v. Carter
	United States v. Chesapeake & Ohio Ry.
	United States v. E. I. du Pont de Nemours & Co.
	United States v. Howard
	United States v. International Union
	United States v. Interstate Commerce Comm'n
	United States v. Korpan
	United States v. Plesha

7 OT 110	H '- 10 T 1
BOX 440	United States v. Turley
	United States v. Union Pac. R.R.
	United States v. Western Pac. R.R.
	United States v. Witkouich
	United States <i>ex rel</i> . Hintopoulos v. Shaughnessy
	United States Gypsum Co. v. National Gypsum Co.
	Vanderbilt v. Vanderbilt
	Walker v. City of Hutchinson
	Webb v. Illinois Cent. R.R.
	West Point Wholesale Grocery Co. v. City of Opelika
	Yates v. United States
BOX 441	October term, 1957
	Alaska Indus. Bd. v. Chugach Elec. Ass'n
	American Trucking Ass'ns v. United States
	Ashdown v. Utah
	Beilan v. Board of Pub. Educ.
	Black v. Amen
	Black v. Magnolia Liquor Co.
	Bonetti v. Rogers
	Brown v. United States
	Byrd v. Blue Ridge Elec. Coop.
	Chicago v. Atchison, Topeka & Santa Fe Ry.
	Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul & Pac. R.R. v. Illinois
	Cicenia v. LaGay
	City of Detroit v. Murray Corp.
	City of Tacoma v. Taxpayers of Tacoma
	Colony v. Commissioner
	Columbia Broadcasting Sys. v. Benny
	Commissioner v. P. G. Lake, Inc.
BOX 442	Commissioner v. Stern
	Commissioner v. Sullivan
	Conley v. Gibson
	County of Marin v. United States
	Crooker v. California
	Dayton v. Dulles
	Denver Union Stock Yard Co. v. Producers Livestock Mktg. Ass'n
	Eubanks v. Louisiana
	Federal Maritime Bd. v. Isbrandtsen Co.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Standard Oil Co.
BOX 443	First Unitarian Church v. County of Los Angeles
	Giordenello v. United States
	Gore v. United States
	Green (Everett D.) v. United States
	Green (Gilbert) v. United States
	Heikkinen v. United States
	Hoag v. New Jersey

	Hoover Motor Express Co. v. United States
	International Ass'n of Machinists v. Gonzales
	International Union, United Auto. Workers v. Russell
	Ivanhoe Irrigation Dist. v. McCracken
BOX 444	Jones v. United States
	Kent v. Dulles
	Kernan v. American Dredging Co.
	Knapp v. Schweitzer
	Kovacs v. Brewer
	Lambert v. California
	Lawn v. United States
	Leng May Ma v. Barber
	Lerner v. Casey
	Lewis v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Local 1976, United Bhd. of Carpenters v. National Labor Relations Bd.
BOX 445	Maisenberg v. United States
	McGee v. International Life Ins. Co.
	McKinney v. Missouri-Kansas-Texas R.R.
	Miller v. United States
	Moore v. Michigan
	Nashville Milk Co. v. Carnation Co.
	NAACP v. Alabama ex rel. Patterson
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. District 50, United Mine Workers
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Duval Jewelry Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. United Steelworkers
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Wooster Div. of Borg-Warner Corp.
	Nelson v. United States
	Northern Pac. Ry. v. United States
BOX 446	Nowak v. United States
BOX 440	
	Panama Canal Co. v. Grace Line
	Payne v. Arkansas
	Perez v. Brownell
	Public Serv. Comm'n v. United States
	Public Utils. Comm'n v. United States
	Rainwater v. United States
	Rogers v. Quan
	Romero v. International Terminal Operating Co.
	Rowoldt v. Perfetto
	Safeway Stores v. Vance
BOX 447	Sinkler v. Missouri Pac. R.R.
	Societe Internationale v. Rogers
	Speiser v. Randall
	Staub v. City of Baxley
	Tank Truck Rentals v. Commissioner
	Thomas v. Arizona
	United States v. American Freightways Co.
	Chicoa Suitos v. I inicircum i reignitivays Co.

	United States v. Bess
	United States v. Bess United States v. Central Eureka Mining Co.
	United States v. City of Detroit
	United States v. Cores
BOX 448	United States v. Coles  United States v. Dow
BOA 110	United States v. F. & M. Schaefer Brewing Co.
	United States v. H. & W. Schaeler Blewing Co.
	United States v. McNinch
	United States v. New York, New Haven & Hartford R.R.
	United States v. Procter & Gamble Co.
	United States v. Sharpnack
	United States v. Shotwell Mfg. Co.
	United States v. Township of Muskegon
	United States <i>ex rel</i> . Lee Kum Hoy v. Shaughnessy
	Weyerhaeuser S.S. Co. v. Nacirema Operating Co.
	Wiener v. United States
	Yates v. United States
	Youngdahl v. Rainfair, Inc.
BOX 449	October term, 1958
	Abbate v. United States
	Abel v. United States
	Alaska v. American Can Co.
	Allied Stores v. Bowers
	Anonymous Nos. 6 & 7 v. Baker
	Arroyo v. United States
	Atlantic Ref. Co. v. Public Serv. Comm'n
	Barenblatt v. United States
	Barr v. Matteo
BOX 450	Bartkus v. Illinois
	Beacon Theatres v. Westover
	Bibb v. Navajo Freight Lines
	Brown v. United States
	Cammarano v. United States
	Cash v. Culver
	Commissioner v. Hansen
	County of Allegheny v. Frank Mashuda Co.
	Crumady v. Joachim Hendrik Fisser (ship)
	Draper v. United States
BOX 451	Farmers Educ. & Coop. Union v. WDAY
	Federal Hous. Admin. v. The Darlington
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Mandel Bros.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Simplicity Pattern Co.
	Felter v. Southern Pac. Co.
	Flaxer v. United States
	Flemming v. Florida Citrus Exch.
	Frank v. Maryland

BOX 452	Glus v. Brooklyn E. Dist. Terminal Harris v. United States Harrison v. NAACP Hawkins v. United States Heflin v. United States Herd & Co. v. Krawhill Mach. Corp. Howard v. Lyons Ingram v. United States International Boxing Club v. United States Irvin v. Dowd
BOX 453	Kelly v. Kosuga Kermarec v. Compagnie Generale Transatlantique Kingsley Int'l Pictures Corp. v. Regents of the Univ. of New York Klor's v. Broadway-Hale Stores Ladner v. United States Lassiter v. Northampton County Bd. of Elections Lee v. Madigan Leedom v. Kyne Local 24, Int'l Bhd. of Teamsters v. Oliver Louisiana Power & Light Co. v. City of Thibodaux
BOX 454	Magenau v. Aetna Freight Lines Martin v. Creasy Melrose Distillers v. United States Mitchell v. Kentucky Fin. Co. The Motor Vessel Tungus v. Skovgaard National Labor Relations Bd. v. Cabot Carbon Co. National Labor Relations Bd. v. Fant Milling Co. New York v. O'Neill Northwestern States Portland Cement Co. v. Minnesota Palermo v. United States Parsons v. Smith
BOX 455	Pennsylvania R.R. v. Day Petty v. Tennessee-Mo. Bridge Comm'n Pittsburgh Plate Glass Co. v. United States Plumbers v. County of Door Railway Express Agency v. Virginia Raley v. Ohio Romero v. International Terminal Operating Co. Rosenberg v. United States Safeway Stores v. Oklahoma Retail Grocers Ass'n San Diego Bldg. Trades Council v. Garmon
BOX 456	In re Sawyer Scales v. United States Scull v. Virginia ex rel. Comm. on Law Reform & Racial Activities Securities & Exch. Comm'n v. Variable Annuity Life Ins. Co. Service Storage & Transfer Co. v. Virginia

**BOX** 457

Sims v. United States

Southwestern Sugar & Molasses Co. v. River Terminals Corp.

S.S. Monrosa v. Carbon Black Export

Tak Shan Fong v. United States

T.I.M.E. v. United States

Union Pac. R.R. v. Price

United Gas Pipe Line Co. v. Memphis Light, Gas & Water Div.

United N.Y. & N.J. Sandy Hook Pilots Ass'n v. Halecki

United States v. A. & P. Trucking Co.

United States v. Atlantic Ref. Co.

United States v. Embassy Restaurant

United States v. 93.970 Acres of Land

United States v. Shirey

Uphaus v. Wyman

Vitarelli v. Seaton

Williams v. Lee

Williams v. Oklahoma

Youngstown Sheet & Tube Co. v. Bowers

BOX 458 October term, 1959

Abel v. United States

Armstrong v. United States

Bates v. City of Little Rock

Braen v. Pfeifer Oil Transp. Co.

Clay v. Sun Ins. Office

Commissioner v. Acker

Commissioner v. Duberstein

Commissioner v. Gillette Motor Transp.

BOX 459 Continental Grain Co. v. Barge FBL-585

Court-martial cases

Davis v. Virginian Ry.

De Veau v. Braisted

Elkins v. United States

Federal Power Comm'n v. Tuscarora Indian Nation

Federal Trade Comm'n v. Henry Broch & Co.

BOX 460 Federal Trade Comm'n v. Travelers Health Ass'n

Flemming v. Nestor

Flora v. United States

Florida Lime & Avocado Growers v. Jacobsen

Forman v. United States

Gonzales v. United States

Grisham v. Hagan

Henry v. United States

Hertz Corp. v. United States Hess v. United States

BOX 461 Hoffman v. Blaski

Hudson v. North Carolina

**BOX** 463

Huron Portland Cement Co. v. City of Detroit

Inman v. Baltimore & Ohio R.R.

Jones v. United States

Kinsella v. United States ex rel. Singleton

Levine v. United States

Lewis v. Benedict Coal Corp.

Local Lodge 1424, Int'l Ass'n of Machinist v. National Labor Relations Bd.

Local 8-6, Oil, Chem. & Atomic Workers Union v. Missouri

BOX 462 Marine Cooks & Stewards v. Panama S.S. Co.

Maryland & Va. Milk Producers Ass'n v. United States

Massey Motors v. United States

McElroy v. United States *ex rel*. Guagliardo Metlakatla Indian Community v. Egan

Miller Music Corp. v. Daniels

Miner v. Atlass

Minneapolis & St. Louis Ry. v. United States

Mitchell v. Robert DeMario Jewelry

Mitchell v. Trawler Racer Mitchell v. H. B. Zachry Co.

National Labor Relations Bd. v. Deena Artware

National Labor Relations Bd. v. Drivers, Chauffeurs, Helpers, Local Union 639

National Labor Relations Bd. v. Insurance Agents' Int'l

Nelson v. County of Los Angeles

New Hampshire Fire Ins. Co. v. Scanlon

Order of R.R. Telegraphers v. Chicago & N. W. Ry.

Parr v. United States

Pennsylvania R.R. v. United States

BOX 464 Rios v. United States

Rohr Aircraft Corp. v. County of San Diego

Schaffer v. United States Schilling v. Rogers Scripto, Inc. v. Carson

Sentilles v. Inter-Caribbean Shipping Corp.

Smith v. California Stirone v. United States

Sun Oil Co. v. Federal Power Comm'n

Sunray Mid-Continent Oil Co. v. Federal Power Comm'n

BOX 465 Talley v. California

Texas Gas Transmission Corp. v. Shell Oil Co.

Thompson v. City of Louisville

United States v. American-Foreign S.S. Corp.

United States v. Bank of Am. Nat'l Trust & Sav. Ass'n

United States v. Brosnan

United States v. Cannelton Sewer Pipe Co.

United States v. Dege United States v. Florida

United States v. Grand River Dam	Auth
United States V. Kaiser	110000
BOX 466 United States v. Louisiana	
(2 folders)	
United States v. Mersky	
United States v. Parke, Davis & C	0.
United States v. Price	
BOX 467 United States v. Raines	
United States v. Republic Steel Co	rp.
United States v. Robinson	•
United States v. Seaboard Air Line	e R.R.
United Steelworkers v. American	Mfg. Co.
United Steelworkers v. Enterprise	Wheel & Car Corp.
United Steelworkers v. Warrior &	Gulf Navigation Co.
Virginia v. Maryland	_
West v. United States	
Wolfe v. North Carolina	
Wyatt v. United States	
Yancy v. United States	
BOX 468 October term, 1960	
Alaska v. Arctic Maid	
American Auto. Ass'n v. United S	tates
In re Anastaplo	
Aro Mfg. Co. v. Convertible Top I	Replacement Co.
Bell v. United States	
Boynton v. Virginia	
Braden v. United States	
Bulova Watch Co. v. United States	3
Burton v. Wilmington Parking Au	th.
Cafeteria & Restaurant Workers U	nion Local 473 v. McElroy
Callanan v. United States	
Campbell v. United States	
Carbo v. United States	
Chapman v. United States	
Chaunt v. United States	
Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul & P	ac. R.R. v. United States
Clancy v. United States	
Cohen v. Hurley	
BOX 470 Commission v. Lester	
Communist Dontry v. Cathorysand	
Communist Party v. Catherwood	
Communist Party v. Catherwood  Communist Party v. Subversive A	ctivities Control Bd.
Communist Party v. Subversive A (3 folders)	ctivities Control Bd.
Communist Party v. Subversive A (3 folders) Costello v. United States	ctivities Control Bd.
Communist Party v. Subversive A (3 folders) Costello v. United States BOX 471 Culombe v. Connecticut	ctivities Control Bd.
Communist Party v. Subversive A (3 folders) Costello v. United States	

	Eli Lilly & Co. v. Sav-On-Drugs
	Ferguson v. Georgia
	Goldberg v. Whitaker House Coop.
	Gomillion v. Lightfoot
	Gori v. United States
	Green v. United States
	H. K. Porter Co. v. Central Vt. Ry.
BOX 472	Horton v. Liberty Mut. Ins. Co.
	International Ass'n of Machinists v. Street
	(3 folders)
	International Ladies' Garment Workers' Union v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	International Typographical Union v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Irvin v. Dowd
	Knetsch v. United States
	Kolovrat v. Oregon
BOX 473	Konigsberg v. State Bar
	Kossick v. United Fruit Co.
	Lathrop v. Donohue
	Laurens Fed. Sav. & Loan Ass'n v. South Carolina Tax Comm'n
	Lewis v. Manufacturers Nat'l Bank
BOX 474	Local 60, United Bhd. of Carpenters v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Local 357, Int'l Bhd. of Teamsters v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Local 761, Int'l Union of Elec. Workers v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Lott v. United States
	Louisiana ex rel. Gremillion v. NAACP
	Mapp v. Ohio
	Marcus v. Search Warrants of Property
	Maynard v. Durham & S. Ry.
	McNeal v. Culver
	McPhaul v. United States
	Meyer v. United States
BOX 475	Michalic v. Cleveland Tankers
	Michigan Nat'l Bank v. Michigan
	Milanovich v. United States
	Monroe v. Pape
	Montana v. Kennedy
	Moses Lake Homes v. Grant County
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. News Syndicate Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Radio & Television Broadcast Eng'rs Union, Local 1212
	Noto v. United States
	Pan Am. Petroleum Corp. v. Superior Court
BOX 476	Piemonte v. United States
	Poe v. Ullman
	Polites v. United States
	Power Reactor Dev. Co. v. International Union of Elec. Workers
	Reck v. Pate

	Reina v. United States
	Reynolds v. Cochran
	Rogers v. Richmond
	Sam Fox Publishing Co. v. United States
BOX 477	Scales v. United States
	Schnell v. Peter Eckrich & Sons
	Shelton v. Tucker
	Silverman v. United States
	Slagle v. Ohio
	Small Business Admin. v. McClellan
	Smith v. Bennett
	Stewart v. United States
	System Fed'n No. 91 v. Wright
	Tampa Elec. Co. v. Nashville Coal Co.
	Times Film Corp. v. City of Chicago
<b>BOX</b> 478	Torcaso v. Watkins
	Travis v. United States
	United States v. Consolidated Edison Co.
	United States v. E. I. du Pont de Nemours & Co.
	United States v. Fruehauf
	United States v. Hougham
	United States v. Lucchese
	United States v. Neustadt
	United States v. Oregon
	United States v. Shimer
	United States v. Virginia Elec. & Power Co.
	Uphaus v. Wyman
	Waterman S.S. Corp. v. Dugan & McNamara
	Wilkinson v. United States
	Wilson v. Schnettler
BOX 479	October term, 1961
	A. L. Mechling Barge Lines v. United States
	Arizona v. California
	Atkinson v. Sinclair Ref. Co.
	Atlantic & Gulf Stevedores v. Ellerman Lines
	Baker v. Carr
	(3 folders)
BOX 480	(3 folders)
	Beck v. Washington
	Blau v. Lehman
BOX 481	Calbeck v. Travelers Ins. Co.
	California v. Federal Power Comm'n
	Campbell v. Hussey
	Carnley v. Cochran
	Central R.R. Co. v. Pennsylvania
	Charles Dowd Box Co. v. Courtney

	Chewning v. Cunningham Commissioner v. Bilder
	Continental Ore Co. v. Union Carbide & Carbon Corp.
вох 482	Cramp v. Board of Pub. Educ.
2011 102	Creek Nation v. United States
	Dairy Queen v. Wood
	DiBella v. United States
	Drake Bakeries v. Local 50, Am. Bakery & Confectionery Workers Int'l
	Engel v. Vitale
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Henry Broch & Co.
	Gallegos v. Colorado
	Gilbert v. United States
nov 492	
BOX 483	Glidden Co. v. Zdanok
	(2 folders)  Caldblatt v. Town of Hampstood
	Goldburr Inc. v. Heimen
	Goldlawr, Inc. v. Heiman  In re Green
	Griggs v. County of Allegheny
	Guzman v. Pichirilo
7 0 x 40 4	Hamilton v. Alabama
BOX 484	Hill v. United States
	Hoyt v. Florida
	Hutcheson v. United States
	Kesler v. Department of Pub. Safety
	Killian v. United States
	Lanza v. New York
BOX 485	Lehigh Valley Coop. Farmers v. United States
	Link v. Wabash R.R.
	Local 174, Teamsters Union v. Lucas Flour Co.
	Lynch v. Overholser
	In re McConnell
	Machibroda v. United States
	Malone v. Bowdoin
	Manual Enters. v. Day
BOX 486	Marine Eng'rs Beneficial Ass'n v. Interlake S.S. Co.
	Metlakatla Indian Community v. Egan
	Morales v. City of Galveston
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Katz
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Ochoa Fertilizer Corp.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Washington Aluminum Co.
	Organized Village of Kake v. Egan
	Oyler v. Boles
	Poller v. Columbia Broadcasting Sys.
	Porter v. Aetna Casualty & Surety Co.
BOX 487	Retail Clerks Int'l Ass'n v. Lion Dry Goods
	Robinson v. California

	Roper v. United States
	Rusk v. Cort
	(2 folders)
BOX 488	Russell v. United States
	St. Regis Paper Co. v. United States
	Salem v. United States Lines Co.
	Seymour v. Superintendent of Wash. State Penitentiary
	Simonson v. Granquist
	Sinclair Ref. Co. v. Atkinson
	State Bd. of Ins. v. Todd Shipyards Corp.
	Still v. Norfolk & W. Ry.
BOX 489	Sunkist Growers v. Winckler & Smith Citrus Prods. Co.
	Transportation cases
	Turnbow v. Commissioner
	United States v. Borden Co.
	United States v. Davis
	United States v. Drum
	United States v. Union Cent. Life Ins. Co.
	Vaughan v. Atkinson
	Western Union Tel. Co. v. Pennsylvania
BOX 490	October term, 1962
BUA 470	Andrews v. United States
	Arizona v. California
	Arrow Transp. Co. v. Southern Ry.
	Bantam Books v. Sullivan
	Best v. Humboldt Placer Mining Co.
	Boesche v. Udall
	Brady v. Maryland
	Braunstein v. Commissioner
	Brotherhood of Locomotive Eng'rs v. Louisville & Nashville R.R.
	Brotherhood of Ry. & S.S. Clerks v. Allen
BOX 491	Burlington Truck Lines v. United States
BOA 471	Campbell v. United States
	City of Fresno v. California
	Cleary v. Bolger
	Colorado Anti-Discrimination Comm'n v. Continental Air Lines
	Division 1287 of Amalgamated Ass'n of Motor Coach Employees v. Missouri
	Douglas v. California
	(2 folders)
	Downum v. United States
	Draper v. Washington
BOX 492	Dugan v. Rank
	Edwards v. South Carolina
	Fay v. Noia
	(2 folders)
	Federal Power Comm'n v. Tennessee Gas Transmission Co.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Sun Oil Co.

вох 493	Ferguson v. Skrupa
	Fitzgerald v. United States Lines Co.
	Florida Lime & Avocado Growers v. Paul
	Foman v. Davis
	Ford v. Ford
	Gallick v. Baltimore & Ohio R.R.
	Gastelum-Quinones v. Kennedy
	Gibson v. Florida Legislative Investigation Comm.
	(2 folders)
вох 494	Gideon v. Wainwright
	Goss v. Board of Educ.
	Gray v. Sanders
	Gutierrez v. Waterman S.S. Co.
	Haynes v. Washington
	Head v. New Mexico Bd. of Examiners
	Hewitt-Robins v. Eastern Freight-Ways
	Incres S.S. Co. v. International Maritime Workers
	International Ass'n of Machinists v. Central Airlines
	Interstate Commerce Comm'n v. New York, New Haven & Hartford R.R.
BOX 495	Jones v. Cunningham
	Kennedy v. Mendoza-Martinez
	(2 folders)
	Ker v. California
	Lane v. Brown
	Local 100, United Ass'n of Journeymen & Apprentices v. Borden
BOX 496	Local 207, International Ass'n of Iron Workers v. Perko
	Local 438, Constr. & Gen. Laborers' Union v. Curry
	Lopez v. United States
	Los Angeles Meat & Provision Drivers Union Local 626 v. United States
	Lynumn v. Illinois
	Maximov v. United States
	McCulloch v. Sociedad Nacional de Marineros de Honduras
	McNeese v. Board of Educ.
	Mercantile Nat'l Bank v. Langdeau
BOX 497	NAACP v. Button
	NAACP v. Gray
	Namet v. United States
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Erie Resistor Corp.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. General Motors Corp.
	Northern Natural Gas Co. v. State Corp. Comm'n
BOX 498	Norvell v. Illinois
	Pan Am. World Airways v. United States
	Paul v. United States
	Pearlman v. Reliance Ins. Co.
	Reed v. Steamship Yaka
	Retail Clerks Int'l Ass'n Local 1625 v. Schermerhorn

	Rideau v. Louisiana
	Rosenberg v. Flueti
	Sanders v. United States
	Schlude v. Commissioner
BOX 499	School Dist. v. Schempp
	(2 folders)
	Schroeder v. City of New York
	Sherbert v. Verner
	Shotwell Mfg. Co. v. United States
BOX 500	Silver v. New York Stock Exch.
	Smith v. Evening News Ass'n
	Townsend v. Sain
	United States v. Carlo Bianchi & Co.
	United States v. Braverman
	United States v. Electronic & Missile Facilities
	United States v. Georgia Pub. Serv. Comm'n
	United States v. Gilmore
	United States v. Loew's
	United States v. National Dairy Prods. Corp.
	United States v. Patrick
BOX 501	United States v. Philadelphia Nat'l Bank
	United States v. Pioneer Am. Ins. Co.
	United States v. Sampson
	United States v. Singer Mfg. Co.
	Watson v. City of Memphis
	Weyerhaeuser S.S. Co. v. United States
	Wheedlin v. Wheeler
BOX 502	Whipple v. Commissioner
	White Motor Co. v. United States
	Willner v. Committee on Character & Fitness
	Wisconsin v. Federal Power Comm'n
	Wolf v. Weinstein
500	Wong Sun v. United States
BOX 503	October term, 1963
	A. L. Mechling Barge Lines v. United States
	Aguilar v. Texas
	Anderson v. Martin
	Aptheker v. Secretary of State
	Aro Mfg. Co. v. Convertible Top Replacement Co.
	(3 folders) Baggett v. Bullitt
BOX 504	Banco Nacional de Cuba v. Sabbatino
BUA 304	
	Boire v. Greyhound Corp. Brooks v. Missouri Pac. R.R.
	Brotherhood of R.R. Trainmen v. Virginia <i>ex rel</i> . Va. State Bar
	Carey v. Westinghouse Elec. Corp.

	Clay v. Sun Ins. Office
	Coleman v. Alabama
	Compco Corp. v. Day-Brite Lighting
	Corey v. United States
	Costello v. Immigration & Naturalization Serv.
BOX 505	Department of Revenue v. James B. Beam Distilling Co.
	Donovan v. City of Dallas
	Durfee v. Duke
	England v. Louisiana State Bd. of Medical Examiners
	Escobedo v. Illinois
	Federal Power Comm'n v. Hunt
	Federal Power Comm'n v. Southern Calif. Edison Co.
	Federal Power Comm'n v. Texaco
	General Motors Corp. v. Washington
	Griffin v. County School Bd.
BOX 506	Hardy v. United States
	Hostetter v. Idlewild Bon Voyage Liquor Corp.
	Hudson Distribs. v. Upjohn Co.
	Humble Pipe Line Co. v. Waggoner
	Humphrey v. Moore
	Italia Societa per Azioni di Navigazione v. Oregon Stevedoring Co.
	Jackson v. Denno
	(2 folders)
BOX 507	Jackson v. United States
	Jacobellis v. Ohio
	John Wiley & Sons v. Livingston
	Liner v. Jafco, Inc.
	Local 20, Teamsters, Chauffeurs & Helpers Union v. Morton
	Local 721, United Packinghouse, Food & Allied Workers v. Needham Packing Co.
	Massachusetts Trustees v. United States
	Massiah v. United States
	Malloy v. Hogan
	Meyer v. United States
	Missouri Pac. R.R. v. Elmore & Stahl
BOX 508	Mrvica v. Esperdy
	Murphy v. Waterfront Comm'n
	NAACP v. Alabama <i>ex rel</i> . Flowers
	National Equip. Rental v. Szukhent
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Exchange Parts Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Fruit & Vegetable Packers & Warehousemen Local 760
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Servette, Inc.
BOX 509	New York Times Co. v. Sullivan
	(2 folders)
	Parden v. Terminal Ry.
	Platt v. Minnesota Mining & Mfg. Co.
	Polar Ice Cream & Creamery Co. v. Andrews

	Preston v. United States Quantity of Copies of Books v. Kansas
	Rabinowitz v. Kennedy
	Reapportionment cases
BOX 510	Red Ball Motor Freight v. Shannon
	Reisman v. Caplin
	Retail Clerks Int'l Ass'n Local 1625 v. Schermerhorn
	Rugendorf v. United States Schneider v. Rusk
	Sears, Roebuck & Co. v. Stiffel Co.
	Securities & Exch. Comm'n v. Capital Gains Research Bureau
	Simpson v. Union Oil Co.
	Sit-in cases, combined case
	Barr v. City of Columbia
BOX 511	Bell v. Maryland
2011011	(4 folders)
BOX 512	(5 folders)
	Bouie v. City of Columbia
	Robinson v. Florida
	Southern Ry. v. North Carolina
	Stassen v. Jordan
BOX 513	Stoner v. California
	Tilton v. Missouri Pac. R.R.
	Ungar v. Sarafite
	United States v. Aluminum Co. of Am.
	United States v. Barnett
	(2 folders) United States v. Behrens
	United States v. Boyd
	United States v. Continental Can Co.
BOX 514	United States v. El Paso Natural Gas Co.
Bonon	United States v. First Nat'l Bank & Trust Co.
	United States v. Healy
	United States v. Merz
	United States v. J. B. Montgomery, Inc.
	United States v. Penn-Olin Chem. Co.
	United States v. Stapf
	United States v. Tateo
	United States v. Vermont
	United States v. Ward Baking Co.
	United States v. Welden
BOX 515	United States v. Wiesenfeld Warehouse Co.
	United States v. Zacks
	United Steelworkers v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Van Dusen v. Barrack
	Wesberry v. Sanders
	Wilbur-Ellis Co. v. Kuther

	Wright v. Rockefeller
	Yiatchos v. Yiatchos
BOX 516	October term, 1964
	All States Freight v. New York, New Haven & Hartford R.R.
	American Fed'n of Musicians v. Wittstein
	American Ship Bldg. Co. v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Angelet v. Fay
	Armstrong v. Manzo
	Atlantic Ref. Co. v. Federal Trade Comm'n
	Beck v. Ohio
	Brotherhood of Ry. & S.S. Clerks v. Association for the Benefit of Non-Contract Employees
	Brulotte v. Thys Co.
	Burnett v. New York Cent. R.R.
	Calhoon v. Harvey
BOX 517	California v. Lo-Vaca Gathering Co.
	Carrington v. Rash
	City of El Paso v. Simmons
	Commissioner v. Brown
	Commissioner v. Estate of Noel
	Cox v. Louisiana
	(2 folders)
BOX 518	Crider v. Zurich Ins. Co.
	Department of Mental Hygiene v. Kirchner
	Dixon v. United States
	Dombrowski v. Pfister
	Douglas v. Alabama
	Estes v. Texas
-10	Farmers v. Arabian Am. Oil Co.
BOX 519	Federal Power Comm'n v. Union Elec. Co.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Consolidated Foods Corp.
	Fortson v. Dorsey
	Freedman v. Maryland
	Garrison v. Louisiana
	(2 folders)
	General Motors Corp. v. District of Columbia
70 cm 500	Gillespie v. United States Steel Corp.  Griffin v. California
BOX 520	
	Griswold v. Connecticut (2 folders)
	Hamm v. City of Rock Hill
	Heart of Atlanta Motel v. United States
BOX 521	
DUA 321	Henry v. Mississippi
	Holt v. Virginia Jaben v. United States
	Jankovich v. Indiana Toll Road Comm'n
	Katzenbach v. McClung

	King v. United States
	Lamont v. Postmaster General
	Linkletter v. Walker
	Local 189, Amalgamated Meat Cutters v. Jewel Tea Co.
BOX 522	Louisiana v. United States
	McLaughlin v. Florida
	Maryland v. United States
	Minnesota Mining & Mfg. Co. v. New Jersey Wood Finishing Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Brown
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Burnup & Sims
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Metropolitan Life Ins. Co.
	One 1958 Plymouth Sedan v. Pennsylvania
	Paragon Jewel Coal Co. v. Commissioner
	Pointer v. Texas
	Republic Steel Corp. v. Maddox Corp.
BOX 523	Ryan v. United States
	Sansone v. United States
	Schlagenhauf v. Holder
	Securities & Exch. Comm'n v. American Trailer Rentals Co.
	Simons v. Miami Beach First Nat'l Bank
	Stanford v. Texas
	Swain v. Alabama
	Texas v. New Jersey
BOX 524	Textile Workers Union v. Darlington Mfg. Co.
	Turner v. Louisiana
	United Gas Improvement Co. v. Continental Oil Co.
	United Mine Workers v. Pennington
	(2 folders)
	United States v. Atlas Life Ins. Co.
	United States v. Boston & Maine R.R.
BOX 525	United States v. California
	United States v. First Nat'l City Bank
	United States v. Gainey
	United States v. Midland-Ross Corp.
50.6	United States v. Mississippi
BOX 526	United States v. Powell
	United States v. Seeger
	United States v. Ventresca
	Warren Trading Post Co. v. Arizona State Tax Comm'n
	Waterman S.S. Corp. v. United States
507	Whitney Nat'l Bank v. Bank of New Orleans & Trust Co.
BOX 527	October term, 1965
	Albertson v. Subversive Activities Control Bd.
	Ashton v. Kentucky
	Brenner v. Manson
	Brookhart v. Janis

	Brotherhood of Locomotive Eng'rs v. Chicago, Rock Island & Pac. R.R.
	Brotherhood of Ry. & S.S. Clerks v. Florida E. Coast Ry.
	Brown v. Louisiana
	Burns v. Richardson
	California v. Buzard
BOX 528	Cardona v. Power
	Cheff v. Schnackenberg
	City of Greenwood v. Peacock
	Commissioner v. Tellier
	Consolo v. Federal Maritime Comm'n
	DeGregory v. Attorney Gen.
	Dennis v. United States
	Elfbrandt v. Russell
BOX 529	Evans v. Newton
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Borden Co.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Brown Shoe Co.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Dean Foods Co.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Mary Carter Paint Co.
	Georgia v. Rachel
	Giaccio v. Pennsylvania
	Ginzburg v. United States
BOX 530	Gojack v. United States
	Graham v. John Deere Co.
	Gunther v. San Diego & Arizona E. Ry.
	Hanna Mining Co. v. District 2, Marine Eng'rs Beneficial Ass'n
	Harper v. Virginia State Bd. of Elections
	Harris v. United States
	Hazeltine Research v. Brenner
	Hicks v. District of Columbia
	Idaho Sheet Metal Works v. Wirtz
	Interstate Commerce Comm'n v. Atlantic Coast Line R.R.
BOX 531	Joseph E. Seagram & Sons v. Hostetter
	Katchen v. Landy
	Katzenbach v. Morgan
	Kent v. United States
	Leh v. General Petroleum Corp.
	Linn v. United Plant Guard Workers
	Memoirs v. Massachusetts
BOX 532	Mills v. Alabama
	Mishkin v. New York
	Nicholas v. United States
	Pate v. Robinson
	Perry v. Commerce Loan Co.
	Pure Oil Co. v. Suarez
	Rinaldi v. Yeager
	Rosenblatt v. Baer

	Schmerber v. California
вох 533	Securities & Exch. Comm'n v. New England Elec. Sys.
BOA 333	Segal v. Rochelle
	Sheppard v. Maxwell
	Shillitani v. United States
	Shuttlesworth v. City of Birmingham
	Snapp v. Neal
	Stevens v. Marks
	Surowitz v. Hilton Hotels Corp.
524	Swift & Co. v. Wickham
BOX 534	Tehan v. United States ex rel. Shott
	United Auto. Workers v. Hoosier Corp.
	United Gas Improvement Co. v. Callery Properties
	United Mine Workers v. Gibbs
	United States v. Adams
	United States v. Anthony Grace & Sons
	United States v. Blue
	United States v. Catto
	United States v. Cook
	United States v. Equitable Life Assurance Soc'y
	United States v. Ewell
	United States v. General Motors Corp.
	United States v. Grinnell Corp.
BOX 535	United States v. Guest
	United States v. Johnson
	United States v. O'Malley
	United States v. Pabst Brewing Co.
	United States v. Price
	United States v. Romano
BOX 536	United States v. Speers
	United States v. Standard Oil Co.
	United States v. Utah Constr. & Mining Co.
	United States v. Von's Grocery Co.
	United States v. Yazell
	United Steelworkers v. R. H. Bouligny, Inc.
	Walker Process Equip. v. Food Mach. & Chem. Corp.
	Wallis v. Pan Am. Petroleum Corp.
	Western Pac. R.R. v. United States
вох 537	October term, 1966
	Abbott Laboratories v. Gardner
	Accardi v. Pennsylvania R.R.
	Adderley v. Florida
	Afroyim v. Rusk
	American Trucking Ass'ns v. Atchison, Topeka & Santa Fe Ry.
	Anders v. California
	Austin v. Kentucky

<b>O</b>	4 - 5		
Con	TOI	me	v

вох 538	Baltimore & Ohio R.R. v. United States
	(2 folders)
	Bank of Marin v. England
	Berenyi v. District Director, Immigration & Naturalization Serv.
	Berger v. New York
	(2 folders)
BOX 539	Boutilier v. Immigration & Naturalization Serv.
	Carnara v. Municipal Court
	Cascade Natural Gas Corp. v. El Paso Natural Gas Co.
	Chapman v. California
	Chicago & N. W. Ry. v. Atchison, Topeka & Santa Fe Ry.
	Cichos v. Indiana
	Clewis v. Texas
	Commissioner v. Estate of Bosch
	Cooper v. California
	Crown Coat Front Co. v. United States
BOX 540	Curtis Publishing Co. v. Butts
	Denver & Rio Grande W. R.R. v. Brotherhood of R.R. Trainmen
	Denver & Rio Grande W. R.R. v. United States
	Department of Employment v. United States
	Dusch v. Davis
	Entsminger v. Iowa
	Federal Power Comm'n v. United Gas Pipe Line Co.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Jantzen, Inc.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Procter & Gamble Co.
BOX 541	First Nat'l Bank v. Walker Bank & Trust Co.
	Fortson v. Morris
	Gardner v. Toilet Goods Ass'n
	Garrity v. New Jersey
	In re Gault
	(2 folders)
	Gent v. Arkansas
BOX 542	Gilbert v. California
	Giles v. Maryland
	Hoffa v. United States
	Honda v. Clark
	Houston Insulation Contractors Ass'n v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Illinois Cent. R.R. v. Norfolk & W. Ry.
	Jackson v. Lykes Bros. S.S. Co.
nov 542	Keyishian v. Board of Regents of the Univ. of N.Y.
BOX 543	Lassen v. Arizona <i>ex rel</i> . Ariz. Highway Dep't
	Levin v. Mississippi River Fuel Corp.
	McCray v. Illinois
	Miller v. Pate Moody v. Flowers
	Moody v. Flowers  National Pollag Hoss v. Department of Royanya
	National Bellas Hess v. Department of Revenue National Labor Relations Bd. v. Acme Indus. Co.
	rvational Laudi Relations Du. v. Achie muus. Co.

National Labor Relations Bd. v. Allis-Chalm National Labor Relations Bd. v. C. & C. Plyv National Woodwork Mfrs. Ass'n v. National Neely v. Martin K. Eby Constr. Co. Northeastern Pa. Nat'l Bank & Trust Co. v. U BOX 544 Osborn v. United States Prima Paint Corp. v. Flood & Conklin Mfg. G Railroad Trans. Serv. v. City of Chicago Redrup v. New York Reitman v. Mulkey Sailors v. Board of Educ. Securities & Exch. Comm'n v. United Benefit See v. City of Seattle	vood Corp.  Labor Relations Bd.  Inited States  Co.
Sims v. Georgia	
Specht v. Patterson	
Spencer v. Texas	
BOX 545 Spevack v. Klein	
State Farm Fire & Casualty Co. v. Tashire	
Stovall v. Denno	
Swann v. Adams	
Switzerland Cheese Ass'n v. E. Horne's Mark	tet
Time, Inc. v. Hill (2 folders)	
Toilet Goods Ass'n v. Gardner	
Transportation-Communication Employees U	Jnion v. Union Pac. R.R.
BOX 546 Travis v. United States	
Udall v. Federal Power Comm'n	
United Gas Pipe Line Co. v. Federal Power C	Comm'n
United States v. Acme Process Equip. Co.	
United States v. Arnold, Schwinn & Co.	
United States v. Demko	
United States v. Fabrizio	
United States v. First City Nat'l Bank	
United States v. Lauh	
United States v. Robel	
United States v. Sealy, Inc.	
United States v. Wade	
BOX 547 Utah Pie Co. v. Continental Baking Co.	
Vaca v. Sipes	
Waldron v. Moore-McCormack Lines	
Walker v. City of Birmingham	
Warden, Md. Penitentiary v. Hayden	
Whitus v. Georgia	
Woodby v. Immigration & Naturalization Set <b>BOX</b> 548 October term, 1967	TV
	· V.

**BOX** 549

Alderman v. United States

Amalgamated Food Employees Union Local 590 v. Logan Valley Plaza

American Commercial Lines v. Louisville & Nashville R.R.

American Fed'n of Musicians v. Carroll Avco Corp. v. Aero Lodge No. 735

Avery v. Midland County

Banks v. Chicago Grain Trimmers Ass'n

Barber v. Page Biggers v. Tennessee Bloom v. Illinois Board of Educ. v. Allen

Bohannan v. Arizona ex rel. Smith

Bruton v. United States Bumper v. North Carolina

Burgett v. Texas Cameron v. Johnson Carafas v. LaVallee

Case-Swayne Co. v. Sunkist Growers

Cheng Fan Kwok v. Immigration & Naturalization Serv.

**BOX** 550 Commissioner v. Gordon

Duncan v. Louisiana

Dyke v. Taylor Implement Mfg. Co. Edwards v. Pacific Fruit Express Co.

Federal Maritime Comm'n v. Aktiebolaget Svenska Amerika Linien

Federal Power Comm'n v. Sunray DX Oil Co. Federal Trade Comm'n v. Flotill Prods.

First Agricultural Nat'l Bank v. State Tax Comm'n

First Nat'l Bank v. Cities Serv. Co.

Fortnightly Corp. v. United Artists Television

**BOX** 551 Gardner v. Broderick

George Campbell Printing Corp. v. Reid

Ginsberg v. New York

Glona v. American Guar. & Liability Ins. Co.

Green v. County School Bd. Grosso v. United States

(2 folders)

Hanover Shoe v. United Shoe Mach. Corp.

Hardin v. Kentucky Utils. Co. Harrison v. United States Haynes v. United States

Hopkins v. Cohen

Hughes v. Washington

International Longshoremen's Ass'n Local 1291 v. Philadelphia Marine Trade Ass'n

Interstate Circuit v. City of Dallas Joint Indus. Bd. v. United States Jones v. Alfred H. Mayer Co.

72 **Earl Warren Papers** 

**BOX** 552

	Katz v. United States
	Lee v. Florida
	Levy v. Louisiana
	Mancusi v. De Forte
BOX 553	Marchetti v. United States
	(2 folders)
	Maryland v. Wirtz
	Mathis v. United States
	Mempa v. Rhay
	Menominee Tribe of Indians v. United States
	Miller v. California
	Monroe v. Board of Comm'rs
	Nash v. Florida Indus. Comm'n
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Fleetwood Trailer Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Industrial Union of Marine & Shipbuilding Workers
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. United Ins. Co. of Am.
	Norfolk & W. Ry. v. Missouri State Tax Comm'n
BOX 554	Penn-Central and Norfolk & Western railroads inclusion cases
	(2 folders)
	Peoria Tribe of Indians v. United States
	Perma Life Mufflers v. International Parts Corp.
	Permian Basin Area rate cases
	(1 folder)
BOX 555	(1 folder)
	Pickering v. Board of Educ.
	Powell v. Texas
	Protective Comm. for Indep. Stockholders of TMT Trailer Ferry v. Anderson
BOX 556	Provident Tradesmens Bank & Trust Co. v. Patterson
	Puyallup Tribe v. Department of Game
	Raney v. Board of Educ.
	Reading Co. v. Brown
	In re Ruffalo
	Sabbath v. United States
	St. Amant v. Thompson
	Schneider v. Smith
	Securities & Exch. Comm'n v. New England Elec. Sys.
	Simmons v. United States
BOX 557	Smith v. Illinois
	Stern v. South Chester Tube Co.
	Uniformed Sanitation Men Ass'n v. Commissioner of Sanitation
	United Mine Workers v. Illinois State Bar Ass'n
	United States v. Coleman
	United States v. Correll
	United States v. Habig
	United States v. Jackson
	United States v. Johnson
	United States v. Louisiana

	United States v. Neifert-White Co.
	United States v. Rends
	United States v. Southwestern Cable Co.
BOX 558	United States v. Third Nat'l Bank
BOX 330	United States v. United Shoe Mach. Corp.
	Volkswagenwerk Aktiengesellschaft v. Federal Maritime Comm'n
	Whitehill v. Elkins
BOX 559	Wirtz v. Hotel, Motel & Club Employees Union Local 6
BOA 337	Wirtz v. Local 125, Laborers' Int'l Union
	Wirtz v. Local 153, Glass Bottle Blowers Ass'n
	Witz v. Eocal 155, Glass Bottle Blowers Ass if Witherspoon v. Illinois
	Wyandotte Transp. Co. v. United States
	Zschernig v. Miller
	Zwickler v. Koota
вох 560	October term, 1968
<b>BOA</b> 300	Baltimore & Ohio R.R. v. Aberdeen & Rockfish Ry.
	Benton v. Maryland
	Bingler v. Johnson
	Boulden v. Holman
	Boykin v. Alabama
	Boyle v. Landry
	Brotherhood of Locomotive Firemen & Enginemen v. Chicago, Rock Island & Pac. R.R.
	Brotherhood of R.R. Trainmen v. Jacksonville Terminal Co.
	Cardinale v. Louisiana
	Carroll v. President & Comm'rs of Princess Anne
	Chimel v. California
	Citizen Publishing Co. v. United States
вох 561	Commonwealth Coatings Corp. v. Continental Casualty Co.
BOA 301	Crane v. Cedar Rapids & Iowa City Ry.
	Daniel v. Paul
	Davis v. Mississippi
	Desist v. United States
	Dunbar-Stanley Studios v. Alabama
	DuYernay v. United States
	Epperson v. Arkansas
	Federal Marine Terminals v. Burnside Shipping Co.
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Texaco
	Fortner Enters. v. United States Steel Corp.
вох 562	Foster v. California
	Frank v. United States
	Frazier v. Cupp
	Gardner v. California
	Gaston County v. United States
	Glover v. St. Louis-San Francisco Ry.
	Golden v. Zwickler
	Gregg v. United States

	Gregory v. City of Chicago
	Grunenthal v. Long Island R.R.
	Gunn v. University Comm. to End the War in Vietnam
BOX 563	Hadnott v. Amos
	Harrington v. California
	Harris v. Nelson
	Hunter v. Erickson
	Immigration & Naturalization Serv. v. Stanisic
	Jenkins v. McKeithen
	Johnson v. Avery
	Kaiser v. New York
	Kaufman v. United States
BOX 564	Kirkpatrick v. Preisler
2012001	Kramer v. Caribbean Mills
	Lear, Inc. v. Adkins
	Leary v. United States
	Maxwell v. Bishop
	McKart v. United States
	Moore v. Ogilvie
BOX 565	Nacirema Operating Co. v. Johnson
	National Bd. of Young Men's Christian Ass'ns v. United States
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Strong
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Wyman-Gordon Co.
	North Carolina v. Pearce
	Noyd v. Bond
	O'Callahan v. Parker
	Oestereich v. Selective Serv. Sys. Local Bd. 11
BOX 566	Orozco v. Texas
	Perkins v. Standard Oil Co.
	Presbyterian Church in the United States v. Mary Elizabeth Blue Hull Memorial Presbyterian Church
	Red Lion Broadcasting Co. v. Federal Communications Comm'n
	Rodrigue v. Aetna Casualty & Surety Co.
	Rodriquez v. United States
	Samuels v. Mackell
	Scofield v. National Labor Relations Bd.
	Securities & Exch. Comm'n v. National Sec.
	Shapiro v. Thompson
BOX 567	Shuttlesworth v. City of Birmingham
	Smith v. Hooey
	Sniadach v. Family Fin. Corp.
	Snyder v. Harris
	Spinelli v. United States
	Stanley v. Georgia
	Street v. New York
	Sullivan v. United States

	Tinker v. Des Moines Indep. Community School Dist.
вох 568	United States v. Augenblick
	United States v. Concentrated Phosphate Export Ass'n
	United States v. Container Corp. of Am.
	United States v. Covington
	United States v. Donruss Co.
	United States v. Estate of Grace
	United States v. King
	United States v. Louisiana
	(2 folders)
	United States v. Montgomery County Bd. of Educ.
BOX 569	United States v. Skelly Oil Co.
	United States v. United States Coin & Currency
	Universal Interpretive Shuttle Corp. v. Washington Metro. Area Transit Comm'n
	Wells v. Rockefeller
	Williams v. Rhodes
	(2 folders)
	Willingham v. Morgan
	Younger v. Harris
	Zenith Radio Corp. v. Hazeltine Research
<b>BOX</b> 570-630	OpinionsChief Justice, 1952-1969
	Case files of opinions written by Warren, including holograph versions up to the final
	printed copy, with additional circulated briefs, memoranda and notes exchanged among the justices, and miscellaneous background material.
	Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case.
	Thrunged emonorogically by term and dierem alphabetically by ease.
<b>BOX</b> 570	October term, 1952, segregation cases
	October term, 1953
	Barber v. Gonzales
	Federal Communications Comm'n v. American Broadcasting Co.
	Hernandez v. Texas
	Partmar Corp. v. Paramount Pictures Theatres Corp.
	Pereira v. United States
BOX 571	Segregation cases
	District of Columbia case
	Frankfurter, Felix, analysis of the Fourteenth Amendment
	State cases
	United States v. Binghamton Constr. Co.
	United States v. Harriss
	(1 folder)
BOX 572	(1 folder)
	Voris v. Eikel
	October term, 1954
	Amalgamated Clothing Workers v. Richman Bros.
	Association of Westinghouse Salaried Employees v. Westinghouse Elec. Corp.  Bart v. United States

	Chandler v. Fretag
	Commissioner v. Glenshaw Glass Co.
BOX 573	Emspak v. United States
	General Am. Investors Co. v. Commissioner
	Lawlor v. National Screen Serv. Corp.
	Lumbermen's Mut. Casualty Co. v. Elbert
	Peters v. Hobby
	(2 folders)
BOX 574	Quinn v. United States
	Regan v. New York
	Segregation cases
	(2 folders)
BOX 575	United States v. International Boxing Club
	United States v. Shubert
	October term, 1955
	Covert and Kinsella cases
	Covey v. Town of Somers
	Jay v. Boyd
	Mitchell v. King Packing Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Warren Co.
	Parr v. United States
BOX 576	Pennsylvania v. Nelson
	Squire v. Capoeman
	Steiner v. Mitchell
	United States v. E. I. du Pont de Nemours & Co.
BOX 577	United States v. McKesson & Robbins
	United States v. Zucca
	October term, 1956
	Amalgamated Meat Cutters & Butcher Workmen Local 427 v. Fairlawn Meats
	Breithaupt v. Abram
	Brotherhood of R.R. Trainmen v. Chicago River & Indiana R.R.
nov 570	Carroll v. United States
BOX 578	Fikes v. Alabama
	Guss v. Utah Labor Relations Bd.
	Kingsley Books v. Brown
	Mesarosh v. United States
BOX 579	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Lion Oil Co.
BUA 3/9	Nelson v. City of New York Nishikawa v. Dulles
	Perez v. Brownell
	Pollard v. United States
	Prince v. United States
	Roth v. United States
	San Diego Bldg. Trades Council v. Garmon
	Sweezy v. New Hampshire
BOX 580	Trop v. Dulles
<b>BUA</b> 300	Trop v. Dunes

	Watkins and Sweezy cases
	Watkins v. United States
	(2 folders)
BOX 581	October term, 1957
	Benanti v. United States
	Fidelity-Philadelphia Trust Co. v. Smith
	Flora v. United States
	Gore v. United States
	Hanson v. Denckla
	Hoag v. New Jersey
	International Ass'n of Machinists v. Gonzales
	Knapp v. Schweitzer
BOX 582	Lerner v. Casey
	Masciale v. United States
	McAllister v. Magnolia Petroleum Co.
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. United Steelworkers
	Nishikawa v. Dulles
	Perez v. Brownell
BOX 583	Rathbun v. United States
	Schaffer Transp. Co. v. United States
	Sherman v. United States
	Trop v. Dulles
	(2 folders)
BOX 584	United Auto. Workers v. Russell
	August special term, 1958
	Aaron v. Cooper
	(3 folders)
	October term, 1958
	Abbate v. United States
	American Trucking Ass'ns v. Frisco Transp. Co.
BOX 585	Barr v. Matteo
	Brown v. United States
	Burns v. Ohio
	Dick v. New York Life Ins. Co.
	Greene v. McElroy
	(1 folder)
BOX 586	(1 folder)
	Howard v. Lyons
	Mills v. Louisiana
	Mitchell v. Lublin, McGaughy & Assocs.
	Napue v. Illinois
	Smith v. United States
BOX 587	Spano v. New York
	United States v. Isthmian S.S. Co.
	United States v. Radio Corp. of Am.
BOX 588	October term, 1959
	American Trucking Ass'ns v. United States

	Aquilino v. United States
	Arnold v. Ben Kanowsky, Inc.
	Blackburn v. Alabama
	Brotherhood of Locomotive Eng'rs v. Missouri-Kansas-Texas R.R.
вох 589	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Anheuser-Busch
	Flora v. United States
	(2 folders)
	Gonzales v. United States
<b>BOX</b> 590	Hannah v. Larche
	(3 folders)
BOX 591	Parker v. Ellis
	Petite v. United States
	Phillips Chem. Co. v. Dumas Indep. School Dist.
	United States v. Dege
	United States v. Durham Lumber Co.
	United States v. Manufacturers Nat'l Bank
BOX 592	Wolfe v. North Carolina
	Wyatt v. United States
	October term, 1960
	Braunfeld v. Brown
	Brotherhood of Maintenance of Way Employees v. United States
	Carbo v. United States
вох 593	Civil Aeronautics Bd. v. Delta Air Lines
	Communist Party v. Subversive Activities Control Bd.
	Culombe v. Connecticut
	Federal Power Comm'n v. Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Corp.
	(1 folder)
BOX 594	(1 folder)
	Gallagher v. Crown Kosher Super Market
	International Ass'n of Machinists v. Street
	James v. United States
	(2 folders)
BOX 595	Jarecki v. G. D. Searle & Co.
	McGowan v. Maryland
	(2 folders)
BOX 596	Piemonte v. United States
	Times Film Corp. v. City of Chicago
	Two Guys from Harrison-Allentown v. McGinley
	Sunday closing cases
	Douglas, William O., dissent
BOX 597	Frankfurter, Felix, separate opinion
	(2 folders)
	Returns from other justices
	United States v. John Hancock Mut. Life Ins. Co.
	United States v. Mississippi Valley Generating Co.
	(1 folder)
BOX 598	(2 folders)

	October term, 1961
	In re Bart
	Brown Shoe Co. v. United States
	(1 folder)
BOX 599	(2 folders)
	Coppedge v. United States
	Davis v. Balkcom
BOX 600	Enochs v. Williams Packing & Navigation Co.
	Federal Land Bank v. Board of County Comm'rs
	Free v. Bland
	Garner v. Louisiana
<b>BOX</b> 601	Hanover Bank v. Commissioner
	Hutcheson v. United States
	Kesler v. Department of Pub. Safety
	Lanza v. New York
	Leigh v. United States
	Manual Enters. v. Day
	Public Affairs Assocs. v. Rickover
	Richards v. United States
BOX 602	Sit-in cases
	United States v. Wise
	Wood v. Georgia
BOX 603	October term, 1962
	Gilbertville Trucking Co. v. United States
	Haliburton Oil Well Cementing Co. v. Reily
	Lopez v. United States
	New Jersey v. New York, Susquehanna & W. R.R.
	Reapportionment cases
	Shenker v. Baltimore & Ohio R.R.
BOX 604	Sit-in cases
	Avent v. North Carolina
	Gober v. City of Birmingham
	Griffin v. Maryland
	Lombard v. Louisiana
	Memo on pending cases
	Opinions and results from associate justices
	Peterson v. City of Greenville
	Shuttlesworth v. City of Birmingham
BOX 605	Wright v. Georgia
	Sperry v. Florida ex rel. Fla. Bar
	Townsend v. Sain
	(3 folders)
BOX 606	United States v. Muniz
	Yellin v. United States
	(2 folders)
BOX 607	October term, 1963
	Bruning v. United States

	Fahy v. Connecticut
	Fallen v. United States
	Foti v. Immigration & Naturalization Serv.
	Jacobellis v. Ohio
	Reapportionment cases
	Davis v. Mann
<b>BOX</b> 608	Lucas v. Forty-Fourth Gen. Assembly
	Maryland Comm. for Fair Representation v. Tawes
	Reynolds v. Sims
	(1 folder)
BOX 609	(3 folders)
	Roman v. Sincock
BOX 610	WMCA v. Lomenzo
	Sit-in cases
	Barr v. City of Columbia
	Griffin v. Maryland
	United States v. Barnett
BOX 611	October term, 1964
	American Oil Co. v. Neill
	Drews v. Maryland
	Estes v. Texas
	(2 folders)
nov (12	Federal Communications Comm'n v. Schreiber
BOX 612	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Colgate-Palmolive Co.
	Fibreboard Paper Prods. Corp. v. National Labor Relations Bd. Hanna v. Plumer
вох 613	Harman v. Forssenius
BOX 013	Singer v. United States Udall v. Tallman
	United States v. Brown
BOX 614	(2 folders) Zemel v. Rusk
BOX 014	October term, 1965
	Amell v. United States
	Baxstrom v. Herold
	Carnation Co. v. Pacific Westbound Conference
BOX 615	Davis v. North Carolina
BOX 013	Fribourg Navigation Co. v. Commissioner
	Johnson v. New Jersey
BOX 616	Miranda v. Arizona
<b>B</b> 0.1 010	(2 folders)
вох 617	(3 folders)
	Schmerber v. California
	South Carolina v. Katzenbach
	(1 folder)
<b>BOX</b> 618	(1 folder)
	United Auto. Workers v. Scofield

	United States v. Johnson
(	October term, 1966
	Bond v. Floyd
	Commissioner v. Stidger
BOX 619	Curtis Publishing Co. v. Butts
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Universal-Rundle Corp.
	Fleischmann Distilling Corp. v. Maier Brewing Co.
	Hoffa v. United States Immigration & Naturalization Serv. v. Errico
	Klopfer v. North Carolina
BOX 620	Lewis v. United States
	Loving v. Virginia
	Marchetti v. United States
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Great Dane Trailers
	Pierson v. Ray
	Redrup v. New York
	Spencer v. Texas
BOX 621	Walker v. City of Birmingham
,	Washington v. Texas
(	October term, 1967  Becker v. Philco Corp.
	Brooks v. Florida
	Burgett v. Texas
	Federal Trade Comm'n v. Fred Meyer, Inc.
	Flast v. Cohen
	(1 folder)
BOX 622	(1 folder)
	Grosso v. United States
	Haynes v. United States
	Kaplan v. Lehman Bros.
	King v. Smith Peyton v. Rowe
BOX 623	Poafpybitty v. Skelly Oil
BOX 023	Powell v. Texas
	Reading Co. v. Brown
	Shapiro v. Thompson
	Sibron v. New York
	(1 folder)
вох 624	(1 folder)
	Tcherepnin v. Knight
	Terry v. Ohio (2 folders)
BOX 625	United States v. O'Brien
	United States v. Robel
	Vela v. Texas
	Wainwright v. City of New Orleans
	Will v. United States

$C_{\Lambda}$	nto	·in	A 14

## Contents

BOX 626	October term, 1968
2011 0 20	Allen v. State Bd. of Elections
	(2 folders)
	Birnbaum v. United States
	Bradford v. Michigan
	Cardinale v. Louisiana
BOX 627	Frank v. United States
	Gregory v. City of Chicago
	Jenkins v. Delaware
	Kelley v. United States
	Kramer v. Union Free School Dist. 15
	McCarthy v. United States
BOX 628	McDonald v. Board of Election Comm'rs
	National Labor Relations Bd. v. Gissel Packing Co.
	(2 folders)
	Powell v. McCormack
	(1 folder)
BOX 629	(1 folder)
	Shapiro v. Thompson
	Street v. New York
pov (20	Thorpe v. Housing Auth.
вох 630	United States v. Nordella
	United States v. Nardello Utah Pub. Serv. Comm'n v. El Paso Natural Gas Co.
	Otan Pub. Serv. Commin V. Er Paso Naturai Gas Co.
	Williams v. Dhodos
	Williams v. Rhodes
вох 631-654	Williams v. Rhodes  OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969
вох 631-654	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final
BOX 631-654	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.
вох 631-654	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each
вох 631-654	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.
BOX 631-654 BOX 631	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas  Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson  Alton v. Alton
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson Alton v. Alton Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson Alton v. Alton Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson Brownell v. Singer
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson Alton v. Alton Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson Brownell v. Singer Gordon v. United States
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas  Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson  Alton v. Alton  Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson  Brownell v. Singer  Gordon v. United States  Public Utils. Comm'n v. United Air Lines
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas  Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson  Alton v. Alton  Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson  Brownell v. Singer  Gordon v. United States  Public Utils. Comm'n v. United Air Lines  Sacher v. Association of the Bar of New York
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas  Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson  Alton v. Alton  Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson  Brownell v. Singer  Gordon v. United States  Public Utils. Comm'n v. United Air Lines  Sacher v. Association of the Bar of New York  Superior Films v. Department of Educ.
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson Alton v. Alton Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson Brownell v. Singer Gordon v. United States Public Utils. Comm'n v. United Air Lines Sacher v. Association of the Bar of New York Superior Films v. Department of Educ. Toolson v. New York Yankees
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas  Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson  Alton v. Alton  Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson  Brownell v. Singer  Gordon v. United States  Public Utils. Comm'n v. United Air Lines  Sacher v. Association of the Bar of New York  Superior Films v. Department of Educ.  Toolson v. New York Yankees  United Shoe Mach. Corp. v. United States
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas  Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson  Alton v. Alton  Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson  Brownell v. Singer  Gordon v. United States  Public Utils. Comm'n v. United Air Lines  Sacher v. Association of the Bar of New York  Superior Films v. Department of Educ.  Toolson v. New York Yankees  United Shoe Mach. Corp. v. United States  October term, 1954
	OpinionsPer Curiam, 1953-1969  Case files of opinions written per curiam in various stages of deliberation up to the final printed copy and with occasional memoranda and background material.  Arranged chronologically by term and therein alphabetically by case. At the end of each term is a miscellaneous file of certiorari and appeals entered on order list.  October term, 1953  Alabama v. Texas  Alaska S.S. Co. v. Petterson  Alton v. Alton  Avondale Marine Ways v. Henderson  Brownell v. Singer  Gordon v. United States  Public Utils. Comm'n v. United Air Lines  Sacher v. Association of the Bar of New York  Superior Films v. Department of Educ.  Toolson v. New York Yankees  United Shoe Mach. Corp. v. United States

**BOX** 632

*In re* Levy

Mitchell v. Joyce Agency

Natural Gas Pipeline Co. of Am. v. Panoma Corp.

Parissi v. Telechron, Inc.

Pino v. Landon

Sapir v. United States

October term, 1955

Arizona v. California

In re Burwell

Cahill v. New York, New Haven & Hartford R.R.

Dix v. Commissioner

Florida ex rel. Hawkins v. Board of Control

Gibson v. Lockheed Aircraft Serv.

Gonzales v. Landon

In re Groban

Lucy v. Adams

Mitchell v. Myrtle Grove Packing Co.

Murdock Acceptance Corp. v. United States

Neese v. Southern Ry.

Petrowski v. Hawkeye-Sec. Ins. Co.

Riverbank Laboratories v. Hardwood Prods. Corp.

South Carolina Elec. & Gas Co. v. Flemming

United States v. Contract Steel Carriers

Werner Mach. Co. v. Director of Div. of Taxation

October term, 1956

Arnold v. Panhandle & Santa Fe Ry.

Blackburn v. Alabama

Civil Aeronautics Bd. v. Hermann

Daniman v. Board of Educ.

Gavle v. Browder

Gold v. United States

Government & Civic Employees Org. Comm. v. Windsor

Jaffke v. Dunham

Kremen v. United States

Lawlor v. National Screen Serv. Corp.

Leslie Miller, Inc. v. Arkansas

Mitchell v. Bekins Van & Storage Co.

National Labor Relations Bd. v. F. W. Woolworth Co.

Scales v. United States

Securities & Exch. Comm'n v. Louisiana Pub. Serv. Comm'n

Textile Workers Union v. Lincoln Mills

Thompson v. Coastal Oil Co. United States v. Louisiana

United States v. Ohio Power Co.

Wilson v. Girard

BOX 634 Wisconsin v. Illinois

Earl Warren Papers 84

**BOX** 633

Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list

October term, 1957

Aaron v. Cooper

Alcorta v. Texas

Caritativo v. California

Ciucci v. Illinois

Cunningham v. English

Dessalernos v. Savoretti

Eskridge v. Washington State Bd.

Federal Trade Comm'n v. National Casualty Co.

Grimes v. Raymond Concrete Pile Co.

Harmon v. Brocker

Moog Indus. v. Federal Trade Comm'n

United States v. R. F. Ball Constr. Co.

United States v. Massei

United States ex rel. Lee Kum Hoy v. Murff

Yaks v. United States

Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list

October term, 1958

Baker v. Texas & Pac. Ry.

Boston & Maine R.R. v. United States

California v. Washington

Ellis v. United States

Evers v. Dwyer

Greene v. United States

Hahn v. Ross Island Sand & Gravel Co.

Hinkle v. New England Mut. Life Ins. Co.

Hotel Employees Local 255 v. Leedom

Hotel Employees Local 255 v. Sax Enters.

Koller v. United States

Lev v. United States

Magenau v. Aetna Freight Lines

Marshall v. United States

Mills v. Louisiana

NAACP v. Alabama ex rel. Patterson

Patterson v. United States

Peurifoy v. Commissioner

Sentilles v. Inter-Caribbean Shipping Corp.

Spevack v. Strauss

Taylor v. McElroy

Wisconsin v. Illinois

Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list

October term, 1959

Communications Workers v. National Labor Relations Bd.

Communist Party v. Subversive Activities Control Bd.

Cory Corp. v. Sauber

**BOX** 635

**BOX** 636

вох 637

Goett v. Union Carbide Corp.

Kimm v. Rosenberg

Mackey v. Mendoza-Martinez

(2 folders)

McGann v. United States

Mitchell v. Oregon Frozen Foods Co.

Needelman v. United States

Niukkanen v. McAlexander

Nostrand v. Little

Ohio ex rel. Eaton v. Price

**BOX** 638 Parker v. Ellis

> Petite v. United States Phillips v. New York

Superior Court v. Washington ex rel. Yellow Cab Serv.

Union Pac. R.R. v. United States

United States v. Alabama United States v. Thomas

United Steelworkers v. United States

Ward v. Atlantic Coast Line R.R.

Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered in Journal

October term, 1960

Anderson v. Alabama

Atchley v. California

Baldonado v. California

Binks Mfg. Co. v. Ransburg Electro-Coating Corp.

Bullock v. South Carolina

Bushnell v. Ellis

Coppola v. United States Kimbrough v. United States

Lurk v. United States

National Labor Relations Bd. v. Mattison Mach. Works

New Mexico v. Colorado

New York, New Haven & Hartford R.R. v. Henagan

Newsom v. Smyth

Nolan v. Transocean Air Lines

Payne v. Madigan Pugach v. Dollinger

Radiant Burners v. Peoples Gas Light & Coke Co.

Saldana v. United States

Smith v. Butler

Thomas v. Virginia

Uphaus v. Wyman

Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list

October term, 1961

Bailey v. Patterson

Benz v. New York State Thruway Auth.

**Earl Warren Papers** 86

**BOX** 639

**BOX** 640

Chauffeurs, Teamsters & Helpers Union Local 795 v. Yellow Transit Freight Lines

Creek Nation v. United States Fong Foo v. United States Grumman v. United States Hodges v. United States

Idlewild Bon Voyage Liquor Corp. v. Epstein

Mackey v. Mendoza-Martinez

Martin v. Walton

National Labor Relations Bd. v. Walton Mfg. Co.

Public Affairs Assocs. v. Rickover

**BOX** 641 Rudolph v. United States

> In re Shuttlesworth Silber v. United States Turner v. City of Memphis

United Gas Pipe Line Co. v. Ideal Cement Co.

United States v. Diebold, Inc.

Venus v. United States

In re Zipkin

Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list

**BOX** 642 October term, 1962

Alabama v. United States

Baltimore & Ohio R.R. v. Boston & Maine R.R.

Basham v. Pennsylvania R.R.

Bush v. Texas

Dixilyn Drilling Corp. v. Crescent Towing & Salvage Co.

General Drivers, Warehousemen & Helpers Local 89 v. Rise & Co.

Hawaii v. Gordon Jacobellis v. Ohio

National Labor Relations Bd. v. Reliance Fuel Oil Corp.

Presser v. United States Robinson v. California Schneider v. Rusk Simler v. Conner Smith v. Mississippi

**BOX** 643 Southern Constr. Co. v. United States

State Tax Comm'n v. Pacific States Cast Iron Pipe Co.

United States v. Buffalo Sav. Bank

White v. Maryland Williams v. Zuckert

Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list

**BOX** 644 October term, 1963

> Aldrich v. Aldrich Arceneaux v. Louisiana Arizona v. California Arnold v. North Carolina Berman v. United States

```
Calhoun v. Latimer
                               Clinton v. Virginia
                               Dennis v. Denver & Rio Grande W. R.R.
                               Diamond v. Louisiana
                               Dresner v. City of Tallahassee
                               Fields v. City of Fairfield
                               Gotthilf v. Sills
                               Marks v. Esperdy
                               Meeker v. Ambassador Oil Corp.
BOX 645
                               Mercer v. Theriot
                               Parsons v. Chesapeake & Ohio Ry.
                               Publishers' Ass'n v. New York Mailers' Union Number Six
                               Reapportionment cases
                               Shuttlesworth v. City of Birmingham
                               Viking Theatre Corp. v. Paramount Film Distrib. Corp.
                               Willis Shaw Frozen Express v. United States
                               Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list
                                 (2 folders)
BOX 646
                            October term, 1964
                               Abernathy v. Alabama
                               American Comm. for Protection of Foreign Born v. Subversive Activities Control Bd.
                               Brotherhood of Ry. & S.S. Clerks v. United Air Lines
                               Case v. Nebraska
                               Chicago & N. W. Ry. v. Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul & Pac. R.R.
                               Corbett v. Stergios
                               Fortson v. Toombs
                               Hughes Tool Co. v. Trans World Airlines
                               Independent Petroleum Workers v. American Oil Co.
                               Jenkins v. United States
                               McKinnie v. Tennessee
BOX 647
                               Parsons v. Buckley
                               Radio & Television Broadcast Technicians Local 1264 v. Broadcast Serv.
                               Reserve Life Ins. Co. v. Bowers
                               Susser v. Carvel Corp.
                               Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list
                                 (3 folders)
                            October term, 1965
                               Collier v. United States
                               Hicks v. District of Columbia
                               Holt v. Alleghany Corp.
BOX 648
                               Louisiana v. Mississippi
                               Malat v. Riddell
                               NAACP v . Overstreet
                               United States v. Huck Mfg. Co.
                               Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list
                                 (2 folders)
```

October term, 1966

	Atlantic Coast Line R.R. v. Brotherhood of Ry. Trainmen
	Bostick v. South Carolina
	Canada Packers v. Atchison, Topeka & Santa Fe Ry.
	Dombrowski v. Eastland
BOX 649	Heider v. Michigan Sugar Co.
	Long v. District Court
	Nowakowski v. Maroney
	Parker v. Gladden
	Redrup v. New York
	Thorpe v. Housing Auth.
	Turner v. New York
	Walker v. Southern Ry.
	Watkins v. Conway
	Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list
BOX 650	(2 folders)
BOX 030	October term, 1967
	Alitalia-Linee Aeree Italiane v. Lisi
	Anderson v. Johnson
	Biggers v. Tennessee
	Brooks v. Florida
	Fort v. City of Miami
	Hanner v. DeMarcus
	Harris v. United States
	Johnson v. Massachusetts
	Katz v. United States
	Kolod v. United States
	Lee v. Washington
	Massachusetts v. Painten
	Miller v. California
	Newman v. Piggie Park Enters.
	Umans v. United States
	United States v. Bethlehem Steel Co.
	United States v. Penn-Olin Chem. Co.
	Wainwright v. City of New Orleans
BOX 651	Watts v. Seward School Bd.
	Whitney v. Florida
	<i>In re</i> Whittington
	World Airways v. Pan Am. World Airways
	Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list
	(3 folders)
BOX 652	(4 folders)
вох 653	October term, 1968
	Banks v. California
	Brandenburg v. Ohio
	Brotherhood of R.R. Trainmen v. O'Connell
	Cipriano v. City of Houma
	DuVernay v. United States

Hadnott v. Amos Johnson v. Betznett Mattiello v. Connecticut Palmieri v. Florida Perez v. California Skinner v. Louisiana Stiles v. United States Whyy v. Borough of Glassboro Williams v. City of Oklahoma City **BOX** 654 Miscellaneous, certiorari and appeals entered on order list (4 folders) BOX 655-656 Rules, 1952-1968 Topical files of reports, memoranda, committee records, and miscellaneous data regarding amendments to judicial rules. Arranged alphabetically by court or subject. **BOX** 655 Admiralty, 1953-1955 Appellate, submission to Congress, 1967-1968 Bankruptcy, 1954-1958 Civil procedure Amendments Proposed, 1954-1957 Submitted to Congress, 1963-1966 (2 folders) General, 1954-1956 **BOX** 656 Meetings, 1954-1956 Members of the Advisory Committee Criminal procedure Amendments, 1954-1956 Records of the committee, 1952-1959 Supreme Court Admission of attorneys to district courts, 1955-1961 Amendments, 1955-1967 Amicus curiae briefs, 1952-1957 Committee on Revision of Rules, 1954-1967 Tax Court, 1953-1957 BOX 657-667 **Subject File, 1940-1974** Miscellaneous subject files of reports, correspondence, lists, charts, printed matter of all sorts, and other documents. Arranged alphabetically by topic. **BOX** 657 Accidental deaths, Dean and Lind, 1960 Addresses to Congress, 1954-1959 Allen v. United States, 1957 Applications, 1953-1973 (2 folders)

BOX 658	Army-Navy football game, 1954-1968 Barbados independence celebration, 1966 Bomb threats (evacuation of Court), 1970 Brazil, message from chief justice, 1955 Building survey, 1959 Ceremonies for unknown servicemen, 1958 Charles Evans Hughes Memorial Foundation, 1962-1964 Churchill, Winston, Sir, funeral, 1965
	Committees and commissions Commission on Government Security, 1957 Federal Records Council, 1950-1965 Habeas corpus, 1958-1960 International judicial committees, 1951-1961 National Historical Publications Commission, 1950-1966
BOX 659	Presidential disability, 1947-1958 Reform of Federal criminal laws, 1966-1971 Rules of practice and procedure, 1961 Salary commission, 1968 Smithsonian exhibits, 1968 Survey of lower grade Court employees' salaries, 1969 Widows' pensions, Supreme Court justices, 1969-1972 Conference rooms, 1954-1972 Congress, joint sessions, 1961-1974 Constitutional amendments
BOX 660	1963 (1 folder) (1 folder) 1964-1972 Counsel Appointment of, 1968 Attorneys offering services, 1967-1969 Court conferences, October term, 1953 Criminal justice, Katzenbach-Bazelon correspondence, 1965 Demonstrations, 1968 Duties of chief justice, undated Eisenhower, Dwight D., funeral, 1969 Federal Bureau of Investigation, 1956-1966 Gandhi (Mahatma) biography presentation, 1956
BOX 661	Gray's Inn (London, England), 1965-1968  Haluska v. Federal Communications Commission, 1967-1968  Historical documents, 1940-1968  Hughes, Charles Evans, stamp ceremony, 1962  Inauguration ceremonies  1957-1965
вох 662	(3 folders) 1969-1973 (2 folders)

```
India
```

Centenary of High Court of Allahabad, 1966

Stamp ceremony, 1963

Visits of chief justices, 1962, 1965

India-Pakistan treaty, 1960

Johnson, Lyndon B., funeral, 1973

Judgeships, recommendations, 1954-1972

Letters of support, 1961-1968

Levy v. Securities and Exchange Commission, 1968

Library

Applications for librarian, 1965

Appropriations, 1954-1964

General, 1955-1973

Personnel, 1954-1969

Louisiana v. Mississippi, 1964

Marshall, John, notes and watch, 1966

McGucken, Patrick F. X., 1970

Memorial services

Burton, Harold H., 1964

Frankfurter, Felix, 1965

Hughes, Charles Evans, 1954 (delayed publication of 1948 service)

Jackson, Robert Houghwout, 1955

Vinson, Fred M., 1953

National Mary Washington Memorial Association, 1965

New York bar admissions, 1958

Office space, California, 1968

Official sponsorships, national health agencies, 1957-1965

Oral history project, University of California, Berkeley, Calif., 1962-1973

Orr v. Warren, 1966-1967

Pakistan, gift of legal publications, 1961

Perdue v. Supreme Court, 1968-1969

**BOX** 665 Personal law books, 1953-1972

Personnel, 1954-1971

Pitney, Mahlon, 1968

Pollack v. Knox, 1957-1958

Portrait, Bureau of Engraving and Printing, 1968

Portraits and busts

Vinson, Fred M., 1956-1960

Warren, Earl, 1955-1973

(2 folders)

President, annual call on, 1953-1960

Press relations

Association of American Law Schools, 1964-1967

**BOX** 666 General, 1953-1974

(2 folders)

Tape recordings, 1967-1969

92 **Earl Warren Papers** 

**BOX** 663

**BOX** 664

	Whittington, Bert, 1953-1973
	(2 folders)
	Print shop, 1957-1969
	Public papers, 1960-1974
BOX 667	Retirement, 1968-1970
	Sound equipment in courtroom, 1954
	Space assignments, 1957-1959
	Supreme Court building survey, 1959
	Threatening letters, 1963-1967
	Travel vouchers, 1954-1968
	United Givers Fund appeal, 1954-1966
	United States Reports, requests for, 1963-1964
	Visit of president of Peruvian Supreme Court, 1953
вох 668-753	Lower Courts File, 1942-1974
BOX 668-671	Administrative Office, 1946-1968
	Subject and operational files including correspondence, memoranda, budget materials, personnel data, and other documents.
	Arranged alphabetically by subject, person, or type of material.
BOX 668	Annual reports, 1948-1964
	Disbursement of appropriations, 1963-1964
	Ellis, William L., 1952-1960
	Foley, William E., 1964
	Friesen, Ernest C., Jr., 1967-1968
	General
	1946-1952
вох 669	1953-1964
	(4 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 670	1965-1968
	Monthly reports, 1958
	Moving from Supreme Court building, 1954-1958
	Olney, Warren, III, 1958-1971
	(2 folders)
	Personnel, 1946-1960
<b>BOX</b> 671	Recommendations for director, 1956-1957
	Reorganization, 1958-1959
	Retirement system for director, 1960-1967
	Shafroth, Will, 1960-1964
вох 671-673	Circuit Conferences, 1953-1974
	Correspondence, memoranda, and related material concerning the planning and holding of Circuit Judicial Conferences.
	Arranged according to specific circuit court and therein chronologically.
вох 671	District of Columbia
	1953-1962

Container	Contents
BOX 672	1963-1970
	First Circuit, 1956-1967
	Second Circuit, 1954-1963
	Third Circuit, 1954-1966
BOX 673	Fourth Circuit, 1954-1969
20120,0	Fifth Circuit, 1967-1972
	Sixth Circuit, 1955
	Seventh Circuit, 1956-1957
	Ninth Circuit, 1954-1974
	(2 folders)
	Tenth Circuit, 1954-1962
вох 674-675	Federal Judicial Center, 1967-1970
	Correspondence, reports, and other committee records pertaining to the creation of the Federal Judicial Center.
	Arranged alphabetically by subject or type of material.
вох 674	Ad Hoc Committee, 1967-1968
	Advisory committees, 1968
	Board, 1968
	Dedication, 1968-1970
	Directors, 1968-1969
	General correspondence, 1968-1969
вох 675	Legislation creating the center, 1967-1968
	Meetings, 1968-1969
	(2 folders)
	Reports of the board, 1969
вох 676-693	Judges, 1945-1970
	Assignment correspondence, conference reports, general correspondence between Warren and lower court judges with miscellaneous subject files concerning the federal courts.
	Arranged alphabetically by topic or type of material.
вох 676	Assignments
	A-B, 1947-1969
	(3 folders)
	C
	1947-1957
<b>BOX</b> 677	1958-1969
	(2 folders)
	D, 1947-1969
	(3 folders)
	E-F, 1946-1969
	(3 folders)
BOX 678	G, 1946-1969
	(3 folders)
	Н, 1946-1969
	(6 folders)

Container	Contents
вох 679	I-K, 1946-1969
	(3 folders)
	L-Mc, 1947-1969
	(3 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 680	Ma-Me, 1947-1969
	(6 folders)
	Mi-N
	1946-1957
<b>BOX</b> 681	1958-1969
	(2 folders)
	O-P, 1946-1969
	(3 folders)
	R, 1946-1969
	(6 folders)
BOX 682	S, 1946-1969
	(3 folders)
	T-V, 1947-1969
	(3 folders)
	Wa-Wh
	1946-1957
BOX 683	1958-1969
	(2 folders)
	Wi-Z, 1947-1969
	(3 folders)
BOX 684	Miscellaneous
	Appellate Division of the District Court of Guam, 1952-1957
	Emergency Court of Appeals, termination of assignments, 1962
	General, 1946-1969
	(2 folders)
	Outside assignments
	Advisory Committee on Inter-Circuit Assignments, 1958-1963
	Reports of committees on assignments, 1945-1948
	Conference reports
	1946-1952
BOX 685	1953-1956
	(3 folders)
BOX 686	1957-1961
	Correspondence
	A-D
	1949-1960
	(2 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 687	1961-1970
	(3 folders)
	E-L
	1951-1957
BOX 688	1958-1970
	(4 C 11 )

(4 folders)

Container	Contents
(00	M.D.
BOX 689	M-R
	1948-1963
nov (00	(3 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 690	1964-1970
	(2 folders) S-Z
	1953-1963
	(3 folders)
вох 691	1964-1970
BOX 071	(2 folders)
	Designation of chief judges, 1958-1969
	Investigation of judges, 1958-1959
	Legislation, 1948-1954
	Outside employment, 1962-1963
вох 692	Relinquishing of duties, 1947-1965
BOA 0)2	Retirement of chief judges, 1958-1960
	Roster of senior judges, 1957-1960, undated
	(2 folders)
	Salary increases
	Appointment of commission, 1953-1955
вох 693	Bills and reports, 1949-1953
	General correspondence and reports, 1949-1953
	Statements before Congress, 1949-1953
	Senate bill 15, 1953-1960
	Tenure of judges, Hawaii, Puerto Rico, and Alaska, 1953
	Vacancies, 1964-1969
вох 694-753	Judicial Conference, 1942-1974
	Correspondence, memoranda, reports, minutes, subject files, printed matter, committee records, and other documents relating to the operations and policies of the United States Judicial Conference.
	Arranged alphabetically by committee, subject, or type of material.
вох 694	Active committees, index, 1969
	Administrative Conference, 1960-1969 (2 folders)
вох 695	Admissions to the bar commission, 1947
BOA 073	Advisory Committee, 1956-1968
	Advisory Committee, 1950-1968 Advisory Committee on Inter-Circuit Assignments, 1959-1968
	(3 folders)
	Agenda
	1946-1955

Antitrust-Three Judge Expediting Committee, 1944-1956

1956-1969

Appropriations

(2 folders)

Air-conditioning Committee, 1955-1957

**BOX** 696

	Correspondence and memoranda, 1946-1961
	(2 folders)
BOX 697	Reports, 1946-1962
	(5 folders)
	Bankruptcy
	Appointment of referees
	1947-1951
BOX 698	1952-1959
	Assignment of referees to other circuits, 1954-1964
	Committee reports
	1946-1952
	(3 folders)
вох 699	1953-1958
	(4 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 700	1959-1963
=0.4	(5 folders)
вох 701	1964-1969
	(4 folders)
	Securities and Exchange Commission functions under Chapter X, 1954-1955
	Budget Committee
702 702	1958-1962
BOX 702	1963-1969
	(2 folders) Call for the Conference
	Sept. 1946-May 1953
вох 703	(2 folders) Sept. 1953-Sept. 1963
BOA 703	(4 folders)
вох 704	June 1964-June 1969
BON / O I	(3 folders)
	Cases pending, 1961-1968
вох 705	Cases under advisement
	1946-1964
	(4 folders)
вох 706	1965-1969
	Civil disabilities legislation, 1954-1956
	Codification and revision of criminal and judicial codes, 1946-1953
	Commissioners
	Court, 1961
	National Park, 1949-1954
	United States, 1947-1965
	Committee on Committees, 1968
	Concurrent sentences, 1953
	Condemnation rule, 1948-1956
вох 707	Conference on Administrative Procedure, 1959-1960
	Continuing education, 1966-1968
	Court administration

	1949-1955
	(2 folders)
	1956
	(1 folder)
вох 708	(2 folders)
	1957
вох 709	1958-1959
	(2 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 710	1960-1962
	(3 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 711	1963-1964
	(3 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 712	1965-1968
	(4 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 713	1969
	Miscellaneous
	Special Committee on the Geographical Organization of the Courts, 1963-1965
	Visual media in courtrooms, 1962-1968
	Court reporters
	Appointments, 1948-1957
	General correspondence, 1947-1957
<b>BOX</b> 714	Reports to the conference, 1946-1959
71.5	(4 folders)
BOX 715	Courts
	Circuit, 1954-1955
	Claims
	Legislation, 1948-1961
	Reporting of opinions, 1957-1960
	Customs and patent appeals, 1953-1954  District
	Alaska, 1959
	California
	Oakland, 1954
pov 716	San Diego, 1955-1958
<b>BOX</b> 716	Canal Zone, 1954-1955  Representation in Indicial Conference, 1954, 1968
	Representation in Judicial Conference, 1954-1968 Southern District of New York, 1968
	Examination of offices, 1956-1957
	Family Court for the District of Columbia, 1952
	Hawaii, holding of court of appeals in Honolulu, 1956
	Places for holding court, 1950-1957
	Quarters, 1953-1958
	Space available for other agencies, 1956-1957
	Staying open on Saturdays, 1946-1949
	Tax
	Changes suggested, 1948-1969  Court of appeals' look of uniformity of rules in decisions, 1950.
	Court of appeals' lack of uniformity of rules in decisions, 1950

	U.S. Court of Appeals for patent legislation, 1956
BOX 717	Criers and bailiffs, 1947
	Criminal Justice Act
	Ad Hoc Committee to Formulate Rules, 1964
	Committee to Implement, 1964-1969
	(4 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 718	Criminal Law Committee
	1955-1965
	(3 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 719	1966-1969
	(2 folders)
	Disposition of court of appeals records, 1954-1955
	Diversity cases, 1949-1953
	Diversity jurisdiction, 1960
	Economies in Administration Committee, 1947-1952 Ethics
	American Bar Association Special Committee, 1970
	Brennan, William J., memorandum, 1966-1969
	Correspondence
	Congressional, 1969-1970
<b>BOX</b> 720	General, 1969-1970
	Judicial Conference action, 1969-1970
	Supreme Court, 1969-1970
	Expert Witnesses Committee, 1951-1956
	Felony Definition Committee, 1946-1948
	Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act, 1951-1953
BOX 721	Habeas Corpus Committee, 1947-1969
	(3 folders)
BOX 722	Indigent Litigants Committee, 1946-1961
	Insane Persons Committee, 1945-1946
	Institutes, 1958-1959
	Intercircuits Assignments Committee, 1968-1969
	Interlocutory Decrees Committee, 1951-1953
	Judicial Councils, 1960-1961
	Judicial Survivors Annuity System, 1958
BOX 723	Jury system
	Committee
	1946-1960
nov 724	(4 folders)
BOX 724	1961-1969
	(4 folders)
	Jurors' handbook, 1958-1959
вох 725	Jury commissioners, 1964-1965
DUA /4J	Jury tapping, 1955 Juvenile delinquency, 1954
	Land commissioners, 1960
	Legislation

	Bills and correspondence, 1946-1970 (3 folders)
	Chandler, Henry P., summaries, 1946-1965
BOX 726	Library funds
BOX 720	Background data, 1950-1951
	History of development, 1950-1951
	(2 folders)
	Use of funds by court of appeals, 1942-1951
	Lists of conference committees, 1969
	Luncheons, 1946-1954
вох 727	Magistrates Rules Committee, 1968-1969
	Maintenance expenses of judges
	Committee reports and correspondence, 1953
	Judges of court of claims, 1949
	Legislation and correspondence, 1952-1953
	Legislation to increase, 1947-1960
вох 728	Membership of Judicial Conference, 1953
	Microfilming of records, 1949-1950
	Minutes
	1953-1956
	(9 folders)
BOX 729	1957-1959
	(6 folders)
	1960
	(1 folder)
BOX 730	(1 folder)
	1961-1962
вох 731	(4 folders) 1963-1965
BUX /31	(6 folders)
BOX 732	1966-1967
BOX 732	(4 folders)
	Multiple Judge Courts Committee, 1959-1961
вох 733	National Court of Appeals, 1972-1974
	(2 folders)
	Opinions, distribution and charges, 1948-1950
	Patent laws, 1951-1952
	Personnel
	Additional lawyer in administrative office, 1954-1955
	Civil service status, 1948-1952
	Clerks of courts, accounting system, 1953-1954
	Customs court, 1959
BOX 734	Deferments for military service, 1950-1965
	Employment of relatives, 1951
	Fourth Circuit clerk's office, 1966-1967
	Retirement, 1957

```
Salary increases, 1947-1967
                                 (2 folders)
                              Security investigations, 1953-1954
                            Picketing of the courts, 1948-1957
                            President of the United States
                              Appointments, 1952-1953
                              Message to the conference, 1961
                            Pretrial procedure
                              Brooklyn, N.Y., project, 1959-1961
                              Committee
                                 1947-1954
BOX 735
                                 1955-1965
                                   (3 folders)
BOX 736
                                 1966-1969
                                   (3 folders)
                              Kincaid, Clarence L., handbook, 1955
                              New York University, New York, N.Y., seminar, 1959-1961
                              Panel of judges, 1956-1966
                              Panel on multidistrict litigation, 1967-1969
BOX 737
                              Seminar for new judges, 1961-1967
                            Prettyman Committee on Antitrust Procedures, 1949-1956
                              (2 folders)
                            Printing, offset method
BOX 738
                            Private international law, 1963-1969
                            Probation
                              Ad Hoc Committee, 1962-1963
                              Committee
                                 1963-1966
                                   (3 folders)
BOX 739
                                 1967-1969
                                   (2 folders)
                              Survey, 1962-1965
                              Miscellaneous, 1946-1947
                            Public defender system, 1959
                            Punishment for Crime Committee, 1954-1956
                            Reports of the conference
                              General, 1947-1960
                              Transmission to Congress, 1949-1968
BOX 740
                            Resolutions
                            Retirement of judges
                              Appointment of committee and comments of judges, 1950-1956
                              Conference reports and action, 1949-1957
                              General correspondence, 1950-1956
                              Legislation, 1949-1956
                              Statistical data, 1950-1952
BOX 741
                              Various systems prevailing in the federal government, 1948-1950
```

	Review of Orders Committee, 1945-1956
	(2 folders)
	Revision of the Laws Committee
	1953-1955
<b>BOX</b> 742	1956-1969
	(5 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 743	Rules
	Advisory Committee on Admiralty Rules, 1960-1969
	(2 folders)
	Advisory Committee on Appellate Rules, 1960-1968
	Advisory Committee on Bankruptcy Rules, 1960-1969
<b>BOX</b> 744	Advisory Committee on Civil Rules, 1959-1969
	(3 folders)
	Advisory Committee on Criminal Rules, 1960-1969
	(2 folders)
BOX 745	Advisory Committee on Rules of Evidence, 1961-1970
	(2 folders)
	Rule-making procedure, 1957-1958
	Rules of Practice and Procedure Committee
	1959-1960
<b>BOX</b> 746	1961-1968
	(3 folders)
	Miscellaneous, 1948-1966
	Salaries, 1963
BOX 747	Seamen's Wages Committee, 1948-1956
	Senate Subcommittee on Improvements in Judicial Machinery, 1959-1968
	Sentencing institutes, 1959-1969
<b>BOX</b> 748	Shafroth, Will, report on courts of appeals, 1967-1968
	Sound Recording Committee, 1949-1956
	Statistics Committee
	1946-1959
- 40	(2 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 749	1960-1969
	(4 folders)
750	Suggestions for Judicial Conference committee assignments, 1958-1968
BOX 750	Sundry matters presented to the conference, 1947-1965
	Supporting Personnel Committee
	1951-1953
nov 751	(2 folders)
BOX 751	1954-1960
вох 752	(3 folders) 1961-1969
BUX /32	
	(3 folders) Supreme Court Digest, 1954
	Trial Practice and Technique Committee, 1969
вох 753	United Nations Convention on the Recognition and Enforcement of Foreign Arbitral
DUA / JJ	Awards, 1965

```
Votes by the conference by mail, 1954
                            Working papers on reconstitution of conference committees, 1968-1969
                            Youth Authority Act Committee, 1946-1959
BOX 754-786
                        Organizations File, 1939-1974
                          Correspondence, memoranda, reports, minutes, printed matter, and miscellaneous items
                             concerning professional organizations and institutions of which Warren was a member or
                             participant, including his chairmanship of the commission to investigate the death of John
                             F. Kennedy.
                          Organized alphabetically by name of organization or institution.
BOX 754
                          Academy of Political Science, 1969-1970
                          American Academy of Arts and Sciences, 1969-1971
                          American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1971-1974
                            (2 folders)
                          American Bar Association
                            Resignation, 1957-1972
                               (2 folders)
BOX 755
                            Resolution, 1959
                          American Bar Foundation, 1954-1958
                            (2 folders)
                          American Journal of Legal History, 1957-1972
                            (2 folders)
                          American Philosophical Society
                            Congress of Liberty, 1956-1973
BOX 756
                            General, 1970-1974
                          Association of the Bar of the City of New York, 1963
                          Bar Association of San Francisco, 1965
                          Bicentennial Commission, 1974
                          Brandeis University School of Law, Waltham, Mass., 1969-1970
                          College of the Virgin Islands, St. Thomas, Virgin Islands, 1963-1973
                          Conference of Chief Justices, Pasadena, Calif., 1958
                          Conference on Human Survival, 1972
                          Earl Warren Lawyer Training Program, 1970-1974
                          Fund for Peace, 1971
                          Harry S. Truman Library, Independence, Mo. See Containers 778-779, Truman, (Harry S.)
                            Library, Independence, Mo.
                          Holmes (Oliver Wendell) Devise Committee
                            Chief justice's file
                               1939-1953
BOX 757
                               1954-1971
                            Frankfurter, Felix, file, 1939
                          Institute on Man and Science, 1970-1973
                          International Center for the Advancement of Peace, 1969-1970
                            (2 folders)
                          International Labor Office, 1971-1973
                            (2 folders)
```

Venue and Jurisdiction Committee, 1950-1956

Container	Contents
вох 758	Iran-America Society, 1971
	John F. Kennedy Assassination Commission
	Correspondence with staff and members of commission, 1964-1967
	Correspondence with Warren, 1963-1967
	Evidence sent to National Archives and Records Administration, Washington, D.C., 1965
	General correspondence
	1963-1965
	1966
	JanOct.
вох 759	NovDec.
2012 709	1967-1974
	(2 folders)
	Letters commending report, 1964
	Letters of thanks to commission, 1964
вох 760	Organization, 1963-1965
2012 7 0 0	Press file, 1964-1967
	Requests for autographs, 1964-1966
	Ruby, Jack, 1964-1967
	John F. Kennedy Library, Cambridge, Mass., 1964-1970
вох 761	John Marshall Bicentennial Commission, 1955-1956
2011 / 01	(3 folders)
	John Marshall House, Richmond, Va., 1972-1974
вох 762	Legal Aid Society for the District of Columbia, 1971-1974
	(2 folders)
	Light of Peace Award, 1972-1974
	Morehouse College, Atlanta, Ga., 1973-1974
	Oliver Wendell Holmes Devise Committee <u>See Containers 756-757</u> , <u>Holmes (Oliver Wendell)</u> <u>Devise Committee</u>
	Philadelphia Bar Association, 1960
	Smithsonian Institution, Washington, D.C.
	Committee on Armed Forces Museum
	1958-1959
	(2 folders)
вох 763	1960-1971
	(4 folders)
BOX 764	1972-1974
	Committee to Secure Secretary, 1962-1964
	Freer Gallery of Art, 1967-1969
	General
	1953-1961
	(3 folders)
вох 765	1962-1966
766	(4 folders)
вох 766	1967-1969
	(3 folders)
	Hillwood Museum, 1967-1969
	Mid-America Center, 1969

```
Minutes
                               1953-1957
                                 (2 folders)
BOX 767
                               1958-1963
                                 (5 folders)
                               1964-1967
BOX 768
                                 (4 folders)
BOX 769
                               1968-1969
                                 (4 folders)
                            Museum of History and Technology, 1958-1965
                            National Air Museum, 1963-1968
BOX 770
                            National Foundation on the Arts and the Humanities, 1965
                            National Gallery of Art
                              Addition, 1967
                              General, 1953-1969
                                 (3 folders)
                              Minutes
                                 1953-1954
BOX 771
                                 1955-1960
                                   (6 folders)
BOX 772
                                 1961-1963
                                   (4 folders)
BOX 773
                                 1964-1967
                                   (4 folders)
BOX 774
                                 1968-1969
                                   (3 folders)
                              Receipts for paintings, 1955-1974
                            National Portrait Gallery
                               1959-1966
                                 (2 folders)
BOX 775
                               1967-1969
                                 (2 folders)
                            National Zoological Park, 1961-1967
                            Paintings lent to chief justice, 1954-1967
                            Scudder, Stevens & Clark reports
                               1954-1956
                                 (3 folders)
                               1957-1961
BOX 776
                                 (5 folders)
BOX 777
                               1962-1967
                                 (6 folders)
BOX 778
                               1968-1969
                                 (2 folders)
                            Shouse, Jouett, property, 1965
                            Union Station building, 1965
                            Woodrow Wilson International Center for Scholars See Container 783, same heading
                          Truman (Harry S.) Library, Independence, Mo.
```

```
1955-1967
                              (4 folders)
BOX 779
                            1968-1974
                              (6 folders)
BOX 780
                          United Nations Association of the United States of America
                            1970-1971
                              (4 folders)
BOX 781
                            1972
                              (2 folders)
                            1973
                              Jan.-June
                                 (2 folders)
BOX 782
                              July-Dec.
                          Washington National Monument Society, 1962-1974
                            (3 folders)
                          Warren Commission (President's Commission on the Assassination of President John F.
                           Kennedy) See Containers 758-760, John F. Kennedy Assassination Commission
BOX 783
                          White House Conference on Aging, 1970-1971
                            (2 folders)
                          Woodrow Wilson International Center for Scholars, Washington, D.C., 1969-1973
                          World Association of Judges
                            1966
BOX 784
                            1967-1974
                              (5 folders)
BOX 785
                          World Conference on World Peace Through the Rule of Law, Washington, D.C.
                            1964-1970
                              (5 folders)
                            1971
                              Jan.-June
BOX 786
                              July-Dec.
                            1972-1974
                              (3 folders)
BOX 787-846
                       Speeches and Writings, 1942-1974
                          Drafts of speeches, remarks, statements, and writings along with related correspondence,
                             background material, scheduling material, and printed matter.
                          Speeches given as governor of California, as chief justice, or in retirement arranged under
                             those headings and therein chronologically. Press statements and writings arranged
                             chronologically.
BOX 787
                          Speeches
                            As governor
                              Campaign
                                 1944-1948
                                   (6 folders)
BOX 788
                                 1950-1952
                                   (3 folders)
```

	General
	1942-1943
	(3 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 789	1944-1947
	(6 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 790	1948-1963
	(6 folders)
<b>BOX</b> 791	Radio, 1942-1953
	(8 folders)
BOX 792	As chief justice
	Address, graduation exercises, Federal Bureau of Investigation National Academy, Departmental Auditorium, Washington, D.C., 20 Nov. 1953
	Address, "Free Investigation and Faithful Experiment," Alexander Hamilton bicentennial dinner, Columbia University, New York, N.Y., 14 Jan. 1954 (2 folders)
	Address, annual Christian Action conference sponsored by the International Council for Christian Leadership, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 4 Feb. 1954
	Address, dedication of new Temple University Law School building, Philadelphia, Pa., 4 Mar. 1954
вох 793	Address, annual alumni luncheon, George Washington University, Washington, D.C., 20 Mar. 1954
	Address, Charter Day exercises, University of California, Berkeley, Calif., 23 Mar. 1954
	Remarks, groundbreaking ceremonies, Los Angeles County Courthouse, Los Angeles, Calif., 29 Mar. 1954 (correspondence and related printed material)
	Address, annual meeting of the American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 19 May 1954
	Address, commencement, Wesleyan University, Middletown, Conn., 13 June 1954
	Address, commencement, MacMurray College, Jacksonville, Ill., 6 June 1954
вох 794	Address, dedication of the American Bar Center, Chicago, Ill., 19 Aug. 1954 (2 folders)
	Statement, opening session of the Ninth Annual Conference on Citizenship, Statler Hotel, Washington, D.C., 15 Sept. 1954
	Address, Marshall-Wythe-Blackstone commemoration ceremonies, College of William and Mary, Williamsburg, Va., 25 Sept. 1954  (2 folders)
	Address, John Marshall commemorative service, Monumental Episcopal Church, Richmond, Va., 26 Sept. 1954
вох 795	Remarks, honoring Robert Houghwout Jackson at opening of the 164th session of the U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 11 Oct. 1954
	Address, dedication of the Roger Brooke Taney monument, Frederick, Md., 24 Oct. 1954
	Address, memorial honoring Fred M. Vinson, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 25 Oct. 1954
	Address, dinner sponsored by the English-Speaking Union, Waldorf-Astoria Hotel, New York, N.Y., 3 Nov. 1954
	Remarks, B'nai B'rith building groundbreaking dinner, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 7 Nov. 1954
	Recording, on Blackstone's <i>Commentaries</i> , Library of Congress, Washington, D.C., 7 Nov. 1954

	Address, "The Blessings of Liberty," Second Century convocation, Washington University, St. Louis, Mo., 19 Feb. 1955
	Remarks, acceptance of honorary Doctor of Laws degree, San Juan School of Law, San Juan, Puerto Rico, Mar. 1955 (correspondence)
вох 796	Statement, death of Owen J. Roberts, Washington, D.C.[?], 17 May 1955
	Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 18 May 1955
	Address, commencement, Mt. Holyoke College, South Hadley, Mass., 5 June 1955
	Address, commencement, Lafayette College, Easton, Pa., 9 June 1955 (correspondence and related printed material)
	Address, commencement, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Mich., 11 June 1955
	Address, dedication of the statue of Edward D. White, U.S. Capitol, Washington, D.C., 17 June 1955
	Address, Swedish-American celebration, Stockholm, Sweden, 5 July 1955
	Address, "Chief Justice John Marshall: A Heritage of Freedom and Stability," John Marshall bicentennial ceremonies sponsored by the American Bar Association, Philadelphia, Pa., 24 Aug. 1955  (2 folders)
вох 797	Address, Government Under Law conference marking the bicentennial of the birth of John Marshall, Harvard Law School, Cambridge, Mass., 24 Sept. 1955
	Remarks, luncheon marking the eightieth birthday of Eugene Meyer, Willard Hotel, Washington, D.C., 31 Oct. 1955
	Address, "The Leaven in the Loaf," academic convocation, Wilmington College, Wilmington, Ohio, 27 Nov. 1955
	Address (postponed), careers conference sponsored by the Cornell University Graduate School of Business and Public Administration, Ithaca, N.Y., 3 Dec. 1955
	Remarks, U.S. Court of Claims centennial dinner, Washington, D.C., 1955
	Address, dedication of U.S. Supreme Court law building, San Juan, Puerto Rico, 4 Feb. 1956
вох 798	Address, midwinter convocation, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa., 11 Feb. 1956
	Remarks, Indiana State Bar Association banquet honoring Sherman A. Minton, Indianapolis, Ind., 24 Feb. 1956
	Address, National Conference on Parole, Departmental Auditorium, Washington, D.C., 9 Apr. 1956
	Address, convocation, University of Illinois College of Law, Urbana, Ill., 14 Apr. 1956
	Address, convocation, Niagara University, Niagara Falls, N.Y., 10 May 1956
	Remarks (telephone), thirty-sixth annual conference, California Peace Officers' Association, San Diego, Calif., 22 May 1956
	Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 23 May 1956
	Address, commencement, Hamilton College, Clinton, N.Y., 3 June 1956
	Address, commencement, University of Vermont, Burlington, Vt., 10 June 1956
вох 799	Address, Rebild Festival, Copenhagen[?], Denmark 4 July 1956
	Address, the All-India Radio network, 30 Aug. 1956
	Address, fall convocation, Bucknell University, Lewisburg, Pa., 26 Sept. 1956  Statement, retirement of Sherman A. Minton, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 16  Oct. 1956
	000. 1750

Address, convocation marking the centennial of the birth of Louis D. Brandeis, Brandeis University, Waltham, Mass., 11 Nov. 1956

Address, Veterans Day Brotherhood Week luncheon, Plaza Hotel, New York, N.Y., 12 Nov. 1956

Remarks, annual Gridiron Club dinner, Statler Hotel, Washington, D.C., 8 Dec. 1956

Address, sixty-fifth birthday dinner honoring Basil O'Connor, Waldorf-Astoria Hotel, New York, N.Y., 8 Jan. 1957

Statement, retirement of Stanley Forman Reed, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 25 Jan. 1957

Address, dedication of the plaque memorializing Wendell Willkie sponsored by the Freedom House, New York, N.Y., 18 Feb. 1957

Remarks, presentation of the Raymond Clapper Memorial Award, National Press Club, Washington, D.C., 17 Apr. 1957

Statement, induction ceremonies of New Jersey lawyers, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 17 Apr. 1957

Address, dedication of Garey Hall, Villanova University Law School, Villanova, Pa., 27 Apr. 1957

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 22 May 1957

Address, commencement, University of Notre Dame, Notre Dame, Ind., 2 June 1957

Address, dedication of the Harry S. Truman Library, Independence, Mo., 6 July 1957

Address, Fourth Assembly Session of the American Bar Association convention, Westminster Hall, London, England, 24 July 1957

(3 folders)

(2 folders)

Address, Law Society dinner, Guildhall, London, England, 31 July 1957

Address, convocation, Jewish Theological Seminary of America, New York, N.Y., 15 Sept. 1957 (correspondence and related printed material)

Address, "Chief Justice William Howard Taft," ceremonies marking the centennial of the birth of Taft, Yale University, New Haven, Conn., 1 Nov. 1957

Address, dedication of the Indiana University Law School building, Bloomington, Ind., 2 Nov. 1957

Remarks, National Geographic Society, Washington, D.C., 1957[?]

Address, memorial service for John Johnston Parker, U.S. Court of Appeals, Fourth Circuit, Richmond, Va., 22 Apr. 1958

Address, ceremonies marking the tenth anniversary of Israel's independence, Independence Hall, Philadelphia, Pa., 24 Apr. 1958

Statement, observance of Law Day, Washington, D.C., 1 May 1958

Address, 125th anniversary of the University of Cincinnati College of Law and the centennial of the birth of William Howard Taft, Cincinnati, Ohio, 10 May 1958

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 21 May 1958

Address, laying cornerstone of the University of Chicago Law School building, Chicago, Ill., 28 May 1958

Address, commencement, Boston University, Boston, Mass., 8 June 1958

Remarks, luncheon marking Eugene Meyer's twenty-fifth anniversary with the *Washington Post* sponsored by the Advertising Club of Washington, Presidential Arms Hotel, Washington, D.C., 10 June 1958

**BOX** 800

**BOX** 801

**BOX** 802

Address, ceremonies at the Old Supreme Court Chamber sponsored by the National Historical Publications Commission, U.S. Capitol, Washington, D.C., 17 June 1958

Address, twenty-fifth annual Svenskarnas Dag (Swedish Day), Minnehaha Park, Minneapolis, Minn., 22 June 1958

Address, "The Crisis in America's Courts," Assembly Session of the annual meeting of the American Bar Association, Los Angeles, Calif., 25 Aug. 1958

(1 folder)

(1 folder)

Address, dedication, Cardiovascular Research Institute of the University of California Medical Center, San Francisco, Calif., 13 Oct. 1958

Address, dedication, Los Angeles County Courthouse, Los Angeles, Calif., 31 Oct. 1958 Remarks, ceremonies honoring Learned Hand, U.S. Courthouse, New York, N.Y., 10 Apr.

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 20 May 1959

Address, commencement, New York University, New York, N.Y., 10 June 1959

Address, dedication, Fleming Law Building, University of Colorado, Boulder, Colo., 24 June 1959

Eulogy, Eugene Meyer memorial service, All Souls Unitarian Church, Washington, D.C., 21 July 1959

Remarks, Moscow, Russia, circa 12 Aug. 1959

Address and remarks, "Essentials of Justice for the Individual," Berlin, Germany, 17-20 Aug. 1959

Address, Supreme Court of Civil and Criminal Judicature, Karlsruhe, Germany, 25 Aug. 1959

Address, American House, Hamburg, Germany, 4 Sept. 1959

Remarks, kick-off meeting of the United Givers Fund Campaign, Constitution Hall, Washington, D.C., 17 Sept. 1959

Address, annual convention, Federal Bar Association, Statler Hotel, Washington, D.C., 24 Sept. 1959

Remarks, Alcoholics Anonymous meeting, California Medical Facility, [?], Calif., 22 Dec. 1959

Address, Charter Day exercises, University of California, Santa Barbara, Calif., 5 Apr. 1960

Address, dedication, Ohio State University College of Law building, Columbus, Ohio, 23 Apr. 1960

Address, opening session, Fourth Congress of the International Association for Iranian Art and Archaeology, Washington, D.C., 2 May 1960

Address, groundbreaking, Fordham University School of Law at Lincoln Square, New York, N.Y., 3 May 1960

Address, centennial of the Northwestern University Law School, Chicago, Ill., 14 May 1960

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 18 May 1960

Remarks, dedication, University of Chicago Law School buildings, Chicago, Ill., 1 May 1960

Address, commencement, American University, Washington, D.C., 5 June 1960

Address[?], Earl Warren Legal Center, University of California, Berkeley, Calif., 20 July 1960 (correspondence)

**BOX** 803

**BOX** 804

**BOX** 805

	Address, convocation of the Bench and Bar of the United States and the British Commonwealth, Sylvan Theatre, Washington, D.C., 29 Aug. 1960
	(1 folder)
<b>BOX</b> 806	(2 folders)
	Address, "The Value of Constitutional Review as a Bulwark of Freedom," 125th anniversary celebration, New York University School of Law, New York, N.Y., 2 Dec. 1960
	Address, dedication, Long Beach Courthouse, Long Beach, Calif., 20 Dec. 1960
	Address, convocation, Yeshiva University, New York, N.Y., 26 Mar. 1961
	Address, 175th convocation, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh, Pa., 5 Apr. 1961
	Address, presentation ceremonies for mural by Thomas Hart Benton for Truman Library Institute, Independence, Mo., 15 Apr. 1961
<b>BOX</b> 807	Remarks, ceremonies honoring Jesse H. Steinhart, Faculty Club, University of California, Berkeley, Calif., 13 May 1961 (correspondence)
	Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 17 May 1961
	Address, "The Declaration of Independence," University of Judaism, Los Angeles, Calif., 4 July 1961
	Remarks, National Gallery of Art, Washington, D.C., 9 Dec. 1961
	Address, dedication, Federal Bar Building, Washington, D.C., 17 Jan. 1962
	James Madison Lecture, "The Bill of Rights and the Military," New York University School of Law, New York, N.Y., 1 Feb. 1962
вох 808	(2 folders) Address, first general session, Round Table Conference on Administration of Justice,
<b>BUA</b> 808	Supreme Court Building, San Juan, Puerto Rico, 5 Feb. 1962
	Statement, retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 29 Mar. 1962
	Address, Charter Day exercises, University of California, Davis, Calif., 5 Apr. 1962
	Address, dedication, University of Iowa Law Center, Iowa City, Iowa, 7 Apr. 1962
	Remarks, Charles Evans Hughes centennial celebration, Columbia University Law School, New York, N.Y., 11 Apr. 1962
	Address, "Hughes and the Court," convocation marking the centennial of the birth of Charles Evans Hughes, Colgate University, Hamilton, N.Y., 11 Apr. 1962
	Address, ceremonies commissioning the <i>John Marshall</i> (submarine), Newport News, Va., 21 May 1962
	Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 23 May 1962
	Address (undelivered), Sydney, Australia, 28 June 1962
вох 809	Address, dedication, Oakland Municipal Center, Oakland, Calif., 14 Sept. 1962 (notes)
	Statement, retirement of Felix Frankfurter, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 1 Oct. 1962
	Address, thirty-sixth annual conference, National Association of Referees in Bankruptcy, Sherman House, Chicago, Ill., 23 Oct. 1962
	Address, Louis Marshall Award dinner sponsored by the Jewish Theological Seminary of America, New York, N.Y., 11 Nov. 1962
	(2 folders) Address (separated) National Press Club Washington D.C. 15 Dec. 1962
	Address (canceled), National Press Club, Washington, D.C., 15 Dec. 1962

19 Jan. 1963

Address, dedication, University of Pennsylvania Law School building, Philadelphia, Pa.,

Contents

Address, Georgia Institute of Technology, Atlanta, Ga., 12 Feb. 1963

(2 folders)

Address, dedication, Duke University Law School building, Durham, N.C., 27 Apr. 1963

Address, Sesquicentennial Convocation of Colby College, Waterville, Me., 17 May 1963

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 22 May 1963

Address, ceremonies marking the 250th anniversary of the birth of Junipero Serra, Mallorca, Spain, 3 June 1963

Address, opening session, World Conference on World Peace Through the Rule of Law, Athens, Greece

1 July 1963

Address, conclusion of the World Conference on World Peace Through the Rule of Law, Athens, Greece, 8 July 1963

Address, Propeller Club of Istanbul, Istanbul, Turkey, 12 July 1963

Address, before Cypriot Government, diplomatic, and community leaders, Ledra Palace Hotel, Nicosia, Cyprus, 16 July 1963

Address, "The Rule of Law," Iran-America Society, Tehran, Iran, 18 July 1963

Address, [Haile Selassie I University], Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, [29 July 1963]

Address, California State Bar convention, Masonic Memorial Temple, San Francisco, Calif., 25 Sept. 1963

(3 folders)

Address, seminar on "California and the Challenge of Growth," University of California, Berkeley, Calif., 27 Sept. 1963

Address, 175th anniversary convocation of Georgetown University, Washington, D.C., 28 Oct. 1963

Eulogy, John F. Kennedy, the Rotunda, U.S. Capitol, Washington, D.C., 24 Nov. 1963 (3 folders)

(1 folder)

Address (canceled), United Jewish Appeal national conference, New York Hilton Hotel, New York, N.Y., 7 Dec. 1963 (correspondence)

Address (canceled), Second National Conference on the Continuing Education of the Bar, Arden House, New York, N.Y., 14 Dec. 1963 (correspondence)

Address (canceled), Honorary Degree anniversary dinner sponsored by Brandeis University, New York, N.Y., 15 Dec. 1963

Address, ceremonies commissioning the *Woodrow Wilson* (submarine), Mare Island Naval Shipyard, Vallejo, Calif., 27 Dec. 1963 (correspondence and related printed material)

Remarks, dedication, Smithsonian Institution Museum of History and Technology, Washington, D.C., 22 Jan. 1964

Remarks, twenty-fifth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Supreme Court, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 20 Apr. 1964

Address, dedication, Valparaiso University Law School building, Valparaiso, Ind., 26 Apr. 1964

Remarks, presentation of Langley Medal to Alan B. Shepard, Jr., Smithsonian Institution, Washington, D.C., 5 May 1964

Address, dedication of the Gloria in Excelsis Tower, Washington Cathedral, Washington, D.C., 7 May 1964

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 20 May 1964

**BOX** 812

**BOX** 813

**Earl Warren Papers** 

**BOX** 814

112

Address, National Conference on Bail and Criminal Justice, U.S. Department of State, Washington, D.C., 27 May 1964

Address, commencement, New School for Social Research, New York, N.Y., 2 June 1964

Remarks, Bartley W. Cavanaugh testimonial dinner, Merchandise Mart, California State Fairgrounds, Sacramento, Calif., 12 June 1964 (notes)

Address, commencement, Stanford University, Stanford, Calif., 14 June 1964

Address, annual conference, National Council of Juvenile Court Judges, Shoreham Hotel, Washington, D.C., 22 June 1964

Remarks, opening of Fine Arts Pavilion, World's Fair, Flushing Meadows, N.Y., 22 June 1964

Address, opening of exhibit marking 175th anniversary of the Judiciary Act of 1789, National Archives and Records Administration, Washington, D.C., 22 Sept. 1964

Remarks, designation of San Francisco Cable Car System as a national historic landmark, Victoria Plaza, San Francisco, Calif., 1 Oct. 1964

Remarks, dinner marking eightieth birthday of Eleanor Roosevelt, New York Hilton Hotel, New York, N.Y., 12 Oct. 1964

Address, dedication, Boston University Law School building, Boston, Mass., 29 Oct. 1964

Address, dedication, John Sherman Myers Law Building, American University, Washington, D.C., 31 Oct. 1964

Address, dedication, Charles Evans Hughes Hall, Cornell University, Ithaca, N.Y., 4 Dec. 1964

Address, "The Miracles of Generosity," twenty-seventh annual conference, United Jewish Appeal, New York Hilton Hotel, New York, N.Y., 12 Dec. 1964 (2 folders)

Address, dinner marking thirtieth anniversary of Philippine Constitution Day sponsored by the Philippine Constitution Association, Manila, Philippines, 8 Feb. 1965 <u>See also Classified</u>

(1 folder)

(2 folders)

Statement, Pacem in Terris convocation of the Center for the Study of Democratic Institutions, New York Hilton Hotel, New York, N.Y., 19 Feb. 1965

Address, Founders Day banquet, Washington University, St. Louis, Mo., 20 Feb. 1965 (2 folders)

(1 folder)

Address, memorial for Robert Houghwout Jackson, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 4 Apr. 1965

Statement, death of Sherman A. Minton, Washington, D.C., 9 Apr. 1965

Remarks, dinner honoring Harry S. Truman sponsored by Freedom House, Waldorf-Astoria Hotel, New York, N.Y., 13 Apr. 1965

Remarks, opening of exhibit on the American Specialists program, U.S. Department of State, Washington, D.C., 15 Apr. 1965

Address, new University of Akron College of Law-College of Business Administration building, Akron, Ohio, 24 Apr. 1965

Remarks, dinner honoring Herbert H. Hahn sponsored by the Pasadena Salvation Army, Huntington-Sheraton Hotel, Pasadena, Calif., 3 May 1965 (correspondence and related printed material)

Address, dedication, Robert S. Marx Law Library and the remodeled Alphonso Taft Hall, University of Cincinnati College of Law, Cincinnati, Ohio, 8 May 1965

**BOX** 815

**BOX** 816

**BOX** 817

**BOX** 818

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Washington Hilton Hotel, Washington, D.C., 18 May 1965

Address, memorial for Harold H. Burton, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 24 May 1965

Tribute, death of Sherman A. Minton, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 7 June 1965

Address, dinner marking the seventieth birthday of Jack Goldfarb sponsored by Brandeis University, Hotel Americana, New York, N.Y., 8 June 1965

University, Hotel Americana, New York, N.Y., 8 June 1965 Address, commencement, Michigan State University, East Lansing, Mich., 13 June 1965

Lakeside Talk, Bohemian Grove of Redwoods, Sonoma County, Calif., 30 July 1965

Remarks, Old Sacramento dedication, Sutter's Fort, Sacramento, Calif., 21 Aug. 1965

Remarks (canceled), opening session, Comité Maritime International sponsored by the Maritime Law Association, New York, N.Y., 12 Sept. 1965

Address, inaugural session, Washington World Conference on World Peace Through the Rule of Law, Washington, D.C., 13 Sept. 1965

Address, bicentennial celebration marking birth of James Smithson sponsored by the Smithsonian Institution, The Mall, Washington, D.C., 16 Sept. 1965

Address, dedication, John Jay Homestead, Bedford, N.Y., 24 Sept. 1965

Statement, retirement of Arthur J. Goldberg from the U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 4 Oct. 1965

Address, memorial for Felix Frankfurter, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 25 Oct. 1965

Address, White House Conference on International Cooperation, Sheraton Park Hotel, Washington, D.C., 30 Nov. 1965

Address, dedication, University of Kentucky College of Law building, Lexington, Ky., 4 Dec. 1965

Address, Chanukah banquet sponsored by the Northern California Councii of the Jewish National Fund, Fairmont Hotel, San Francisco, Calif., 18 Dec. 1965

Eulogy, Rabbi William Stern, Temple Sinai, Oakland, Calif., 27 Dec. 1965

Remarks, Wilshire Boulevard Temple Forum, Los Angeles, Calif., 9 Jan. 1966

Address, inaugural ceremonies, Harry S. Truman Center for the Advancement of Peace at the Hebrew University in Jerusalem, Harry S. Truman Library, Independence, Mo., 20 Jan. 1966

Toast, Andrew Mellon, National Gallery of Art anniversary dinner, Sulgrave Club, Washington, D.C., 17 Mar. 1966

Remarks, opening session, Bankruptcy Referees seminar, Gramercy Inn, Washington, D.C., 28 Mar. 1966

Address, World Conference on World Peace Through the Rule of Law, Geneva, Switzerland, Mar. 1966

Address, "Responsibilities of the Legal Profession," dedication, University of Maryland School of Law building, Baltimore, Md., 23 Apr. 1966

Address, memorial service for Sherman A. Minton, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 2 May 1966

Address, annual meeting of Michigan Judicial Conference, Boyne Mountain Lodge, Boyne Falls, Mich., 2 May 1966

Address, convocation, Jewish Theological Seminary of America, New York, N.Y., 8 May 1966

Remarks, ceremonies honoring Benjamin Harrison Swig sponsored by the American Jewish Committee, Shoreham Hotel, Washington, D.C., 12 May 1966

**BOX** 819

**BOX** 820

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 18 May 1966

Address, commencement, European Division of the University of Maryland, Heidelberg, Germany, 29 May 1966

Address, dedication, John F. Kennedy Peace Forest, Jerusalem, Israel, 4 July 1966

Address, dedication, Rutgers University Law Center, New Brunswick, N.J., 10 Sept. 1966

Address, dedication, Wayne State Unviersity Law School, Detroit, Mich., 22 Oct. 1966

Address, banquet marking dedication of the new Catholic University Columbus School of Law building, Sheraton Park Hotel, Washington, D.C., 12 Nov. 1966

Remarks, dinner sponsored by Brandeis University, Fairmont Hotel, San Francisco, Calif., 13 Dec. 1966

Remarks, ceremonies marking return of German works of art, National Gallery of Art, Washington, D.C., 12 Jan. 1967

Remarks, annual meeting, Board of Governors of the Columbia University Center for Research and Education in American Liberties, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 17 Jan. 1966

Address, convocation marking the opening of the McGill University Chancellor Day Hall, Montreal, Canada, 21 Jan. 1967

Remarks, concluding banquet, Smithsonian Institution symposium "The Quality of Man's Environment," Smithsonian Institution, Washington, D.C., 18 Feb. 1967

Remarks, University of San Francisco Xavier, Sucre, Bolivia, 26 Feb. 1967

Address, luncheon meeting, National Conference on Crime Control, Marriott Motor Hotel, Arlington, Va., 29 Mar. 1967

Address, opening session, New York State Constitutional Convention, Albany, N.Y., 4 Apr. 1967

Address, convocation marking seventy-fifth anniversary of the Detroit College of Law, Detroit, Mich., 8 Apr. 1967

Address, academic senate convocation, University of California, Berkeley, Calif., 28 Apr. 1967

Lecture, convocation, University of California, Santa Barbara, Calif., 1 May 1967

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 16 May 1967

Remarks, commencement, McGeorge School of Law, University of the Pacific, Sacramento, Calif., 3 June 1967

Address, commencement, Mount St. Mary's College, Emmitsburg, Md., 7 June 1967

Statement, retirement of Tom C. Clark, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 12 June 1967

Address, "Peace with Justice," World Conference on World Peace Through the Rule of Law, Palais des Nations, Geneva, Switzerland, 10 July 1967

Remarks, dinner honoring Warren hosted by Korean Chief Justice Cho Chin-man, Young Bin Kwan (State Guest House), Seoul, Korea, 12 Sept. 1967

Remarks, dedication of Courts Building, U.S. Court of Claims and U.S. Court of Customs and Patents Appeals, Washington, D.C., 20 Sept. 1967

Address, sesquicentennial banquet of Harvard University Law School, Commonwealth Armory, Boston, Mass., 23 Sept. 1967

Address, inaugural ceremonies, Gladys G. and Roger W. Strauss Center for Advanced Study in Human Relations, Chancellor's Hall, University of the State of New York, Albany, N.Y., 24 Sept. 1967

Remarks, dedication of Edmond Cahn Room, New York University Law School, New York, N.Y., 21 Oct. 1967

**BOX** 821

BOX 822

**BOX** 823

Remarks, dedication of the Theodore Roosevelt Memorial, Theodore Roosevelt Island, Washington, D.C., 27 Oct. 1967

Address, thirtieth annual banquet sponsored by the National Conference of the United Jewish Appeal, New York Hilton Hotel, New York, N.Y., 9 Dec. 1967[?] (correspondence)

Remarks, dedication of Earl Warren Legal Center and Manville Residence Hall, University of California School of Law, Berkeley, Calif., 2 Jan. 1968

Remarks, retirement dinner honoring Herman G. Stark, El Dorado Hotel, Sacramento, Calif., 3 Jan. 1968 (correspondence)

Remarks, convocation dinner sponsored by the Bar-Islan University (Ramat Gan, Israel), Waldorf-Astoria Hotel, New York, N.Y., 2 Feb. 1969

Remarks, ceremony marking 236th anniversary of George Washington's birth sponsored by the Washington National Monument Society, Metropolitan Club, Washington, D.C., 22 Feb. 1968

Address, convocation, Washington College, Chestertown, Md., 24 Feb. 1968

Address, dedication, Arizona State University College of Law, Tempe, Ariz., 26 Feb. 1968

Remarks, Oliver Wendell Holmes stamp ceremony, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 7 Mar. 1968

Address, centennial Charter Day exercises, University of California, Berkeley, Calif., 23 Mar. 1968

Remarks, opening of exhibit on "Papermaking: Art and Craft," Library of Congress, Washington, D.C., 20 Apr. 1968

Address, alumni luncheon honoring Potter Stewart sponsored by the Yale Law School, Yale University, New Haven, Conn., 27 Apr. 1968

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 24 May 1968

Address, commencement, St. Olaf College, Northfield, Minn., 26 May 1968

Address (canceled), first plenary session, Administrative Conference of the United States, U.S. Department of State, Washington, D.C., 27 May 1968

Address, twentieth annual meeting of the Conference of Chief Justices, Warwick Hotel, Philadelphia, Pa., 1 Aug. 1968

Address, ceremonies marking international observance of World Law Day, Palais des Nations, Geneva, Switzerland, 16 Sept. 1968

Address, dedication, Roscoe Pound American Trial Lawyers Law Center, Cambridge, Mass., 28 Sept. 1968

Address, dedication, University of California School of Medicine, Davis, Calif., 29 Sept. 1968

Address, "Fourteenth Amendment: Retrospect and Prospect," Fourteenth Amendment centennial convocation, New York University School of Law, New York, N.Y., 4 Oct. 1968

(2 folders)

Address, "Toward a New Cultural Federalism," Louis Marshall Award dinner sponsored by the Jewish Theological Seminary of America, Essex House Hotel, New York, N.Y., 10 Nov. 1968

Address, Conference on Continuing Action for Human Rights, U.S. Department of State, Washington, D.C., 4 Dec. 1968

Address, dedication, University of Florida Law School building, Gainesville, Fla., 1 Feb. 1969

**BOX** 824

**BOX** 825

**BOX** 826

Address, winter convocation, George Washington University, Washington, D.C., 22 Feb. 1969

Remarks, monthly meeting, Bar Association of the District of Columbia, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 15 Mar. 1969

Address (canceled), sponsored by the National Committee for Support of the Public Schools, Washington, D.C., 31 Mar. 1969

Address, ceremonies marking the 150th anniversary of the case of *Trustees of Dartmouth College v. Woodward* sponsored by Dartmouth College, Court of Claims Building, Washington, D.C., 9 Apr. 1969

Address, conference on International Human Rights and Racial Discrimination, Earl Warren Legal Center, University of California, Berkeley, Calif., 11 Apr. 1969

Address, dedication, University of California Law School building, Davis, Calif., 12 Apr. 1969

Statement, thirtieth anniversary of appointment of William O. Douglas to U.S. Supreme Court, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 21 Apr. 1969

Address, dedication, University of North Carolina Law School building, Chapel Hill, N.C., 3 May 1969

Address, National Defender conference sponsored by the National Defender Project of the National Legal Aid and Defender Association, U.S. Department of State, Washington, D.C., 15 May 1969

Statement, presentation ceremony marking publication of *The Occasional Papers of Mr. Justice Burton* (by Harold H. Burton), U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 19 May 1969

Address, annual meeting, American Law Institute, Mayflower Hotel, Washington, D.C., 20 May 1969

Address, commencement, Lincoln University, Lincoln University, Pa., 1 June 1969 (notes) Address, sesquicentennial commencement, Norwich University, Northfield, Vt., 8 June 1969

## In retirement

Remarks, swearing-in of Warren E. Burger as Chief Justice of the United States, U.S. Supreme Court[?], Washington, D.C., 23 June 1969

Remarks, Earl Warren Dinner sponsored by the Alaska Methodist University and the City of Anchorage, Anchorage, Alaska, 20 July 1969 (notes)

Remarks, ecumenical service of thanksgiving marking the successful completion of the Apollo 11 moon flight, Grace Cathedral, San Francisco, Calif., 24 July 1969

Remarks, dedication, Thomas M. Storke Student Publications building, University of California, Santa Barbara, Calif., 28 Sept. 1969

Remarks, dinner honoring Warren as recipient of Freedom Award sponsored by Freedom House, Waldorf-Astoria Hotel, New York, N.Y., 14 Oct. 1969 (correspondence and related printed material)

Address, dinner honoring Warren as recipient of Charles Evans Hughes Award for Courageous Leadership in Governmental Service presented by the National Conference of Christians and Jews, Washington Hilton Hotel, Washington, D.C., 16 Nov. 1969

Address, dinner honoring Warren as recipient of Equal Opportunity Award presented by the National Urban League, New York Hilton Hotel, New York, N.Y., 19 Nov. 1969

Remarks, banquet honoring Warren as recipient of James Madison Award for Distinguished Public Service presented by the American Whig-Cliosophic Society of Princeton University, Princeton, N.J., 4 Dec. 1969 (notes)

Remarks, dedication, Hastings College of Law building, University of California, San Francisco, Calif., 27 Dec. 1969 (correspondence and related printed material)

**BOX** 827

**BOX** 828

Remarks, luncheon honoring Warren sponsored by the Association of American Law Schools, San Francisco Hilton Hotel, San Francisco, Calif., 29 Dec. 1969

Address, annual meeting, House of Representatives Committee on Science and Astronautics Panel on Science and Technology, Rayburn House Office Building, Washington, D.C., 28 Jan. 1970

Address, Association of the Bar of the City of New York, New York, N.Y., 9 Apr. 1970 Remarks, memorial service for Henry White Edgerton, U.S. Courthouse, Washington, D.C., 10 Apr. 1970

Remarks, Hammarskjold House, University of California, Davis, Calif., 19 Apr. 1970 (correspondence and related printed material)

Remarks, program honoring Warren as recipient of the Social Justice Award presented by the United Automobile Workers Union, Convention Hall, Atlantic City, N.J., 22 Apr. 1970 (correspondence and related printed material)

Address, fifteenth annual Fight for Freedom dinner sponsored by the National Association for the Advancement of Colored People, Cobo Hall, Detroit, Mich., 26 Apr. 1970

Address, reception honoring Warren as recipient of the Profiles in Courage Award presented by the John F. Kennedy Lodge #2484, B'nai B'rith, Temple Sinai, Washington, D.C., 28 Apr. 1970

Address, dinner honoring Warren as recipient of the National Fellowship Award presented by the Fellowship Commission, Sheraton Hotel, Philadelphia, Pa., 30 Apr. 1970

Address, dinner honoring Warren as recipient of America's Democratic Legacy Award presented by the Anti-Defamation League of B'nai B'rith, Waldorf-Astoria Hotel, New York, N.Y., 10 May 1970

Address, luncheon sponsored by the NAACP Legal Defense and Educational Fund, Hotel Americana, New York, N.Y., 15 May 1970

Address, Convocation of Lawyers sponsored by the Association of the Bar of the City of New York, New York, N.Y., 19 May 1970

Address, luncheon marking the twenty-fifth anniversary of the United Nations, United Nations Headquarters, New York, N.Y., 20 May 1970

Address, dinner honoring Warren as recipient of the Distinguished Service Medallion Award presented by the Bar Association of Nassau County, Garden City Hotel, Mineola, N.Y., 21 May 1970 (correspondence)

Tribute, memorial service for Walter and May Reuther, Washington Cathedral, Washington, D.C., 22 May 1970

Address, commencement, University of Hawaii, Honolulu, Hawaii, 31 May 1970 Address, commencement, University of Utah, Salt Lake City, Utah, 5 June 1970

Address, commencement, Boston College, Chestnut Hill, Mass., 8 June 1970 (correspondence and related printed material)

Address, commencement, University of Santa Clara, Santa Clara, Calif., 13 June 1970

Eulogy, memorial service for Agnes E. Meyer, Washington Cathedral, Washington, D.C., 4 Sept. 1970

Address, dedication, Supreme Court building, Concord, N.H., 16 Sept. 1970

Remarks, banquet honoring Warren as recipient of the Distinguished Service Award presented by the Federal Bar Association, Washington, D.C., 18 Sept. 1970 (correspondence and related printed material)

Address, meeting of Committee for Economic Development, Hotel Pierre, New York, N.Y., 25 Sept. 1970

Address, meeting of American Academy of Arts and Sciences, Boston, Mass., 14 Oct. 1970

**BOX** 829

**BOX** 830

Address, dedication of John Muir College, University of California, San Diego, Calif., 16 Oct. 1970

Address, twenty-fifth anniversary conference of the Institutes of Industrial Relations, University of California, Los Angeles, Calif., 17 Oct. 1970

Alfred M. Landon Lecture, "The Alternative Is Chaos," Kansas State University, Manhattan, Kans., 21 Oct. 1970

Address, convocation, Southern Illinois University, Carbondale, Ill., 22 Oct. 1970

Lecture, George Washington University Law Center, Washington, D.C., 5 Nov. 1970 (notes)

Address, Milton S. Eisenhower Symposium on Perspectives in Violence, Johns Hopkins University, Baltimore, Md., 13 Nov. 1970

Address, dinner honoring Warren and others as recipients of Stephen Wise Award presented by the American Jewish Congress, Hotel Pierre, New York, N.Y., 22 Nov. 1970

Remarks, dinner honoring Warren as recipient of the Judaism and World Peace Award presented by the Synagogue Council of America, Waldorf-Astoria Hotel, New York, N.Y., 6 Dec. 1970

Address, dinner honoring Warren and marking the fiftieth anniversary of the American Civil Liberties Union, Pierre Hotel, New York, N.Y., 8 Dec. 1970

Address, convocation, University of Judaism, Temple Beth Am, Los Angeles, Calif., 13 Dec. 1970

Address, convocation, Occidental College, Los Angeles, Calif., 6 Jan. 1971

Jayne Lectures (canceled), sponsored by the American Philosophical Society, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa., 29-31 Mar. 1971

Stafford Little Lectures (canceled), Princeton University, Princeton, N.J., spring term, 1971

Address, commencement, the Tilton School, Tilton, N.H., 28 May 1971

Address, commencement, Fresno State College, Fresno, Calif., 2 June 1971

Address, commencement, Pennsylvania State University, University Park, Pa., 19 June 1971

Address, World Conference on World Peace Through the Rule of Law, Belgrade, Yugoslavia, 21 July 1971

Address, dedication of Charles Fahy Reading Room, Georgetown University Law Center, Washington, D.C., 18 Sept. 1971

Remarks, program marking the 125th anniversary of the Smithsonian Institution, The Mall, Washington, D.C., 26 Sept. 1971

Remarks, memorial service for Thomas M. Storke, Old Mission, Santa Barbara, Calif., 16 Oct. 1971

Address, twenty-sixth annual United Nations Day dinner sponsored by the California State Council of the United Nations Association of the United States of America, Sheraton-Universal Hotel, North Hollywood, Calif., 23 Oct. 1971

Remarks, annual dinner sponsored by the Washington, D.C., Friends of Brandeis University, Shoreham Hotel, Washington, D.C., 27 Oct. 1971

Remarks, introduction of Edward M. Kennedy at luncheon sponsored by the U.S. Supreme Court, U.S. Supreme Court, Washington, D.C., 29 Oct. 1971

Remarks, the Open Forum sponsored by the White House Conference on Aging, Washington, D.C., 29 Nov. 1971

Remarks, dinner honoring Warren H. Atherton, San Joaquin County Fairgrounds, Stockton, Calif., 28 Dec. 1971

**BOX** 831

**BOX** 832

**Earl Warren Papers** 

119

Remarks, Institute for Educational Leadership, George Washington University, Washington, D.C., 20 Jan. 1972

Remarks, dinner marking retirement of Bessie Margolin, Washington Hilton Hotel, Washington, D.C., 28 Jan. 1972 (notes)

Remarks, dinner honoring Kurt Waldheim sponsored by the United Nations Association of the United States of America, New York Hilton Hotel, New York, N.Y., 14 Feb. 1972

Address, thirteenth annual convocation dinner sponsored by the Jewish Theological Seminary of America, Diplomat Hotel, Hollywood, Fla., 24 Feb. 1972

Remarks, memorial service for Bill Lawrence, National Press Club, Washington, D.C., 9
Mar. 1972

Lectures, Notre Dame University Law School, Notre Dame, Ind., 4-6 Apr. 1972 (2 folders)

Regents' Lectures, University of California, Berkeley, Calif., 12-20 Apr. 1972

Address, dedication of Seeley G. Mudd Law Building, Washington University, St. Louis, Mo., 22 Apr. 1972

Remarks, dinner honoring Warren and introducing the Earl Warren Legal Training Program sponsored by the NAACP Legal Defense and Educational Fund, New York Hilton Hotel, New York, N.Y., 2 May 1972

Address, "The Struggle to Be Equal Will Never End," dinner honoring Warren and others as recipients of the Whitney M. Young, Jr., Memorial Award sponsored by the Washington Urban League, Washington Hilton Hotel, Washington, D.C., 17 May 1972

Address (canceled), commencement, Sacramento State College, Sacramento, Calif., 9 June 1972

Address, commencement, University of California History Department, Berkeley, Calif., 11 June 1972

Alexander Meiklejohn Lecture, Brown University, Providence, R.I., 15 Nov. 1972

Remarks, dinner honoring Warren and others as recipients of the Humanitarian Award presented by the Federation of Jewish Agencies of Greater Philadelphia, Benjamin Franklin Hotel, Philadelphia, Pa., 27 Nov. 1972 (correspondence and related printed material)

Address, dinner sponsored by the Jewish Theological Seminary of America, Hotel Pierre, New York, N.Y., 28 Nov. 1972

Address, "Equal Opportunity: The Constitution and the Law," Symposium on Civil Rights sponsored by the Lyndon B. Johnson Library and the University of Texas, Austin, Tex., 11 Dec. 1972

Remarks, opening session of the Biennial Convention of the United Nations Association of the United States of America, Hotel Roosevelt, New York, N.Y., 31 Jan. 1973

Remarks, Student Legal Forum, University of Virginia Law School, Charlottesville, Va., 18 Apr. 1973 (correspondence)

Address, annual meeting, Board of Directors of the Harry S. Truman Library Institute, Independence, Mo., 28 Apr. 1973

Address, Bar Association of the City of New York, New York, N.Y., 1 May 1973

Remarks, luncheon honoring Warren as first recipient of the Harry S. Truman Good Neighbor Award, Hotel Muehlebach, Kansas City, Mo., 8 May 1973 (correspondence and related printed material)

Remarks, memorial service for Barnet Nover, National Press Club, Washington, D.C., 22 May 1973

Remarks, commencement, Manhattanville College, Purchase, N.Y., 24 May 1973 Address, commencement, Johns Hopkins University, Baltimore, Md., 25 May 1973

**BOX** 833

**BOX** 834

**BOX** 835

	Remarks, commencement, University of San Diego School of Law, San Diego, Calif., 2 June 1973
	Address, groundbreaking and commencement, University of Judaism, Los Angeles, Calif., 3 June 1973
	Address, commencement, California State College, Bakersfield, Calif., 10 June 1973
	Address, World Conference on World Peace Through the Rule of Law, Abidjan, Ivory Coast, 27 Aug. 1973
BOX 836	Remarks, dinner honoring Warren as recipient of the American Liberties Medallion presented by the American Jewish Committee, River Front Inn, St. Louis, Mo., 27 Oct. 1973
	John A. Sibley Lecture, University of Georgia School of Law, Athens, Ga., 2 Nov. 1973
	Address, dinner honoring William O. Douglas, Washington Hilton Hotel, Washington, D.C., 3 Nov. 1973 (correspondence and related printed material)
	Address, World Law Day celebration sponsored by the Alameda County Bar Association, Goodman's Hall, Jack London Square, Oakland, Calif., 6 Nov. 1973
	(2 folders)
	Remarks, Rockefeller Public Service Awards luncheon sponsored by the Woodrow Wilson School of Princeton University, Shoreham Hotel, Washington, D.C., 5 Dec. 1973
	Address, special convocation, DePaul University College of Law, Chicago, Ill., 6 Dec. 1973
BOX 837	Address, annual Drew Pearson Prize luncheon, National Press Club, Washington, D.C., 13 Dec. 1973
	Address (canceled), twenty-fifth anniversary celebration, California State University, Long Beach, Calif., 27 Jan. 1974
	Address (canceled), dedication of the John Lord O'Brian Building, State University of New York, Buffalo Law School, Buffalo, N.Y., 10 Apr. 1974
	Remarks, [NAACP?] Legal Defense [and Educational?] Fund press conference, Madison Hotel, Washington, D.C., 17 Apr. 1974 (draft)
	Address, dedication of the Branch Knox Miller Building, Loyola University School of Law, New Orleans, La., 27 Apr. 1974
	Remarks, Stanford University Law School, Stanford, Calif., 30 Apr. 1974 (correspondence)
	Address, commencement, University of Santa Clara Law School, Santa Clara, Calif., 11 May 1974
	Address, commencement, Morehouse College, Atlanta, Ga., 21 May 1974
	Address (canceled), dinner sponsored by the Affiliates of the University of California, Santa Cruz, Calif., 2 June 1974
	Undated (notes)
BOX 838	Statements
	Given
	1953-1964
	(5 folders)
BOX 839	1965-1974
0.40	(4 folders)
BOX 840	Declined
	1953-1955
<b>BOX</b> 841	(2 folders) 1956-1958
	(3 folders)

June 1962  "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton I Pennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962  "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review 1962  "Introduction—A Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965  "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Friedman, Harward Law Review, Nov. 1966  "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967  On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967  On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968  On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence)  On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  Misscellany  Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952  Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, bro. McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  **Oversize, 1953-1969**  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.	ontainer	Contents
BOX 843  1962-1966 (5 folders) BOX 844  1967-1974 (4 folders) BOX 845  Writings  "The Law and the Future," Fortune, Nov. 1955  "In Memoriam John J. Parker," New York University Law Review, May 1958 The Public Papers of Chief Justice Earl Warren (ed. by Henry M. Christman), 195 On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962 "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton I Pennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962 "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review 1962 "Introduction—A Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965 "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Priedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966 "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969 "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971 "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971] "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, Jan. 1957 (with 348-1952 Interviews "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with 348-1952 Interviews "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with 348-1952 Interviews "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with 348-1952 Interviews "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with 348-1952 Interviews "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 J	v 842	1959-1961
BOX 843  1962-1966 (5 folders) BOX 844  1967-1974 (4 folders) BOX 845  Writings "The Law and the Future," Fortune, Nov. 1955 "In Memoriam John J. Parker," New York University Law Review, May 1958 The Public Papers of Chief Justice Earl Warren (ed. by Henry M. Christman), 195 On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962 "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton I Pennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962 "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review, 1962 "IntroductionA Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965 "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966 "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnat Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969 "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971 "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Misscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Komitzer, circa Sept. 1961 "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brow McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Br	X 072	
(5 folders) 1967-1974 (4 folders)  BOX 845  Writings "The Law and the Future," Fortune, Nov. 1955 "In Memoriam John J. Parker," New York University Law Review, May 1958 The Public Papers of Chief Justice Earl Warren (ed. by Henry M. Christman), 195 On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962 "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton I Pennsylvania Bar Quarren'y, Sept. 1962 "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review 1962 "IntroductionA Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965 "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S. Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966 "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thiriteth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969 "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971 "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971] "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971] "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson) "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Derice With Bela Komitzer, circa Sept. 1961 "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, bro. McClatchy Broadcasting Stations) "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishe	v 843	
BOX 845  Writings  "The Law and the Future," Fortune, Nov. 1955  "In Memoriam John J. Parker," New York University Law Review, May 1958  The Public Papers of Chief Justice Earl Warren (ed. by Henry M. Christman), 195  On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962  "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton In Pemsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962  "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review, 1962  "IntroductionA Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196  On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supra Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965  "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S. Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966  "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967  On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967  On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Convirue of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968  On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence)  On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Supreme Convirue, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  Miscellany  Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952  Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deries With Bela Komitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, browned and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University presid	A 043	
Writings "The Law and the Future," Fortune, Nov. 1955 "In Memoriam John J. Parker," New York University Law Review, May 1958 The Public Papers of Chief Justice Earl Warren (ed. by Henry M. Christman), 195 On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962 "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton Fennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962 "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review 1962 "Introduction—A Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965 "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S. Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966 "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co-University of Cincinnali Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co-University of Cincinnali Law Review, Vol. 16, 1969 "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971 "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971] Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowless moderated by William D. Patterson) "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Komitzer, circa Sept. 1961 "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations) "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, 1 Publish	v 844	
BOX 845  Writings  "The Law and the Future," Fortune, Nov. 1955  "In Memoriam John J. Parker," New York University Law Review, May 1958  The Public Papers of Chief Justice Earl Warren (ed. by Henry M. Christman), 195 On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962  "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton In Pennsylvania Bar Quarrerly, Sept. 1962  "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review, 1962  "Introduction—A Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965  "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S. Friedman, Harward Law Review, Nov. 1966  "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnat Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Komitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, In Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized	X 044	
"The Law and the Future," Fortune, Nov. 1955 "In Memoriam John J. Parker," New York University Law Review, May 1958 The Public Papers of Chief Justice Earl Warren (ed. by Henry M. Christman), 195 On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962 "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton I Pennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962 "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review 1962 "IntroductionA Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965 "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966 "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969 "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971 "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971] Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson) "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Komitzer, circa Sept. 1961 "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, bro McClatchy Broadcasting Stations) "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-197	v 845	
"In Memoriam John J. Parker," New York University Law Review, May 1958 The Public Papers of Chief Justice Earl Warren (ed. by Henry M. Christman), 195 On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962 "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton I Pennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962 "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review 1962 "Introduction—A Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965 "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966 "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969 "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971 "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson) "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Komitzer, circa Sept. 1961 "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, bro. McClatchy Broadcasting Stations) "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969	A 043	-
The Public Papers of Chief Justice Earl Warren (ed. by Henry M. Christman), 195 On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962 "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton In Pennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962 "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review, 1962 "Introduction—A Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965 "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S. Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966 "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co. University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968–1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup. Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969 "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971 "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971] Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif. 1948-1952 Interviews "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961 "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations) "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, In Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969 Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		
On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas La June 1962  "Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton F Pennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962  "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review 1962  "Introduction—A Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965  "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966  "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967  On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968  On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence)  On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  Miscellany  Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952  Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (wit and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973   BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		
Pennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962  "Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," U.C.L.A. Law Review 1962  "IntroductionA Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965  "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966  "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		On retirement of Charles Evans Whittaker from the U.S. Supreme Court, Texas Law Review,
"IntroductionA Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 196 On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965  "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966  "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Komitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"Developments in Federal Judicial Administration" [concerning George Wharton Pepper], Pennsylvania Bar Quarterly, Sept. 1962
On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supr Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965  "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966  "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (wit and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"Upon the Tenth Anniversary of the U.C.L.A. Law Review," <i>U.C.L.A. Law Review</i> , vol. 10, 1962
Court, California Law Review, Mar. 1965  "Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and S Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966  "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967  On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967  On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968  On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence)  On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany  Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952  Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (wit and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"IntroductionA Tribute to Justice Douglas," Washington Law Review, Spring 1964
Friedman, Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1966  "Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967 On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (wit and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		On twenty-fifth anniversary of Roger Traynor's appointment to the California Supreme Court, <i>California Law Review</i> , Mar. 1965
On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967 On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co-University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup-Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969 "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971 "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson) "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961 "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations) "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, IP Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969 Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"Mr. Justice Brennan," with Lord Parker of Waddington, Erwin N. Griswold, and Stephen J. Friedman, <i>Harvard Law Review</i> , Nov. 1966
On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Co University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968 On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence) On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969 "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971 "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calift 1948-1952 Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969 Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"Mr. Justice Black: Thirty Years in Retrospect," U.C.L.A. Law Review, Jan. 1967
University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968  On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence)  On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany  Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calift 1948-1952  Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I. Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		On Tom C. Clark, Texas Law Review, Nov. 1967
On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Sup Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany  Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952  Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		On tenth anniversary of the appointment of Potter Stewart to the U.S. Supreme Court, University of Cincinnati Law Review, Summer 1968
Court, U.C.L.A. Law Review, vol. 16, 1969  "A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany  Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952  Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (wit and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		On various topics, Cowles Communications, 1968-1970 (correspondence)
"A Tribute to Hugo L. Black," Harvard Law Review, Nov. 1971  "Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  BOX 846  Miscellany  Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952  Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (wit and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, IP Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		On thirtieth anniversary of the appointment of William O. Douglas to the U.S. Supreme Court, <i>U.C.L.A. Law Review</i> , vol. 16, 1969
"Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," Harvard Law Review, [Dec. 1971]  Miscellany  Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calift 1948-1952  Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, F. Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		
Miscellany Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of Calif 1948-1952 Interviews "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson) "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, In Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969 Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"Mr. Justice Harlan, As Seen by a Colleague," <i>Harvard Law Review</i> , [Dec. 1971]
Interviews  "Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, F Publishers declined, 1968-1973  Box 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.	x 846	
"Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," Saturday Review, 5 Jan. 1957 (with and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," Together magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, F. Publishers declined, 1968-1973  **Doversize*, 1953-1969  **Clippings* in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.**		Alphabetical index to speeches and statements of Earl Warren as governor of California, 1948-1952
and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)  "New Hope for Old India," <i>Together</i> magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Deriet With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  **Box 847-858**  **Oversize, 1953-1969** Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.**		Interviews
With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961  "A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, brown McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, Fublishers declined, 1968-1973  Box 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"Dialogue on India: A Great Friend's Future," <i>Saturday Review</i> , 5 Jan. 1957 (with Warren and Chester Bowles moderated by William D. Patterson)
"A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, broad McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, Fublishers declined, 1968-1973  Box 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff. Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"New Hope for Old India," <i>Together</i> magazine, Apr. 1957 (with James C. Derieux)
McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)  "Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec.  (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973  Box 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff.  Arranged in approximate chronological order.		With Bela Kornitzer, circa Sept. 1961
(with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV, I Publishers declined, 1968-1973 <b>BOX</b> 847-858 <b>Oversize, 1953-1969</b> Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff.  Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"A Conversation With Earl Warren," 25 June 1969 (with Morrie Landsberg, broadcast by McClatchy Broadcasting Stations)
Publishers declined, 1968-1973  BOX 847-858  Oversize, 1953-1969  Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff.  Arranged in approximate chronological order.		"Brandeis Television Recollections: A Conversation with Earl Warren," 11 Dec. 1972 (with Brandeis University president Abram Sachar, produced by WGBH-TV Boston)
Clippings in scrapbooks organized by Warren's Supreme Court office staff.  Arranged in approximate chronological order.		
Arranged in approximate chronological order.	<b>x</b> 847-858	Oversize, 1953-1969
nov OV 1		
BOX OV 1 Scrapbooks	ox OV 1	Scrapbooks

Container	Contents
	1953
BOX OV 2	1956-1959
BOX OV 3	1960-1961
BOX OV 4	Dec. 1961-Dec. 1962
BOX OV 5	Dec. 1962-Dec. 1963
BOX OV 6	1964
BOX OV 7	1965
BOX OV 8	1966
BOX OV 9	1966-1968
BOX OV 10	1967
<b>BOX</b> OV 11	1968
BOX OV 12	1969
BOX CL 1	Classified, 1959-1967
	Classified material consisting mostly of memoranda, letters, and speeches.
	Organized and described according to the series, folders, and boxes from which the items were removed.
BOX CL 1	Supreme Court File
	Office of the Marshal
	Civil defense, 1959-1962 (Container 414)
	Speeches and Writings
	Speeches
	As chief justice
	8 February 1965 <i>(Container 815)</i>